
No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 613 15
July 
Julie    2016 No. 40136

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40136

PART  1 OF 5



Nod icc1 subrl iss ion deadlinesNo lice Maim ac.aWA

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

2    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

Government Printing Works
Notice submission deadlines

Government Printing Works has over the last few months implemented rules for completing and submitting the electronic 
Adobe Forms when you, the customer, submit your notice request.
In line with these business rules, GPW has revised the notice submission deadlines for all gazettes. Please refer to the GPW 
website www.gpwonline.co.za to familiarise yourself with the new deadlines.

cancellations
Cancellation of notice submissions are accepted by GPW according to the deadlines stated in the table above. 
Non-compliance to these deadlines will result in your request being failed. Please pay special attention to the different 
deadlines for each gazette.
Please note that any notices cancelled after the cancellation deadline will be published and charged at full cost.
Requests for cancellation must be sent by the original sender of the notice and must accompanied by the relevant notice 
reference number (N-) in the email body.

Amendments to notices

Customer inquiries

With effect from 01 October, GPW will not longer accept amendments to notices. The cancellation process will need to be 
followed and a new notice submitted thereafter for the next available publication date.

Many of our customers request immediate feedback/confirmation of notice placement in the gazette from our Contact Centre 
once they have submitted their notice – While GPW deems it one of their highest priorities and responsibilities to provide 
customers with this requested feedback and the best service at all times, we are only able to do so once we have started 
processing your notice submission. 
GPW has a 2-working day turnaround time for processing notices received according to the business rules and deadline 
submissions.
Please keep this in mind when making inquiries about your notice submission at the Contact Centre.

GPW reminds you that all notice submissions MUST be submitted with an accompanying proof of payment (PoP) or purchase 
order (PO). If any PoP’s or PO’s are received without a notice submission, it will be failed and your notice will not be 
processed.
When submitting your notice request to submit.egazette@gpw.gov.za, please ensure that a purchase order (GPW Account 
customer) or proof of payment (non-GPW Account customer) is included with your notice submission. All documentation 
relating to the notice submission must be in a single email.
A reminder that documents must be attached separately in your email to GPW. (In other words, your email should have an 
Adobe Form plus proof of payment/purchase order – 2 separate attachments – where notice content is applicable, it should 
also be a 3rd separate attachment).

Proof of payments

Reminder of the GPW BUSINESS RULES
 Single notice, single email – with proof of payment or purchase order.
 All documents must be attached separately in your email to GPW. 
 1 notice = 1 form, i.e. each notice must be on a separate form
 Please submit your notice ONLY ONCE.
 Requests for information, quotations and inquiries must be sent to the Contact Centre ONLY.
 The notice information that you send us on the form is what we publish. Please do not put any instructions in the 

email body.
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Transport, Department of

Cross Border Road Transport Agency: Applications for Permits

Menlyn

CROSS-BORDER ROAD TRANSPORT AGENCY 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR PERMITS 
 
 
Particulars in respect of applications for permits as submitted to the 
Cross-Border Road Transport Agency, indicating, firstly, the reference 
number, and then- 
 
(i) the name of the applicant and the name of the applicant's 
 representative, if applicable; 
(ii)  the country of departure, destination and, where applicable, 
 transit; 
(iii) the applicant's postal address or, in the case of a representative 

applying on behalf of the applicant, the representative's postal 
address; 

(iv)  the number and type of vehicles, including the carrying capacity of 
each vehicle; and 

(v)  a full route description 
 
Particulars concerning any existing authorization of the applicant must be 
available for scrutiny at the offices of the Agency. 
 
 
In terms of the regulation 3 of the Cross-Border Road Transport 
Regulations, 1998, if any interested party wants to object to an 
application being granted, he or she has to do so by putting the reasons 
therefor in writing and handing over five copies thereof personally, or by 
posting them by registered post, to the Regulatory Committee, and so 
handing over or posting one copy thereof to the applicant or his or her 
representative, within 21 days of the publication in the Gazette. 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------- 
 

MENLYN 
 
Address to which representations must be submitted: 
 
The Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 560, Menlyn, 0063 and the respective 
applicant. 
 
Full particulars in respect of each applicant are open to inspection at 
the Regulatory Committee, Glen Manor Office Block, Building No 3, Frikkie 
de Beer Street, Menlyn, Pretoria, 0063. 
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O.P. 814818(2) NKOMO M I.N. 6802286267086(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4)  C/O  
MOGALE CITY CROSS BORDER TRANSPORT P O BOX 9481 TOEKOMRUS  1739 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mogale City Taxi Rank, 
into Market Street, into Luipaard Street, onto the R28, onto the N14, pass Muldersdrift, onto the 
N1, pass Pretoria, Naboomspruit, Potgietersrus, Pietersburg, Louis Trichardt and Musina to 
RSA/ZIMBABWE Border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A4 pass Bubi, Mwenzi, Ngundu, Masvingo, 
Chivhu and Beatrice to Harare Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the 
condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up from Mogale City Krugersdorp 
Station Taxi Rank and set down at Harare Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey 
passengers may be picked up from Harare Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Mogale City 
Krugersdorp Station Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816058(2) PHOMOLO TRAVEL CC  I.N. 200517172723(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa - 
Tourism (4) PO BOX 215 FRANSCHOEK  7690 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 14 passenger Micro bus (7)  SOUTH 
AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or tourists from 
points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; 
Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; 
Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Swaziland to points within Mozambique 
through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Swaziland through the 
Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: 
Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; 
Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border post 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list below): 
Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; 
Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
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at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 816310(2) DHLAMINI A I.N. 6604135839085(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION 900 DIEPSLOOT EXT 2 JOHANNESBURG  2194 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus(7)  Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi Rank, into 
Moshoeshoe Road, into Potchefstroom Road, onto the Golden highway, onto the N12 South/West 
Interchange pass Johannesburg onto the M1 North pass Midrand, Centurion and Pretoria, pass the 
Zambezi Toll Plaza, onto the N1 North pass Bela-Bela, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to 
the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge Border Post, onto the A6, proceed and pass West Nicholson, 
Gwanda, Esigodini to Bulawayo, turn right onto the A5 to Gweru Bus and Taxi Rank. Return via the 
same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be 
picked up only from Sebokeng Taxi Rank and set down at Gweru Bus Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that 
on the return journey passengers may be picked up only from Gweru Bus Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and 
set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816446(2) MACAMO OS I.N. 40242F0MG0007 (3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4)  
C/O  BOKSBURG CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION KIMAX BUILDING 69 MARKET STREET 1ST FLOOR 2 BOKSBURG 
1460 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 14 passenger Micro bus (7)  Taxi passengers and their personal 
effects from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg, onto the R21, onto the N12 pass Benoni, 
Springs, Delmas, Ogies, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, Waterval-
Boven, Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Hectorspruit, Malelane and Komatipoort through the 
RSA/Mozambique border at Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate, 
Matola Tollgate and Maputo, onto the EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime, Maxixe and Massinga to 
Beira Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers will be picked up from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg and set 
down at Beira Taxi Rank, Mozambique and that on the return journey passengers will be picked up 
from Beira Taxi Rank, Mozambique and set down at Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816460(2) THOKA RS I.N. 6306160593088(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Tempelhof (4) 
C/O MUSINA METER TAXI P O BOX 739 MUSINA 0900(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 5 passenger Motorcar (7) 
Meter Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Musina Town, Old AutoZone Building in 
Limpopo Laan in Musina, onto the N1 to the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge Border Post and 
drop passengers at Templehof. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that 
on the forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Old AutoZone Building in Limpopo 
Laan in Musina and set down at Templehof and that on the return journey passengers may only be 
picked up from Templehof and set down at Old AutoZone Building in Limpopo Laan in Musina. 
Templehof Taxi Rank must only be used as a drop off and pick up point. No intermediate passengers 
may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816492(2) JUMBO TOURS CC  I.N. 201107938523 (3) Regions: Republic of South Africa - Tourism 
(4)  C/O  INTERAFRICA TRANSPORT PERMITS CC (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 7 passenger Micro bus (7)  
SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or tourists 
from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA border at 
(see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; 
Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; 
Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Swaziland to points within Mozambique 
through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Swaziland through the 



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    7

Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: 
Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; 
Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border post 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list below): 
Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; 
Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 816674(2) PK TRAVEL AND TOURS PTY LTD  I.N. 201536187607(3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4)  C/O  INTERAFRICA TRANSPORT PERMITS CC (4) 9 HILLPARK CLOSE SASTRI PARK 
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PHOENIX 4068 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the 
RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points 
within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South 
Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; 
Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; 
Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique 
border at border post (see list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Mozambique to points within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see 
border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. 
MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through 
the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; 
Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the 
Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe 
border at: (see border post list below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; 
Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; 
Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within South Africa to points within Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within South Africa through the Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post 
list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); 
Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Zimbabwe through the 
RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through 
the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at 
(see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. 
ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Malawi to points within Zambia through the 
Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: Chipata/Mchinji: 
Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: 
Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Botswana through the 
RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the Botswana/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; 
Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; McCarthysrust; Middelputs; 
Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; 
Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within Zambia through the 
Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the Zambia/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula 
Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to 
points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Botswana through 
the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma 
Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through the Namibia/Zambia border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at (see border post list 
below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia through the RSA/Namibia border 
at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA border at (see border post list 
below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; 
Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist use only); Welverdiend; 
Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the RSA/Lesotho border at: (see 
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border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Lesotho to 
points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see border post list below): South 
Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; 
Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's 
Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any 
tour conducted in terms of this permit and route description must start and/or end within the 
Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 816755(2) MPOFU P I.N. 6912085838084(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4)  C/O  
MOGALE CITY CROSS BORDER TRANSPORT P O BOX 9481 TOEKOMRUS  1739 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 14 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mogale City Taxi Rank 
into Market Street, into Luipaard Street, onto the R28, onto the N14, pass Muldersdrift, onto the 
N1, pass Pretoria, Naboomspruit, Potgietersrus, Pietersburg, Louis Trichardt and Musina to 
RSA/ZIMBABWE Border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A4 pass Bubi, Mwenzi, Ngundu, Masvingo, 
Chivhu and Beatrice to Harare Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the 
condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up from Mogale City Krugersdorp 
Station Taxi Rank and set down at Harare Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey 
passengers may be picked up from Harare Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Mogale City 
Krugersdorp Station Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816925(2) ZOTEKANA B I.N. 8512235899081(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4)  
C/O  BOKSBURG CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION KIMAX BUILDING 69 MARKET STREET 1ST FLOOR 2 BOKSBURG 
1460(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7)  Taxi passengers and their personal effects 
from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg, onto the R21, onto the N12 pass Benoni, Springs, 
Delmas, Ogies, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, Waterval-Boven, 
Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Hectorspruit, Malelane and Komatipoort through the 
RSA/Mozambique border at Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate, 
Matola Tollgate and Maputo, onto the EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime, Maxixe and Massinga to 
Beira Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers will be picked up from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg and set 
down at Beira Taxi Rank, Mozambique and that on the return journey passengers will be picked up 
from Beira Taxi Rank, Mozambique and set down at Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 816944(2) J R CHOEU AFRICA CC  I.N. 200724838723 (3) Regions:  Republic of South 
Africa/Malawi (4) P O BOX 2250 BEDFORDVIEW  2008 (5) New Permit (6) 2 x 70 passenger BUS-SEMI-
LUXURY( Above 30 Passengers)(7) EXISTING ROUTE - JOHANNESBURG-LILONGWE Passengers on a particular 
route and their personal effects from Fleet Africa Bus Rank, Main Road, turn left onto Henry 
Nxumalo, right into Jeppe Street, left into Sauer Street, join Smith Street, right onto N1 north, 
pass Midrand, Pretoria, Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge, 
onto A4 pass Masvingo,  Chirumanzu, Mvuma, Chivu, Beatrice  Harare, onto the A2 to the 
Zimbabwe/Mozambique border at Nyamapanda/Cochemane border post, cross the Zambezi river, proceed 
on 103 north, pass Moatize to Mozambique/Malawi border at Zobue/Mwanza Border Post  proceed on 
the 103 highway, turn right onto S137 to Business Time Express, Paul Kagame Road, Lilongwe. 
Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the foward journey 
passengers may only be picked up from Fleet Africa Bus Rank and set down at Business Time 
Express, Lilongwe and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up from Business 
Time Express, Lilongwe and set down at Fleet Africa Bus rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. Notwithstanding the time tables set out in this permit, JR Choeu Africa CC 
shall be afforded 2 hours grace period prior to and after the times stipulated in the time table 
due to unforseen circumstances beyond the control of JR Choeu Africa CC with specific reference 
to delays at border posts, accidents and road works en route. The provisions in this paragraph 
shall not apply to commencement times from Johannesburg and Harare respectively. Timetable: JR 
CHOEU AFRICA. JHB TO LILONGWE  
 
Forward Time Table Details - Daily	
  
Category     Time    Dist (km)    Place  Description	
  

D     09H00    0    JOHANNESBURG  FLEET AFRICA	
  

A     15H00    317  POLOKWANE     BIG BITE (REFUELING)	
  

D     15H30    0    POLOKWANE     BIG BITE	
  

A     18H30    219  BEIT BRIDGE   BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     19H30    0    BEIT BRIDGE   BORDER POST	
  

A     05H30    582  HARARE        FILLING STATION	
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D     06H00    0    HARARE        FILLING STATION	
  

A     07H30    243  NYAMAPANDA    BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     08H30    0    NYAMAPANDA    BORDER POST	
  

A     10H00    140  TETE          ZAMBEZI	
  

D     10H30    0    TETE          ZAMBEZI	
  

A     12H30    134  MWANZA        BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     13H30    0    MWANZA        BORDER POST	
  

A     17H30    135  ZOMBA         FILLING STATION (REFUELING)	
  

D     18H00    0    ZOMBA         FILLING STATION	
  

S     20H00    236  LILONGWE      GABRO LIMITED	
  

Return Time Table Details - Daily	
  
Category     Time    Dist (km)    Place  Description	
  

D     06H00    0    LILONGWE      GABRO LIMITED	
  

A     08H00    236  ZOMBA         FILLING STATION (STOPOVER)	
  

D     08H30    0    ZOMBA         FILLING STATION	
  

A     11H30    135  MWANZA        BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     12H30    0    MWANZA        BORDER POST	
  

A     14H30    134  TETE          ZAMBEZI (REFRESHMENT)	
  

D     15H00    0    TETE          ZAMBEZI	
  

A     18H00    140  NYAMAPANDA    BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     19H00    0    NYAMAPANDA    BORDER POST	
  

A     22H00    243  HARARE        FILLING STATION (REFUELING)	
  

D     22H30    0    HARARE        FILLING STATION	
  

A     09H30    582  BEIT BRIDGE   BORDER POST (STOPOVER)	
  

D     11H30    0    BEIT BRIDGE   BORDER POST	
  

A     15H30    219  POLOKWANE     BIG BITE (REFUELING)	
  

D     16H00    0    POLOKWANE     BIG BITE	
  

A     19H30    317  JOHANNESBURG  FLEET AFRICA	
  

AMDENDED ROUTE - JOHANNESBURG-LILONGWE Passengers on a particular route and their personal 
effects from Fleet Africa Bus Rank, Main Road, onto Henry Nxumalo, into Jeppe Street, into Sauer 
Street, into Smith Street, onto the N1 north, pass Midrand, Pretoria, Polokwane, Makhado and 
Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge, onto the A4 pass Masvingo,  Chirumanzu, Mvuma, 
Chivu, Beatrice, Harare, onto the A2 to the Zimbabwe/Mozambique border at Nyamapanda/Cochemane 
border post, cross the Zambezi river, proceed on 103 north, pass Moatize to Mozambique/Malawi 
border at Calumue/Dedza Border Post  proceed on the 103 highway to Lilongwe. Return via the same 
route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may only be 
picked up from Fleet Africa Bus Rank and set down at Lilongwe and that on the return journey 
passengers may only be picked up from Lilongwe and set down at Fleet Africa Bus rank. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. Notwithstanding the time tables set out in 
this permit, JR Choeu Africa CC shall be afforded 2 hours grace period prior to and after the 
times stipulated in the time table due to unforeseen circumstances beyond the control of JR Choeu 
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Africa CC with specific reference to delays at border posts, accidents and road works en route. 
The provisions in this paragraph shall not apply to commencement times from Johannesburg and 
Harare respectively. 
 
 Forward Time Table Details - Daily	
  
 Category      Time    Dist (km) Place Description 

 D     09:00    0 Johannesburg Fleet Africa Cross Border 

 A     18:30    219 Beit Bridge Border Post 

 D     19:30    0 Beit Bridge Border Post 

 A     07:30    243 Nyamapanda Border Post 

 D     08:30    0 Nyamapanda Border Post 

 A     12:30    134 Calumue Border Post 

 D     13:30    0 Dedza Border Post 

 A     20:00    236 Lilongwe Gabro limited 

 Return Time Table Details - Daily	
  
 Category     Time    Dist (km) Place Description 

 D     06:00    0 Lilongwe Gabro Limited 

 A     11:30    135 Dedza Border Post 

 D     12:30    0 Calumue Border Post 

 A     07:30    243 Nyamapanda Border Post 

 D     08:30    0 Nyamapanda Border Post 

 A     09:30    582 Beit Bridge Border Post 

 D     11:30    0 Beit Bridge Border Post 

 A     19:30    317 Johannesburg Fleet Africa 

 
O.P. 817016(2) EMPANDENI BURIAL SOCIETY I.N. 201221535808(3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 753A ZOLA 3 THUSINI STREET SOWETO 1868(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 passenger 
Micro bus (7) Funeral Organised Group and their personal effects from Doves Funeral Parlour 
Offices at 10 Jorrisen Street, Braamfontein in South Africa to the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit 
Bridge Border Post to Zimbabwe and return. Alternative route: Funeral Organised Group and their 
personal effects from Doves Funeral Parlour Offices at 10 Jorrisen Street, Braamfontein in South 
Africa to the RSA/Botswana Border at Martins Drift Border Post or Tlokweng Border Post, transit 
Botswana to the Botswana/Zimbabwe Border at Plumtree Border Post to Zimbabwe and return through 
the same route in reverse. 
 
O.P. 817053(2) SUNWAY SAFARIS CC  I.N. 199403921723(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa - 
Tourism (4)  C/O  INTERAFRICA TRANSPORT PERMITS CC  (4) PO BOX 2807 SUNNING HILL  2157 (5) New 
Permit (6) 1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland 
border at (see list below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South 
Africa through the Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: 
Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; 
Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; 
Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
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border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe 
to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-
Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 817114(2) SITSHONI T I.N. 6012256230086(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4)  
C/O  ZIMBABWE INTERNATIONAL LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1152 CROWN MINES  2025(5) New 
Permit (6) 1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Park 
Station, into De Villiers Street, into Rissik Street, into Wolmarans Street, into Viljoen Street, 
into Smith Street, onto the M1, onto the N1 pass Midrand, Pretoria, Bela-Bela, Mookgophong and 
Polokwane, onto the N1, into Groblers Street, into Market Street, onto the N1 pass Makhado and 
Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge border post onto the A6, proceed and pass West 
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Nicholson, Gwanda, Esigodini, Bulawayo, onto the A7, pass Marula to Plumtree Taxi Rank. Return 
via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers 
will be picked up from Park Station Taxi Rank and set down at Plumtree Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe, and 
that on the return journey passengers will be picked up from Plumtree Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and 
set down at Park Station, Johannesburg. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 817178(2) KEKANE J T I.N. 8405025895080(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4)  
C/O  NANCEFIELD TAXI ASSOCIATION BOX 499 MUSINA  0900(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 13 passenger Micro 
bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Musina Taxi Rank onto the N1, onto the 
R10, turn left and turn left into Nancefield Location with Ralph Small Street, into Elias 
Ramuthivheli Street, into Pontdrift Road, onto the R572 to the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge 
Border Post, onto the A6, pass West Nicholson, Gwanda, and Esigodini to Bulawayo. Return via the 
same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may only 
be picked up from Musina Taxi Rank and set down at Entumbane District Commercial Centre Bus 
Terminus in Bulawayo in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up 
from Entumbane District Commercial Centre Bus Terminus in Bulawayo in Zimbabwe and set down at 
the Musina Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
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APPLICATIONS CONCERNING OPERATING LICENCES

Particulars in respect of applications concerning operating licences and permits (as submitted to the
respective Provincial Regulatory Entities/Operating Licensing Boards or the National Public Transport Regulator)
indicating, firstly, the reference number, and then—

(a) the name of the applicant;

(b) the place where the applicant conducts his/her/its business or wishes to conduct such business, as
well as his/her/its postal address;

(c) the nature of the application, that is whether it is an application for—

(i) the granting of an operating licence;

(ii) the granting of additional authority;

(iii) the amendment of a route;

(iv) the amendment of a time-table;

(v) the amendment of tariffs;

(vi) the transfer of an operating licence or permit;

(vii) the change of the name of the undertaking concerned;

(viii) an additional vehicle with existing authorisation; or,

(ix) the conversion of a permit to an operating licence (conversion from radius/area based
permit to route specific operating licence in case of a minibus taxi-type or scheduled
service);

as well as, in the case of an application contemplated in (ii) to (ix)—

(x) the number of the operating licence or permit concerned.

(d) the number and type of the vehicle or vehicles, including the passenger carrying capacity of the
vehicle or vehicles involved in the application;

(e) the nature of the public transport or proposed public transport; and

(f) the points between or the route or routes along or the area or areas within which the public transport
is conducted or the proposed public transport is to be conducted,

where any of (a) to (f) above are applicable, are published below in terms of section 59 of the National Land
Transport Act, 2009 (Act No. 5 of 2009).

In terms of regulation 17 (4) of the National Land Transport Regulations, 2009, written representations
supporting or opposing these applications must be lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, electronic mail
(e-mail) or fax to, the Provincial Regulatory Entity/Operating Licensing Board concerned/Public Transport
Regulatory Entity, in quadruplicate and lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, e-mail or fax to, the appli-
cant at his/her/its advertised address [see (b) above], in single copy, within 21 (twenty-one) days from the date of
this publication.

—————————————

AANSOEKE AANGAANDE BEDRYFSLISENSIES

Besonderhede ten opsigte van aansoeke om bedryfslisensies en permitte (soos by die onderskeie Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteite/Bedryfslisensierade of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder), met aanduiding van,
eerstens die verwysingsnommer, en dan—

(a) die naam van die aansoeker;

(b) die plek waar die aansoeker sy/haar besigheid dryf of wil dryf, asook sy/haar posadres;

(c) die aard van die aansoek, dit wil sê of dit ’n aansoek is om—

(i) die toestaan van ’n bedryfslisensie;

(ii) die toestaan van bykomende magtiging;

(iii) die wysiging van ’n roete;
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(iv) die wysiging van ’n tydtafel;

(v) die wysiging van tariewe;

(vi) die oordrag van ’n bedryfslisensie of permit;

(vii) die verandering van die naam van die betrokke onderneming;

(viii) ’n bykomende voertuig met bestaande magtiging; of

(ix) die omskakeling van ’n permit in ’n bedryfslisensie (omskakeling van radius/gebied-
gebaseerde permit na roetespesifieke bedryfslisensie in die geval van ’n minibus taxitipe of
geskeduleerde diens);

asook in die geval van ’n aansoek in (ii) tot (ix) bedoel—

(x) die nommer van die betrokke bedryfslisensie of permit;

(d) die getal en tipe voertuig of voertuie, met inbegrip van die passasierdravermoë van die voertuig of
voertuie wat by die aansoek betrokke is;

(e) die aard van die openbare vervoer of voorgenome openbare vervoer; en,

(f) die punte waartussen, die roete of roetes waaroor, of die gebied of geiede waarbinne die openbare
vervoer of voorgestelde openbare vervoer onderneem word of staan te word,

waar enige van (a) tot (f) hierbo van toepassing is, word ingevolge artikel 59 van die Wet op Nasionale
Landvervoer, 2009 (Wet No. 5 van 2009), hieronder gepubliseer.

Ingevolge regulasie 17 (4) van die Nasionale Landvervoerregulasies, 2009, moet skriftelike vertoë ter onder-
steuning of bestryding van hierdie aansoeke, binne 21 (een-en-twintig) dae vanaf die datum van hierdie publikasie,
in viervoud, óf per hand ingedien word by, óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan, die betrokke Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteit/Bedryfslisensieraad of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder en in enkelvoud óf per
hand ingedien word óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan die aansoeker by sy gepubliseerde adres [kyk (b)
hierbo].
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Applications concerning Operating Licences

Goodwood

GOODWOOD

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X8, Goodwood, 7460, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X8,
Goodwood, 7460, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s Office, 5 Magnolia, Valencia Park, 1201.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
Kantoor, Magnolia 5, Valencia Park, 1201.
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OP.8330393. (2) RWANGURWANGU KHOLISILE WILLIAM KW ID NO 4804155677082. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: POSBUS 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
----------------------- 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------- 
FROM POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURD OF THEMBALETHU ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT 
INTO NGCAKANI STREET, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT TO NEW EXTENSION 
WITHOUT STREET NAMES, LEFT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, INTO ALBERT STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK INTO CRADOCK STREET GEORGE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICK UP ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD. 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSEL BAY 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, 
LEFT INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
---------------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARK STREET, 
RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS OUTENIKWA 
PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO BARON VAN RHEEDE 
STREET TO ROBOT STRAIGHT TO R62, RIGHT INTO N1 MOVE INTO DONKIN STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN DONKIN STREET AND RETURN. 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
-------------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET GEORGE, JOIN WILLINGTON STREET, TURN LEFT TO HIBERNIA 
STREET, STRAIGHT TO R62 TO LANGHOVEN STREET AND RETURN RIGHT TO HIGH STREET 
AND TURN RIGHT AGAIN TO REGION STREET TO TAXI RANK AT OUDTSHOORN, JOIN R62 
TO CALITZDORP TO RUITERS PADKAFEE IN ZOAR TO TAXI RANK IN KING STREET 
LADISMITH AND RETURN. 
M4 GEORGE - GRAAFF - REINETT 
----------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, CROSS TO ALBERT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD CROSS TO N9 - 
UNIONDALE, VIA WILLOWMORE, VIA ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET AND RETURN. 
M2 GEORGE - QUEENSTOWN 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD ACROSS TO ALBERT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD ACROSS TO N9 - 
UNIONDALE, WILLOWMORE, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, MIDDLEBURG, RIGHT AT N10 TO 
CRADOCK PROCEED TO R61 TO QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN. 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANDORPS, VIA JEFFREYS BAY, VIA UITENHAGE ROAD TO 
NBEKISH ROAD TO STRUANDALE ROAD TO DEK ROAD AND TO NJOLI AT PORT ELIZABETH 
AND RETURN. 
P4 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ALFRED PROCEED TO EAST LONDON 
ENTER BUFFALO STREET TURN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK IN EAST LONDON AND 
RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
M5 GEORGE - SADA/WHITTLESEA 
----------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA JEFFREYS BAY VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA 
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GRAHAMSTOWN VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEAMORE TO WHITTLESEA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN. 
N61 GEORGE - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2, VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH TO UMTATA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
N62 GEORGE - UMQANDULI 
------------------------ 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA TURN RIGHT TO 
UMQANDULI AND RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
O66 GEORGE - CAPE TOWN / BELLVILLE 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT ONTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT ON N2, 
TURN LEFT, VIA MOSSELBAY, VIA RIVERSDALE, VIA SWELLENDAM, VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND, VIA GRABOUW, N2 ALONG ANDRIES PRETORIUS TO SOMERSET WEST 
RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURN INTO R300, TURN LEFT INTO 
STRAND (VOORTREKKER ROAD) AND PROCEED TO RANK TO BELLVILLE, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8332866. (2) WILLIAMS LEON L ID NO 7412055235089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 91 
TAURUS ROAD, SURREY ESTATE, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 520795/7 
FROM WILLIAMS LEON L (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 520795/7 
224 MANENBERG - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
223 MANENBERG - MOWBRAY 
--------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE DOWNS MANENBERG, INTO THE DOWNS ROAD, INTO 
MANENBERG AVENUE, LEFT INTO RUIMTE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO JORDAN STREET, LEFT 
INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO MOWBRAY TAXI 
RANK MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A89 MANENBERG - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE DOWNS MANENBERG, INTO THE DOWNS ROAD, INTO MANENBERG 
AVENUE, ALONG  MANENBERG AVENUE, LEFT INTO RUIMTE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO JORDAN 
STREET, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN STREET, ALONG DUINEFONTEIN STREET, LEFT ONTO 
N2, ALONG N2 WHICH BECOMES SETTLERS WAY, ALONG SETTLERS WAY INTO EASTERN 
BOULEVARD, ALONG EASTERN BOULEVARD, LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, RIGHT 
INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP AT TOP DECK 
CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN. 
531 MANENBERG - MOWBRAY 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT NYANGA JUNCTION MANENBERG, RIGHT INTO MANENBERG 
AVENUE, LEFT INTO RUIMTE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO JORDAN STREET, LEFT INTO 
DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO MOWBRAY TAXI RANK 
MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO 
PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP AT MOWBRAY. 
222 MANENBERG - CLAREMONT 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE DOWNS MANENBERG, INTO THE DOWNS ROAD, INTO MANENBERG 
AVENUE, LEFT INTO ORION ROAD, RIGHT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, LEFT INTO NEWFIELDS 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO LODEWYK ROAD, LEFT INTO SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HANOVER 
PARK AVENUE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO 
TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY STATION CLAREMONT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
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ROUTE. 
477 MANENBERG - CLAREMONT 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE DOWNS MANENBERG, INTO THE DOWNS ROAD, INTO MANENBERG 
AVENUE, LEFT INTO RUIMTE ROAD, LEFT INTO ORION ROAD, RIGHT INTO TURFHALL 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES 
STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY 
STATION CLAREMONT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R5 MANENBERG - CENTURY CITY 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE DOWNS IN MANENBERG INTO THE DOWNS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO MANENBERG AVENUE, ALONG MANEBERG AVENUE, LEFT INTO RUIMTE ROAD RIGHT 
INTO JORDAN STREET PROCEED ALONG JORDAAN STREET LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD 
WHICH BECOMES MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO N2 OFF RAMP ONTO N2 PROCEED TILL N2 
OFF RAMP ONTO VANGUARD DRIVE TURN LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE PROCEED ALONG 
VANGUARD DRIVE ONTO N7 LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM TURN LEFT INTO RATANGA ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY CITY TAXI RANK. TURN LEFT INTO RATANGA ROAD LEFT 
INTO N1 ONTO GOODWOOD OFF RAMP ONTO VANGUARD DRIVE PROCEED ALONG VANGUARD 
DRIVE TURN LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MANENBERG AVENUE TO THE 
DOWNS TAXI RANK. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35KM FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS WHICH IS 
SITUATED AT NO 91 TAURUS ROAD, SURREY ESTATE, ATHLONE TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8339727. (2) MOFO BREAKFAST ID NO 7004105369081. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
9 SUIKERBOS STREET, KWANOKUTHULA, RIVERSDALE, 6670. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
L13 RIVERSDALE - RIVERSDALE 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED IN CHURCH STREET RIVERSDALE,LEFT INTO MAIN 
ROAD,LEFT INTO VAN DER BERG STREET,CONTIBUE ON IN GROSSKOF STREET,LEFT INTO 
HEESE STREET,CONTINUE ON IN ALWYN AVENUE,DIRECTLY INTO BUITEKANT 
STREET,LEFT IN GOECIA AVENUE,RIGHT INTO UITSIG AVENUE,LEFT INTO VYGIELAAN 
ALOERIDGE AND RETURN. 
L14 RIVERSDALE - RIVERSDALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED IN CHURCH STREET RIVERSDALE,LEFT INTO MAIN 
ROAD,LEFT INTO VAN DER BERG STREET,ALONG GROSSKOF STREET,RIGHT INTO HEESE 
STREET,LEFT INTO PETRESEN STREET,RIGHT INTO ROULENHEIMER STREET,LEFT INTO 
VERSVELD STREET,LEFT INTO VARKIEVISSER STREET,RIGHT INTO MAANLIG 
STREET,RIGHT INTO SONSKYN STREET,LEFT INTO PANOROMA STREET MORESTONE AND 
RETURN. 
N47 RIVERSDALE - RIVERSDALE 
----------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN KWANOKUTHULA BARRACUDA DTREET ACROSS N2 HEIDELBERG 
WAY, LEFT IN VAN DEN BERG STREET RIGHT INTO MICHAEL STREET, STRAIGHT INTO 
RIVERSDALE TAXI RANK AND BACK TO KWANOKUTHULA ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8340150. (2) BLOU MLUNGISI M ID NO 5907315369083. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
PACALTSDORP, 11 MUISVOEL, GEORGE, 6536. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1787177/2 FROM 
BLOU MLUNGISI M (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: GEORGE).  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1787177/2 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSELBAAI 
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------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT 
INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
-------------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARK STREET, 
RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS OUTENIKWA 
PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO BARON VAN RHEEDE 
STREET TO ROBOT STRAIGHT TO R62, RIGHT INTO N1 MOVE INTO DONKIN STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN DONKIN STREET AND RETURN. 
M4 GEORGE - GRAAFF-REINETT 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, CROSS TO ALBERT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD CROSS TO N9 - 
UNIONDALE, VIA WILLOWMORE, VIA ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET AND RETURN. 
M2 GEORGE - QUEENSTOWN 
---------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD CROSS TO ALBERT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD CROSS TO N9 - 
UNIONDALE, WILLOWMORE, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, MIDDLEBURG, RIGHT AT N10 TO 
CRADOCK TO R61 TO QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN. 
M5 GEORGE - WHITTLESEA 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA JEFFREYS BAY VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEAMORE TO WHITTLESEA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN. 
N61 GEORGE - UMTATA 
-------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2, VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH TO UMTATA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
N62 GEORGE - UMQANDULI 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA TURN RIGHT TO 
UMQANDULI AND RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
N63 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA PORT  ALFRED 
PROCEED TO EAST LONDON ENTER BUFFALO STREET, TURN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK 
IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
P3 THEMBALETHU - ELLIOTDALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO THE N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH, VIA VIEGSVILLE, VIA 
UMQANDULI TO ELLIOTDALE TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
P4 THEMBALETHU - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ALFRED PROCEED TO EAST LONDON 
ENTER BUFFALO STREET TURN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK IN EAST LONDON AND 
RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
P5 THEMBALETHU - LADY FRERE 
----------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ENTER ALBERT STREET TURN LEFT IN 
YORKS STREET VIA UNIONDALE, VIA WILLOWMORE, VIA ABERDEEN, VIA GRAAFF- 
REINET, VIA MIDDLEBERG, VIA CRADOCK, VIA TARKASTAD, VIA QUEENTOWNS TO LADY 
FRERE TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK VIA SAME ROUTE. 
S57 THEMBALETHU - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
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FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY VIA HUMANSDORP VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA GRAHAMSTOWN VIA KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN VIA KOMGA VIA BUTTERWORTH VIA UMTATA VIA MISTY MOUNT VIA 
NTLAZA, PORT ST JOHNS AND PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND PICK 
UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANDORPS, VIA JEFFREYS BAY, VIA UITENHAGE ROAD TO 
NBEKISH ROAD TO STRUANDALE ROAD TO DEK ROAD AND TO NJOLI AT PORT ELIZABETH 
AND RETURN. 
N64 GEORGE - WORCESTER 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD ENTER N2 VIA MOSSELBAY VIA 
SWELLENDAM VIA ASHTON VIA ROBERTSON PROCEED TO WORCESTER ALONG HIGH STREET, 
TURN RIGHT AT BARING STREET AND PROCEED TILL TULBAGH STREET, TURN RIGHT TO 
TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O66 GEORGE TO CAPE TOWN / BELLVILLE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT ONTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT ON N2, 
TURN LEFT, VIA MOSSELBAY, VIA RIVERSDALE, VIA SWELLENDAM, VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND, VIA GRABOUW, N2 ALONG ANDRIES PRETORIUS TO SOMERSET WEST 
RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURN INTO R300, TURN LEFT INTO 
STRAND (VOORTREKKER ROAD) AND PROCEED TO RANK TO BELLVILLE, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8341795. (2) WILLIAMS FRANCOIS F ID NO 7406105287082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 6 NICOLETTE CLOSE, BRENTWOOD PARK, BLUE DOWNS, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION/LATE 
RENEWAL.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
C02  DELFT SOUTH - ELSIES RIVER 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MANGO STREET DELFT SOUTH, RIGHT INTO VOORBRUG AVENUE, 
RIGHT INTO DELFT MAIN ROAD, OVER STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD, INTO BELHAR 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO BLOEMENDAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO BATAVIA STREET, LEFT INTO 
HEERENGRACHT AVENUE, LEFT INTO ERICA ROAD, LEFT INTO CHESTNUT WAY, INTO 
AKKERBOOM ROAD, LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO 35TH STREET, LEFT INTO 
OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD TO TAXI TERMINUS ELSIES RIVER AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT PASSENGERS WILL ONLY BE 
PICKED UP FROM DISKOM IN HALT ROAD AND FURTHER THAT RANKING WILL ONLY TAKE 
PLACE AT DISKOM WHERE ONLY 10 MINUTES WILL BE ALLOWED TO LOAD PASSENGERS ON 
THE RETURN TRIP FROM ELSIES RIVER RAILWAY STATION. 
J65 LEIDEN DELFT- ELSIES RIVER 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK LEIDEN INTO LEIDEN DRIVE, LEFT DELFT MAIN ROAD OVER 
STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL INTO BELHAR DRIVE, LEFT ERICA DRIVE, RIGHT AKKERBOOM, 
LEFT MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT 35TH STREET, LEFT OVER ROAD, RIGHT HALT ROAD TO 
ELSIES RIVER STATION RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE PICKING UP PASSENGERS. 
52  EINDHOVEN DELFT - ELSIES RIVER 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT EINDHOVEN DELFT, INTO DELFT MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD, ACROSS MODDERDAM ROAD, INTO 35TH AVENUE, LEFT 
INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT ELSIES RIVER RAILWAY 
STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342102. (2) BAADJIES G. G ID NO 5110185026087. (3) DISTRIK: PIKETBERG. POSADRES: 9 FREEZIA 
STREET, PIKETBERG, PIKETBERG, 7320. (4) NUWE AANSOEK.  (5) 1 X 6 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE VERVOER 
VAN TAXI PASSASIERS. (7) MAGTIGING: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
SEDAN SERVICE 
------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A 10 KILOMETRE RADIUS FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 9 FREEZIA STREET, PIKETBERG TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN 
A 10 KILOMETRE RADIUS AND RETURN. 
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OP.8342241. (2) MNCEDISI JOHATHAN MZIMKULU MJ ID NO 7604065889083. (3) DISTRIK: VREDENBURG. 
POSADRES: 62 KWARTELSTREET, WITTERKLIP, VREDENBURG, 7380. (4) NUWE AANSOEK.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSASIERS. (6) DIE VERVOER VAN ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 62 KWARTEL STREET, WITTERKLIP, VREDENBURG TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8342378. (2) SMITH MICHAEL EDMUND ME ID NO 4905235116080. (3) DISTRIK: PIKETBERG. POSADRES: 
POSBUS 75, GOEDVERWACHT, 7323. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 501689/5 VAN SMITH 
MICHAEL EDMUND ME (60 X PASSASIERS, DISTRIK: PIKETBERG).  (5) 1 X 60 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE 
VERVOER VAN PERSONE OOR 'N BEPAALDE BUSROETE. (7) MAGTIGING: 
           Permit No. 501689/5 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM SALDANHA AND PATERNOSTER TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY WEST COAST COLLEGE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING PICK UP 06H00 AND 08H00 
AFTERNOON PICK UP 12H00 AND 14H00 
AFTERNOON RETURN TIME IS BETWEEN 14H00 AND 16H00 
EVENING TIME IS BETWEEN 18H00 AND 20H00 (EVENING CLASSES) 
 
OP.8342379. (2) SMITH MICHAEL EDMUND ME ID NO 4905235116080. (3) DISTRIK: PIKETBERG. POSADRES: 
POSBUS 75, GOEDVERWACHT, 7323. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 500564/8 VAN SMITH 
MICHAEL EDMUND ME (22 X PASSASIERS, DISTRIK: PIKETBERG).  (5) 1 X 22 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE 
VERVOER VAN PERSONE OOR 'N BEPAALDE BUSROETE. (7) MAGTIGING: 
           Permit No. 500564/8 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN HOPEFIELD AND 
VREDENBURG TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT AT SEA HARVEST IN SALDANHA AND 
RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
DAY SHIFT:   05H30 - 17H00 
NIGHT SHIFT: 15H30 - 02H00 AND 03H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM SALDANHA AND PATERNOSTER TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY WEST COAST COLLEGE IN VREDENBURG AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING PICK UP 06H00 AND 08H00 
AFTERNOON PICK UP 12H00 AND 14H00 
AFTERNOON RETURN TIME IS BETWEEN 14H00 AND 16H00 
EVENING TIME IS BETWEEN 18H00 AND 20H00 (EVENING CLASSES) 
 
OP.8342380. (2) MICHAEL E SMITH BK ID NO 201011639423. (3) DISTRIK: PIKETBERG. POSADRES: P O BOX 
75, GOEDVERWAG, GOEDVERWAG, 7323. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1806220/1 VAN 
MICHAEL E SMITH BK (64 X PASSASIERS, DISTRIK: PIKETBERG).  (5) 1 X 64 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE 
VERVOER VAN ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
           Permit No. 1806220/1 
SCHEDULED BUS SERVICE 
--------------------- 
UNSCHEDULED BUS SERVICE 
------------------------ 
UNSCHEDULED BUS SERVICE 
----------------------- 
CONVEYANCE OF PENSIONERS 
------------------------ 
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STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
SCHOLAR SERVICE (WCED) 
---------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN HOPEFIELD AND 
VREDENBURG TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT AT SEA HARVEST IN SALDANHA AND 
RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
DAY SHIFT:   05H30 - 17H00 
NIGHT SHIFT: 15H30 - 02H00 AND 03H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM SALDANHA AND PATERNOSTER TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY WEST COAST COLLEGE IN VREDENBURG AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING PICK UP 06H00 AND 08H00 
AFTERNOON PICK UP 12H00 AND 14H00 
AFTERNOON RETURN TIME IS BETWEEN 14H00 AND 16H00 
EVENING TIME IS BETWEEN 18H00 AND 20H00 (EVENING CLASSES) 
 
OP.8342383. (2) MICHAEL E SMITH BK ID NO 201011639423. (3) DISTRIK: PIKETBERG. POSADRES: P O BOX 
75, GOEDVERWAG, GOEDVERWAG, 7323. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1854012/0 VAN 
MICHAEL E SMITH BK (65 X PASSASIERS, DISTRIK: PIKETBERG).  (5) 1 X 65 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE 
VERVOER VAN ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
           Permit No. 1854012/0 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
---------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
--------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN HOPEFIELD AND 
VREDENBURG TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT AT SEA HARVEST IN SALDANHA AND 
RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
DAY SHIFT:   05H30 - 17H00 
NIGHT SHIFT: 15H30 - 02H00 AND 03H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM SALDANHA AND PATERNOSTER TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY WEST COAST COLLEGE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING PICK UP 06H00 AND 08H00 
AFTERNOON PICK UP 12H00 AND 14H00 
AFTERNOON RETURN TIME IS BETWEEN 14H00 AND 16H00 
EVENING TIME IS BETWEEN 18H00 AND 20H00 (EVENING CLASSES) 
 
OP.8342482. (2) NTETA KHAYALETHU CHRIS KC ID NO 7210106907080. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 43 QUEEN STREET, KWA NONQABA, MOSSEL BAY, 6500. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 1849918/0 FROM NTETA KHAYALETHU CHRIS KC (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 
X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
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           Permit No. 1849918/0 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------------ 
N1 MOSSEL BAY - STERKSPRUIT 
----------------------------- 
N2 MOSSEL BAY - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
U52 MOSSEL BAY - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
V28 MOSSEL BAY - MITCHELL'S PLAIN 
---------------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
----------------------- 
P79 MOSSEL BAY - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY VIA N2, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENEBRG BAY, TSITSIKAMA, PORT 
ELIZABETH, UITENHAGE, COLCHESTER, CRADOCK, PORT ALFRED, GRAHAMSTOWN, 
PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, KOMGA, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, UMTATA TO 
LUSIKISIKI AND RETURN. 
W84 MOSSEL BAY - PORT ELIZABETH (NORWICH RANK) 
---------------------------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK JOIN N2 VIA GEORGE SMALL TOWNS AND VILLAGE / 
FARMS VIA WILDERNESS VIA SEDGEFIELD VIA KNYSNA VIA PLETTENBERG BAY VIA 
TSITSIKAMA VIA HUMANSDORP TO PORT ELIZABETH (NORWICH RANK) AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENTIAL AREAS IN MOSSEL BAY TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT AT CAPE HARVANA RESTAURANT, THE SEA GYPSY 
CAFE, PRONTO GRILLE AND CARVERY, KING FISHER RESTAURANT, PATRICKS 
RESTAURANT, SEVUNA FISHING AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 09H00 
AFTERNOON: 16H00 - 17H00 
NIGHT : 23H00 - 00H00 
 
OP.8342493. (2) FUBA SIZWE JOSEPH SJ ID NO 6208235610089. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1851630/0 FROM FUBA SIZWE JOSEPH SJ (6 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1851630/0 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
-------------------------- 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSEL BAY 
-------------------------- 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
---------------------------- 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
------------------------- 
M2 GEORGE - QUEENSTOWN 
----------------------- 
M4 GEORGE - GRAAFF REINET 
--------------------------- 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
N61 GEORGE - UMTATA 
------------------- 
M5 GEORGE - WHITTLESEA 
------------------------ 
P3 THEMBALETHU - ELLIOTDALE 
------------------------------ 
P4 THEMBALETHU - EAST LONDON 
------------------------------ 
P5 THEMBALETHU - LADY FRERE 
----------------------------- 
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ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
O66 GEORGE TO CAPE TOWN / BELLVILLE 
----------------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT ONTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT ON N2, 
TURN LEFT, VIA MOSSELBAY, VIA RIVERSDALE, VIA SWELLENDAM, VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND, VIA GRABOUW, N2 ALONG ANDRIES PRETORIUS TO SOMERSET WEST 
RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURN INTO R300, TURN LEFT INTO 
STRAND (VOORTREKKER ROAD) AND PROCEED TO RANK TO BELLVILLE, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
N64 GEORGE - WORCESTER 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD ENTER N2 VIA MOSSELBAY VIA 
SWELLENDAM VIA ASHTON VIA ROBERTSON PROCEED TO WORCESTER ALONG HIGH STREET, 
TURN RIGHT AT BARING STREET AND PROCEED TILL TULBAGH STREET, TURN RIGHT TO 
TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
933 GROOT BRAK RIVER - GEORGE 
------------------------------ 
FROM GREEN HAVEN BUS STOP INTO AMY SEARLE ROAD GROOT BRAK RIVER RIGHT INTO 
AMY SEARLE STREET LEFT INTO LANG STREET INTO CHARLES STREET RIGHT INTO 
STASIE ROAD LEFT INTO R102 LEFT INTO YORK STREET RIGHT INTO COURTNEY STREET 
TILL FRIENDLY GROCER PARKING AREA GEORGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N63 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
------------------------ 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA PORT  ALFRED 
PROCEED TO EAST LONDON ENTER BUFFALO STREET, TURN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK 
IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
N62 GEORGE - UMQANDULI 
-------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA PORT ELIZABETH, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, VIA KOMGA, VIA BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA TURN RIGHT TO 
UMQANDULI AND RETURN BACK VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
S57 THEMBALETHU - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD, ONTO N2 VIA KNYSNA VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY VIA HUMANSDORP VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA GRAHAMSTOWN VIA KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN VIA KOMGA VIA BUTTERWORTH VIA UMTATA VIA MISTY MOUNT VIA 
NTLAZA, PORT ST JOHNS AND PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND PICK 
UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342498. (2) JANSEN ANNELIZA NADIA AN ID NO 8509070214087. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1495 LOUI STREET, KRANSHOEK, PLETTENBERGBAAI, 6600. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------- 
777 - KWANOKUTHULA TO PLETTENBERG BAY 
************************************* 
FROM TAXI RANK AT CORNER OF SKOSANA AND SISHUBU STREETS KWANONKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT ONTO THE N2, ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO SEAWITCH AVENUE TO THE TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERG BAY AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
826  PLETTENBERG BAY - KNYSNA 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY INTO HOOG STREET RIGHT INTO MARINE ROAD 
LEFT INTO N2 LINK TO MAIN STREET KNYSNA LEFT INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO 
NELSON STREET TO TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
O88 KWANOKOTHULA TO KHAYELITSHA (CAPE TOWN) 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, PROCEED TO THE N2 AND TURN LEFT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON THE 
N2 VIA KNYSNA, THEMBALETHU, MOSSEL BAY, RIVERSDALE, SWELLENDAM, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, GRABOUW, SOMERSET WEST, TO KHAYELITSHA RANL, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
O89 KWANOKUTHULA  TO EAST LONDON 
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---------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET PROCEED TOWARDS N2 AND TURN RIGHT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON N2 
VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, THROUGH GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE THROUGH 
KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PROCEED PAST BERLIN AND PROCEED TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK 
IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O90 KWANOKUTHULA TO UMTHATHA 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, THROUGH KOMGA, VIA 
BUTTERWORTH TAXI RANK, VIA IDUTYWA, PROCEED TO UMTHATHA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN BY THE SAME ROUTE. 
O91 KWANOKUTHULA TO QUEENSTOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEYMORE, VIA WHITTLESEA AND PROCEED TO 
QUEENSTOWN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O93 KWANOKUTHULA TO LADY FRERE 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PASS HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SADA / WHITTLESEA VIA QUEENSTOWN PROCEED TO LADY FRERE 
AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O94 KWANOKUTHULA TO LUSIKISIKI 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT ON THE N2, PROCEED PAST HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS KOMGA, THROUGH 
BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA, THROUGH PASS THROUGH UMTATA, LIBODE AND PORT ST 
JOHNS, PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O95 PLETTENBERG BAY TO OUDTSHOORN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK VIA KNYSNA VIA MOSSELBAY PROCEED TO 
OUDTSHOORN TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA  THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP OFF ONLY) 
O96 KWANOKUTHULA TO EAST LONDON 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, PROCEED TO 
ALEXANDRIA PASS THROUGH ALEXANDRIA PROCEED TOWARDS PORT ALFRED, PROCEED TO 
EAST LONDON, TURN LEFT AT BUFFOLO STREET AND AGAIN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI 
RANK IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O97 KWANOKUTHULA TO MDANTSANE 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS BERLIN PROCEED TO MDANTSANE TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O92 KWANOKUTHULA - MIDDLEBURG CAPE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
STREET LEFT AT N2, PASS KNYSNA VIA GEORGE, PASS WILLOWMORE, PASS ABERDEEN, 
PASS GRAAFF REINET AND PROCEED TO MIDDELBURG CAPE TAXI RANK AND RETURN BY 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANOKUTHULA - DUINE 
---------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2 LEFT IN 
PIENSANG ROAD, RIGHT TO ROBBERG ROAD, LONGSHIPS DRIVE AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - KEURBOOMS 
------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2, RIGHT TO 
KEURBOOMS STRAND AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - MARKETSQUARE 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT CONER OF SLOSANA AND SIHUBA STREET KWANOKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT INTO N2 ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
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SEAWICH AVENUE TO TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERGBAY, FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI 
RANK LEFT INTO HIGH STREET , LEFT TO BEACON WAY TROUGH INTO MARKET SQUARE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK INTO MARINE DIVE LEFT ON N2 PROCEED VIA KNYSNA, 
VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERNES, PROCEED TO GEORGE AND RETRUN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG BAY - MOSSELBAY 
---------------------------- 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE TURN LEFT ON N2, VIA 
KNYSNA, VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERSNESS VIA GEORGE TURN LEFT OFF N2 TO 
LANGEBERG MAAL TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO MOSSELBAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342499. (2) JANSEN ANNELIZA NADIA AN ID NO 8509070214087. (3) DISTRICT: OUDTSHOORN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1495 LOUI STREET, KRANSHOEK, PLETTENBERGBAAI, 6600. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------- 
777 - KWANOKUTHULA TO PLETTENBERG BAY 
************************************* 
FROM TAXI RANK AT CORNER OF SKOSANA AND SISHUBU STREETS KWANONKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT ONTO THE N2, ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO SEAWITCH AVENUE TO THE TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERG BAY AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
826  PLETTENBERG BAY - KNYSNA 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY INTO HOOG STREET RIGHT INTO MARINE ROAD 
LEFT INTO N2 LINK TO MAIN STREET KNYSNA LEFT INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO 
NELSON STREET TO TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
O88 KWANOKOTHULA TO KHAYELITSHA (CAPE TOWN) 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, PROCEED TO THE N2 AND TURN LEFT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON THE 
N2 VIA KNYSNA, THEMBALETHU, MOSSEL BAY, RIVERSDALE, SWELLENDAM, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, GRABOUW, SOMERSET WEST, TO KHAYELITSHA RANL, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
O89 KWANOKUTHULA  TO EAST LONDON 
---------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET PROCEED TOWARDS N2 AND TURN RIGHT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON N2 
VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, THROUGH GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE THROUGH 
KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PROCEED PAST BERLIN AND PROCEED TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK 
IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O90 KWANOKUTHULA TO UMTHATHA 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, THROUGH KOMGA, VIA 
BUTTERWORTH TAXI RANK, VIA IDUTYWA, PROCEED TO UMTHATHA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN BY THE SAME ROUTE. 
O91 KWANOKUTHULA TO QUEENSTOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEYMORE, VIA WHITTLESEA AND PROCEED TO 
QUEENSTOWN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O93 KWANOKUTHULA TO LADY FRERE 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PASS HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SADA / WHITTLESEA VIA QUEENSTOWN PROCEED TO LADY FRERE 
AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O94 KWANOKUTHULA TO LUSIKISIKI 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
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STREET, RIGHT ON THE N2, PROCEED PAST HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS KOMGA, THROUGH 
BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA, THROUGH PASS THROUGH UMTATA, LIBODE AND PORT ST 
JOHNS, PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O95 PLETTENBERG BAY TO OUDTSHOORN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK VIA KNYSNA VIA MOSSELBAY PROCEED TO 
OUDTSHOORN TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA  THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP OFF ONLY) 
O96 KWANOKUTHULA TO EAST LONDON 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, PROCEED TO 
ALEXANDRIA PASS THROUGH ALEXANDRIA PROCEED TOWARDS PORT ALFRED, PROCEED TO 
EAST LONDON, TURN LEFT AT BUFFOLO STREET AND AGAIN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI 
RANK IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O97 KWANOKUTHULA TO MDANTSANE 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS BERLIN PROCEED TO MDANTSANE TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O92 KWANOKUTHULA - MIDDLEBURG CAPE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
STREET LEFT AT N2, PASS KNYSNA VIA GEORGE, PASS WILLOWMORE, PASS ABERDEEN, 
PASS GRAAFF REINET AND PROCEED TO MIDDELBURG CAPE TAXI RANK AND RETURN BY 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANOKUTHULA - DUINE 
---------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2 LEFT IN 
PIENSANG ROAD, RIGHT TO ROBBERG ROAD, LONGSHIPS DRIVE AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - KEURBOOMS 
------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2, RIGHT TO 
KEURBOOMS STRAND AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - MARKETSQUARE 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT CONER OF SLOSANA AND SIHUBA STREET KWANOKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT INTO N2 ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
SEAWICH AVENUE TO TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERGBAY, FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI 
RANK LEFT INTO HIGH STREET , LEFT TO BEACON WAY TROUGH INTO MARKET SQUARE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK INTO MARINE DIVE LEFT ON N2 PROCEED VIA KNYSNA, 
VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERNES, PROCEED TO GEORGE AND RETRUN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG BAY - MOSSELBAY 
---------------------------- 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE TURN LEFT ON N2, VIA 
KNYSNA, VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERSNESS VIA GEORGE TURN LEFT OFF N2 TO 
LANGEBERG MAAL TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO MOSSELBAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - WITTEDRIFT 
--------------------------- 
FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT INN N2, LEFT IN 
WITTEDRIFT ROAD TO WITTEDRIFT AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - CRAGS 
---------------------- 
 FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2 TOWARDS PORT 
ELIZABETH, RIGHT INTO THE CRAGS AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - KRANSHOOK 
------------------------ 
FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2, RIGHT 
PIESANG ROAD, RIGHT IN ROBBER ROAD, THROUGHT AIRPORT ROAD, LEFT INTO 
KRAANSHOEK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG BAY - BOSSIESGIF AND QOLWENI 
----------------------------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY INTO HIGH STREET RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE 
THROU CROSS THE N2 CIRCLR INTO PLETTENBERG INDUSTRIAL TO QOLWENI AND 
BOSSIESGIF AND RETRUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342500. (2) JANSEN ANNELIZA NADIA AN ID NO 8509070214087. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1495 LOUI STREET, KRANSHOEK, PLETTENBERGBAAI, 6600. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------- 
777 - KWANOKUTHULA TO PLETTENBERG BAY 
************************************* 
FROM TAXI RANK AT CORNER OF SKOSANA AND SISHUBU STREETS KWANONKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT ONTO THE N2, ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO SEAWITCH AVENUE TO THE TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERG BAY AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
826  PLETTENBERG BAY - KNYSNA 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY INTO HOOG STREET RIGHT INTO MARINE ROAD 
LEFT INTO N2 LINK TO MAIN STREET KNYSNA LEFT INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO 
NELSON STREET TO TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
O88 KWANOKOTHULA TO KHAYELITSHA (CAPE TOWN) 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, PROCEED TO THE N2 AND TURN LEFT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON THE 
N2 VIA KNYSNA, THEMBALETHU, MOSSEL BAY, RIVERSDALE, SWELLENDAM, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, GRABOUW, SOMERSET WEST, TO KHAYELITSHA RANL, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
O89 KWANOKUTHULA  TO EAST LONDON 
---------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET THEN RIGHT INTO 
SISHUBA STREET PROCEED TOWARDS N2 AND TURN RIGHT AT THE N2, PROCEED ON N2 
VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, THROUGH GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE THROUGH 
KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PROCEED PAST BERLIN AND PROCEED TO EMTHINI TAXI RANK 
IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O90 KWANOKUTHULA TO UMTHATHA 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, THROUGH KOMGA, VIA 
BUTTERWORTH TAXI RANK, VIA IDUTYWA, PROCEED TO UMTHATHA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN BY THE SAME ROUTE. 
O91 KWANOKUTHULA TO QUEENSTOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEYMORE, VIA WHITTLESEA AND PROCEED TO 
QUEENSTOWN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O93 KWANOKUTHULA TO LADY FRERE 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT AT N2, PASS HUMANSDORP VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SADA / WHITTLESEA VIA QUEENSTOWN PROCEED TO LADY FRERE 
AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O94 KWANOKUTHULA TO LUSIKISIKI 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT ON THE N2, PROCEED PAST HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS KOMGA, THROUGH 
BUTTERWORTH, VIA IDUTYWA, THROUGH PASS THROUGH UMTATA, LIBODE AND PORT ST 
JOHNS, PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
O95 PLETTENBERG BAY TO OUDTSHOORN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK VIA KNYSNA VIA MOSSELBAY PROCEED TO 
OUDTSHOORN TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA  THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP OFF ONLY) 
O96 KWANOKUTHULA TO EAST LONDON 
-------------------------------- 
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FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SISHUBA 
STREET, RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, PROCEED TO 
ALEXANDRIA PASS THROUGH ALEXANDRIA PROCEED TOWARDS PORT ALFRED, PROCEED TO 
EAST LONDON, TURN LEFT AT BUFFOLO STREET AND AGAIN LEFT TO EMTHINI TAXI 
RANK IN EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O97 KWANOKUTHULA TO MDANTSANE 
------------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
RIGHT ON N2, PROCEED VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA NJOLI SQUARE, VIA GRAHAMSTOWN, VIA 
PEDDIE, THROUGH KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, PASS BERLIN PROCEED TO MDANTSANE TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O92 KWANOKUTHULA - MIDDLEBURG CAPE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO SKOSANA STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOSANA 
STREET LEFT AT N2, PASS KNYSNA VIA GEORGE, PASS WILLOWMORE, PASS ABERDEEN, 
PASS GRAAFF REINET AND PROCEED TO MIDDELBURG CAPE TAXI RANK AND RETURN BY 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANOKUTHULA - DUINE 
---------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2 LEFT IN 
PIENSANG ROAD, RIGHT TO ROBBERG ROAD, LONGSHIPS DRIVE AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - KEURBOOMS 
------------------------- 
FROM KWANOKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2, RIGHT TO 
KEURBOOMS STRAND AND RETURN. 
KWANOKUTHULA - MARKETSQUARE 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT CONER OF SLOSANA AND SIHUBA STREET KWANOKUTHULA, INTO 
SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT INTO N2 ALONG N2, RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
SEAWICH AVENUE TO TAXI RANK IN PLETTENBERGBAY, FROM PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI 
RANK LEFT INTO HIGH STREET , LEFT TO BEACON WAY TROUGH INTO MARKET SQUARE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK INTO MARINE DIVE LEFT ON N2 PROCEED VIA KNYSNA, 
VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERNES, PROCEED TO GEORGE AND RETRUN VIA SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG BAY - MOSSELBAY 
---------------------------- 
PLETTENBERG BAY TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE TURN LEFT ON N2, VIA 
KNYSNA, VIA SEDGEFIELD, VIA WILDERSNESS VIA GEORGE TURN LEFT OFF N2 TO 
LANGEBERG MAAL TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO MOSSELBAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - WITTEDRIFT 
--------------------------- 
FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT INN N2, LEFT IN 
WITTEDRIFT ROAD TO WITTEDRIFT AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - CRAGS 
---------------------- 
 FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2 TOWARDS PORT 
ELIZABETH, RIGHT INTO THE CRAGS AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
KWANONKUTHULA - KRANSHOOK 
------------------------ 
FROM KWANONKUTHULA TAXI RANK INTO SISHUBA STREET, RIGHT IN N2, RIGHT 
PIESANG ROAD, RIGHT IN ROBBER ROAD, THROUGHT AIRPORT ROAD, LEFT INTO 
KRAANSHOEK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
PLETTENBERG BAY - BOSSIESGIF AND QOLWENI 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY INTO HIGH STREET RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE 
THROU CROSS THE N2 CIRCLR INTO PLETTENBERG INDUSTRIAL TO QOLWENI AND 
BOSSIESGIF AND RETRUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342763. (2) SIFINGO M ID NO 7001026644089. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: PO BOX 
3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1844421/0 FROM 
SIFINGO M (6 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 6 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1844421/0 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
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----------------------- 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
-------------------------- 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSEL BAY 
-------------------------- 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
---------------------------- 
M2 GEORGE - QUEENSTOWN 
----------------------- 
M5 GEORGE - WHITTLESEA 
------------------------- 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
N61 GEORGE - UMTATA 
------------------- 
N62 GEORGE - UMQANDULI 
------------------------ 
N63 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
P3 THEMBALETHU  ELLIOTDALE 
-------------------------- 
P4 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
P5 THEMBALETHU - LADY FRERE 
----------------------------- 
S57 THEMBALETHU - LUSIKISIKI 
------------------------------ 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
----------------------- 
M4 GEORGE - GRAAFF-REINETT 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, CROSS TO ALBERT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD CROSS TO N9 - 
UNIONDALE, VIA WILLOWMORE, VIA ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET AND RETURN. 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANDORPS, VIA JEFFREYS BAY, VIA UITENHAGE ROAD TO 
NBEKISH ROAD TO STRUANDALE ROAD TO DEK ROAD AND TO NJOLI AT PORT ELIZABETH 
AND RETURN. 
N64 GEORGE - WORCESTER 
------------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD ENTER N2 VIA MOSSELBAY VIA 
SWELLENDAM VIA ASHTON VIA ROBERTSON PROCEED TO WORCESTER ALONG HIGH STREET, 
TURN RIGHT AT BARING STREET AND PROCEED TILL TULBAGH STREET, TURN RIGHT TO 
TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O66 GEORGE TO CAPE TOWN / BELLVILLE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT ONTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT ON N2, 
TURN LEFT, VIA MOSSELBAY, VIA RIVERSDALE, VIA SWELLENDAM, VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND, VIA GRABOUW, N2 ALONG ANDRIES PRETORIUS TO SOMERSET WEST 
RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURN INTO R300, TURN LEFT INTO 
STRAND (VOORTREKKER ROAD) AND PROCEED TO RANK TO BELLVILLE, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8342954. (2) ZARAHA LODGE (PTY) LTD ID NO 201317119007. (3) DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 291, MOSSEL BAY, MOSSEL BAY, 6500. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 60 KILOMETRES FROM 
MOSSELBAY AND SUUROUNDING TO  AIRPORT AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
--------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
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(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
 
OP.8342955. (2) ZARAHA LODGE (PTY) LTD ID NO 201317119007. (3) DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 291, MOSSEL BAY, MOSSEL BAY, 6500. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 60 KILOMETRES FROM 
MOSSELBAY AND SUUROUNDING TO  AIRPORT AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
--------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
 
OP.8343433. (2) NDZAWUMBI KHAYAKAZI K ID NO 7907250480083. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 55 HOBO-HOBO STREET, ILITHA PARK, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED IN LITHA PARK, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8343504. (2) PETERSEN CLEMENT ESAU CE ID NO 7601115167080. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P O BOX 3566, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6536. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
----------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSELBAAI 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT 
INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
---------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET GEORGE, JOIN WILLINGTON STREET, TURN LEFT TO HIBERNIA 
STREET, STRAIGHT TO R62 TO LANGHOVEN STREET AND RETURN RIGHT TO HIGH STREET 
AND TURN RIGHT AGAIN TO REGION STREET TO TAXI RANK AT OUDTSHOORN, JOIN R62 
TO CALITZDORP TO RUITERS PADKAFEE IN ZOAR TO TAXI RANK IN KING STREET 
LADISMITH AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8343624. (2) MABUTHO MONDE CULLINGWORTH MC ID NO 5110225634080. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 49 MSHUMPELA WAY, SETTLERS VIEW, LANGA, 7455. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, 
PERMIT NO. 512532/6 FROM MABUTHO MONDE CULLINGWORTH MC (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 512532/6 
C98 LANGA - KILLARNEY 
--------------------- 
9 LANGA - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------- 
H4 LANGA - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
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-------------------------- 
L64 LANGA - UMTATA 
-------------- 
C49 LANGA - UMTATA 
------------------ 
C50 LANGA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------- 
V62 LANGA - MDANTSANE 
----------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
E59 LANGA - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT LANGA OPPOSITE MUNICIPAL OFFICES IN WASHINGTON DRIVE 
LANGA, INTO WASHINGTON DRIVE, LEFT INTO BUNGA ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 
WHICH BECOMES SETTLERS WAY, ALONG SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO OFF-RAMP AT 
MOWBRAY, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD MOWBRAY, ALONG MAIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES 
VICTORIA ROAD, THEN BECOMES SIR LOWRYS ROAD, ALONG SIR LOWRYS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, LEFT ONTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE 
TOWN AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, RIGHT INTO 
HERTZOG BOULEVARD WHICH BECOMES EASTERN BOULEVARD, ONTO SETTLERS WAY, ALONG 
SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO BUNGA ROAD, RIGHT INTO WASHINGTON STREET LANGA. 
O34 LANGA - CAPE TOWN - BELLVILLE VOORTREKKER ROAD 
--------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT LANGA OPPOSITE MUNICIPAL OFFICES, ALONG WASHINGTON DRIVE, 
LEFT INTO BHUNGA ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2 SETTLERS WAY, ALONG EASTERN BOULEVARD, 
LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW ROAD, RIGHT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION, 
FROM CAPE TOWN STATION DECK, LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, ON THE N1 
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER 
CONTINUE ALONG VOORTREKKER ROAD, DROP OFF AND PICK UP RIGHT INTO CHARL 
MALAN STREET TO RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION. 
O35 LANGA - CAPE TOWN - BELLVILLE VIA N1 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT LANGA OPPOSITE MUNICIPAL OFFICES, ALONG WASHINGTON DRIVE, 
LEFT INTO BHUNGA ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2, SETTLERS WAY, ALONG EASTERN 
BOULEVARD, LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW ROAD, RIGHT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN 
RAILWAY STATION, FROM CAPE TOWN STATION DECK, LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW 
STREET, RIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, LEFT INTO DURBAN ROAD RAMP, RIGHT INTO 
DURBAN ROAD - DROP OFF ONLY, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL 
MALAN STREET TO RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION. 
 
OP.8343764. (2) MATIMA LEBONA SAMUEL LS ID NO 7011145726089. (3) DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P O BOX 806, DAGAMASKOP, MOSSELBAAI, 6501. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1700429/8 FROM MATIMA LEBONA SAMUEL LS (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1700429/8 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
858 MOSSEL BAY - MOSSEL BAY 
---------------------------- 
P79 MOSSEL BAY - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
N1 MOSSEL BAY - STERKSPRUIT 
---------------------------- 
N2 MOSSEL BAY - UMTATA 
------------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------ 
STAFF 
-------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
J9 MOSSELBAAI - OUDTSHOORN 
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--------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI STAND, TURN RIGHT INTO MARSH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
LOUIS FOURIE, OVER ROBINSEN PASS TURN LEFT INTO VOLMOED ROAD TURN LEFT AT 
R63 AND FOLLOW TO TAXI RANK COMMUNITY HALL, BERGSIG CALITZDORP AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J76 MOSSELBAAI - KAAPSTAD 
--------------------------- 
FROM MIKEVA LONG DISTANCE STAND, MOSSELBAY, RIGHT TO BILL JEFFERY AVENUE, 
RIGHT INTO MOSSEL STREET. RIGHT TO LOUIS FOURIE WAY, CONTINUES TO N2, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD, ALBERTINIA SHELL GARAGE , LEFT TO STATION ROAD, RIGHT TO 
N2. RIVERSDAL- RIGHT TO MAIN ROAD TO THE POST OFFICE AND BACK TO THE N2, 
RIGHT TO EKSTEEN STREET TO BP GARAGE TO HEIDELBERG, RIGHT TO EKSTEEN, RIGHT 
TO N2, RIGHT TO VLEIDAMSTASIE TO SLANGRIVIER AND LEFT  TO THE N2, RIGHT TO 
MAIN ROAD SUURBRAAK TO POLICE STATION AND RIGHT, BACK TO THE N2 LEFT TO BP 
GARAGE LEFT TO N2, RIGHT TO SWELLENGREBEL HOTEL TO SWELLENDAM MAIN ROAD AND 
BACK TO THE N2. LEFT TO MAIN ROAD TO CALEDON POST OFFICE AND BACK TO THE 
N2, LEFT TO BOTRIVIER HOTEL TO MAIN ROAD , TURN RIGHT, BACK TO N2LEFT TO 
TOYOTA GARAGE, SOMERSET WEST, LEFT BACK TO THE N2 CONTINUE, LEFT TO STRAND 
STREET, RIGHT TO DARLING STREET, TO NG TRANSPORT CAPE TOWN STATION AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
MOSSEL BAY - PORT ELIZBETH 
----------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL -BAY TAXI RANK JOIN N2 VIA GEORGE VIA WILDERSNESS VIA,VIA 
PLETTENBERG -BAY VIA TSITSIKAMA VIA HUMANDORP TO PORT ELIZABETH( NOR -WICH 
RANK) VIA SMALL TOWNS, VILLAGES, FARMS AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE FO SCHOLARS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN MOSSEL BAY TO 
THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS T NDANDA PRIMARY AND ISALTHISO PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
----------- 
MORNING:  06H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON: 12H00 - 17H00 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------ 
THE CONVEYANCE OF WORKERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCE SITUATED IN MOSSEL - BAY TO 
THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT EXECUTIVE, ACVV KENANI SERVICE CENTRE FOR 
ELDERLY AND AHEAD TRADING AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 06H00 
AFTERNOON:18H00 
 
OP.8343800. (2) SOUWESIA COACH TRANSPORT CC ID NO 200304916323. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 392, GREENHAVEN, GROOT BRAKRIVIER, 6525. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHROITY, 
PERMIT NO. 1847824/0 FROM SOUWESIA COACH TRANSPORT CC (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE 
TOWN).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1847824/0 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICES:- 
------------------------- 
933 GREAT BRAK RIVER - GEORGE 
------------------------------- 
932 GREAT BRAK RIVER - MOSSEL BAY 
---------------------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
----------------------- 
W22 GREAT BRAK RIVER - MOSSEL BAY 
--------------------------------- 
FROM GREEN HAVEN BUS STATION IN AMY SEARLE GREAT BARK RIVER, RIGHT IN LONG 
STREET, IN R102, IN TERGNIET, IN RHEEBOK UNTIL LITTLE BRAK RIVER ON 
R102LOUIS FOURIE ROAD RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, LEFT IN MONTAGU STREET, 
LEFT IN POWRIE STREET INTO MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK IN ERNEST ROBIN STREET, 
MOSSEL BAY OFF LOAD AND BACK LOAD OF PASSENGERS OVER THE SAME ROUTE. 
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W64 GREAT BRAK RIVER - GEORGE 
----------------------------- 
FROM GREEN HAVEN BUS STATION IN AMY SEARLE ROAD, GREAT BRAK RIVER LEFT IN 
LONG STREET IN CHARLES STREET, LEFT IN STATION ROAD, OVER R102 IN GLENTANA, 
IN R102, IN YORK STREET, LEFT DOWN TILL RIGHT IN CATHEDRAL STREET, INTO BUS 
TERMINUS ST MARK'S SQUARE OFF LOAD AND BACK LOAD OF PASSENGERS OVER THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
WITH PICK UP IN BUSINESS SITUATED IN GREAT BRAK RIVER TO POINTS IN THE 
WESTERN CAPE, SOUTH CAPE, EASTERN CAPE TO OFF LOAD AND BACK LOADS OFF 
PASSENGERS OVER THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8343801. (2) UITHALER GERT G ID NO 5702205058015. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
POSBUS 392, GREEN HAVEN, GROOT BRAKRIVIER, 6526. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1847828/0 FROM UITHALER GERT G (9 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 9 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1847828/0 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICES:- 
------------------------- 
933 GREAT BRAK RIVER - GEORGE 
------------------------------- 
932 GREAT BRAK RIVER - MOSSEL BAY 
---------------------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
----------------------- 
W22 GREAT BRAK RIVER - MOSSEL BAY 
--------------------------------- 
FROM GREEN HAVEN BUS STATION IN AMY SEARLE GREAT BARK RIVER, RIGHT IN LONG 
STREET, IN R102, IN TERGNIET, IN RHEEBOK UNTIL LITTLE BRAK RIVER ON 
R102LOUIS FOURIE ROAD RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, LEFT IN MONTAGU STREET, 
LEFT IN POWRIE STREET INTO MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK IN ERNEST ROBIN STREET, 
MOSSEL BAY OFF LOAD AND BACK LOAD OF PASSENGERS OVER THE SAME ROUTE. 
W64 GREAT BRAK RIVER - GEORGE 
----------------------------- 
FROM GREEN HAVEN BUS STATION IN AMY SEARLE ROAD, GREAT BRAK RIVER LEFT IN 
LONG STREET IN CHARLES STREET, LEFT IN STATION ROAD, OVER R102 IN GLENTANA, 
IN R102, IN YORK STREET, LEFT DOWN TILL RIGHT IN CATHEDRAL STREET, INTO BUS 
TERMINUS ST MARK'S SQUARE OFF LOAD AND BACK LOAD OF PASSENGERS OVER THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
WITH PICK UP IN BUSINESS SITUATED IN GREAT BRAK RIVER TO POINTS IN THE 
WESTERN CAPE, SOUTH CAPE, EASTERN CAPE TO OFF LOAD AND BACK LOADS OFF 
PASSENGERS OVER THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8344302. (2) LULAMILE KENNETH ZANGQA ID NO 7311225461080. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 3680, GEORGE INDISTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
P87 SIZAMILE TOWNSHIP - SEDGEFIELD 
---------------------------------- 
FROM OSTERVANGERWEG IN SIZAMILE TO QUALI STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO KING 
FISHER STREET TURN LEFT ON THE CIRCLE TO TARENTAL STREET IN SEDGEFIELD TO 
THE TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
J18 SEDGEFIELD - KNYSNA 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KING FISCHER STREET, SEDGEFIELD, RIGHT ONTO N2 TURN RIGHT 
INTO  MAIN STREET ONTO N2 PROCEED TO KNYSNA THEN TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON 
STREET PROCEED TO TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN RIGHT INTO RAWSON STREET PROCEED 
MAIN ROAD ONTO N2 TURN LEFT ONTO N2 AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P88 GEORGE - SEDGEFIELD 
----------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO N2 VIA KLEINKRANS VIA WILDERNESS PROCEED TO 
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CRADOCK STREET, GEORGE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
U55 SEDGEFIELD - SEDGEFIELD 
--------------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY AREA OF 
SEDGEFIELD AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8344307. (2) THEMBALETHU ELLIOT NOGILANA ID NO 7902105986087. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
P87 SIZAMILE TOWNSHIP - SEDGEFIELD 
---------------------------------- 
FROM OSTERVANGERWEG IN SIZAMILE TO QUALI STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO KING 
FISHER STREET TURN LEFT ON THE CIRCLE TO TARENTAL STREET IN SEDGEFIELD TO 
THE TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
J18 SEDGEFIELD - KNYSNA 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KING FISCHER STREET, SEDGEFIELD, RIGHT ONTO N2 TURN RIGHT 
INTO  MAIN STREET ONTO N2 PROCEED TO KNYSNA THEN TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON 
STREET PROCEED TO TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN RIGHT INTO RAWSON STREET PROCEED 
MAIN ROAD ONTO N2 TURN LEFT ONTO N2 AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P88 GEORGE - SEDGEFIELD 
----------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO N2 VIA KLEINKRANS VIA WILDERNESS PROCEED TO 
CRADOCK STREET, GEORGE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
U55 SEDGEFIELD - SEDGEFIELD 
--------------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY AREA OF 
SEDGEFIELD AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8344310. (2) LULEKA TYABEKANA ID NO 7709140622084. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL ADDRESS: PO 
BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
P87 SIZAMILE TOWNSHIP - SEDGEFIELD 
---------------------------------- 
FROM OSTERVANGERWEG IN SIZAMILE TO QUALI STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO KING 
FISHER STREET TURN LEFT ON THE CIRCLE TO TARENTAL STREET IN SEDGEFIELD TO 
THE TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
J18 SEDGEFIELD - KNYSNA 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KING FISCHER STREET, SEDGEFIELD, RIGHT ONTO N2 TURN RIGHT 
INTO  MAIN STREET ONTO N2 PROCEED TO KNYSNA THEN TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON 
STREET PROCEED TO TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN RIGHT INTO RAWSON STREET PROCEED 
MAIN ROAD ONTO N2 TURN LEFT ONTO N2 AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P88 GEORGE - SEDGEFIELD 
----------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO N2 VIA KLEINKRANS VIA WILDERNESS PROCEED TO 
CRADOCK STREET, GEORGE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
U55 SEDGEFIELD - SEDGEFIELD 
--------------------------- 
FROM SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY AREA OF 
SEDGEFIELD AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8344426. (2) KALENI SIPHO JACKSON SJ ID NO 6912126347087. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P O BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
FROM POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURD OF THEMBALETHU ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT 
INTO NGAKANI STREET, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT TO NEW EXTENSION 
WITHOUT STREET NAMES, LEFT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, INTO ALBERT STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK INTO CRADOCK STREET GEORGE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICK UP ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD. 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
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----------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSELBAAI 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT 
INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
-------------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARK STREET, 
RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS OUTENIKWA 
PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO BARON VAN RHEEDE 
STREET TO ROBOT STRAIGHT TO R62, RIGHT INTO N1 MOVE INTO DONKIN STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN DONKIN STREET AND RETURN. 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
----------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET GEORGE, JOIN WILLINGTON STREET, TURN LEFT TO HIBERNIA 
STREET, STRAIGHT TO R62 TO LANGHOVEN STREET AND RETURN RIGHT TO HIGH STREET 
AND TURN RIGHT AGAIN TO REGION STREET TO TAXI RANK AT OUDTSHOORN, JOIN R62 
TO CALITZDORP TO RUITERS PADKAFEE IN ZOAR TO TAXI RANK IN KING STREET 
LADISMITH AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8344432. (2) PLETT SHELF 39 CC ID NO 200619832023. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
PO BOX 2259, PLETTENBERG BAY, PLETTENBERG BAY, 6600. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1814936/1 FROM PLETT SHELF 39 CC (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TOURISTS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1814936/1 
TOURIST SERVICE 
--------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
TRANSFER SCHOLARS FROM ULTRA CITY IN PLETTENBERG BAY ON MONDAY MORNINGS TO 
BOARDING SCHOOL OUTENIQUA HIGH SCHOOL, YORK HIGH SCHOOL AND GLEN HOUSE 
SCHOOL AND BACK ON A FRIDAY AFTERNOON. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
DEPARTURE PLETTENBERG BAY TO GEORGE 
 -------------------------------------- 
SUNDAYS AT 19H00 
DROP OFF AT YORK HIGH 
DEPARTURE PLETTENBERG BAY TO GEORGE 
-------------------------------------- 
MONDAY AT 05H30 PICK UP FROM ULTRA CITY IN PLETTENBERG BAY 
MONDAY AT 08H00 DROP OFF AT OUTENIQUA HIGH, YORK HIGH AND GLENWOOD HOUSE 
DEPARTURE GEORGE TO PLETTENBERG BAY 
------------------------------------- 
FRIDAYS AT 14H30 PICK UP FROM YORK HIGH, OUTENIQUA HIGH AND GLENWOOD HOUSE 
FRIDAYS AT 17H00 DROP OFF AT ULTRA CITY PLETTENBERG BAY 
 
OP.8344433. (2) PLETT SHELF 39 CC ID NO 200619832023. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL ADDRESS: PO 
BOX 2259, PLETTENBERG BAY, PLETTENBERG BAY, 6600. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1806361/2 FROM PLETT SHELF 39 CC (8 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KNYSNA).  (5) 1 X 8 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TOURISTS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1806361/2 
TOURIST SERVICE 
--------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
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TRANSFER SCHOLARS FROM ULTRA CITY IN PLETTENBERG BAY ON MONDAY MORNINGS TO 
BOARDING SCHOOL OUTENIQUA HIGH SCHOOL, YORK HIGH SCHOOL AND GLEN HOUSE 
SCHOOL AND BACK ON A FRIDAY AFTERNOON. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
DEPARTURE PLETTENBERG BAY TO GEORGE 
-------------------------------------- 
SUNDAYS AT 19H00 
DROP OFF AT YORK HIGH 
DEPARTURE PLETTENBERG BAY TO GEORGE 
-------------------------------------- 
MONDAY AT 05H30 PICK UP FROM ULTRA CITY IN PLETTENBERG BAY 
MONDAY AT 08H00 DROP OFF AT OUTENIQUA HIGH, YORK HIGH AND GLENWOOD HOUSE 
DEPARTURE GEORGE TO PLETTENBERG BAY 
------------------------------------- 
FRIDAYS AT 14H30 PICK UP FROM YORK HIGH, OUTENIQUA HIGH AND GLENWOOD HOUSE 
FRIDAYS AT 17H00 DROP OFF AT ULTRA CITY PLETTENBERG BAY 
 
OP.8344654. (2) NTETA KHAYALETHU CHRIS KC ID NO 7210106907080. (3) DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 43 QUEEN STREET, KWA NONQABA, MOSSEL BAY, 6500. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 
X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICES 
----------------------- 
858 MOSSEL BAY - MOSSEL BAY 
------------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN MOSSEL BAY TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF 
MOSSEL BAY AND RETURN. 
K27 MOSSEL BAY - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK IN MATFIELD STREET RIGHT INTO MARSH STREET RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD LEFT ONTO N2 LEFT TO GROOT BRAKRIVIER  PROCEED UNTIL 
GROOT BRAKRIVIER AND RETURN LEFT ONTO R102 LEFT INTO YORK STREET RIGHT INTO 
MARK STREET LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET RIGHT INTO GEORGE RANK AND RETURN. 
J09 MOSSEL BAY - OUDTSHOORN 
----------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO MARSH STREET TURN RIGHT LOUIS 
FOURIE ROAD CROSS ROBINSEN PASS TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT 
INTO ADDERLEY STREET LEFT INTO BOND STREET PROCEED UNTIL UNION SQUARE TAXI 
RANK OUDTSHOORN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8344918. (2) BUWA MICHAEL MASAKA MM ID NO 6609265457087. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 1070, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
867 KNYSNA - KNYSNA 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF KNYSNA AND 
RETURN. 
996 KNYSNA - HORNLEE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET LEFT 
INTO MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 RIGHT 
WITH TURN OFF TO HORNLEE LEFT INTO SUNRIDGE STREET LEFT INTO DAVIDSON 
STREET HORNLEE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
998 KNYSNA - CONCORDIA (KNYSNA) 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET RIGHT 
INTO GREY STREET STRAIGHT PASS WHITE INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TO CONCARDIA 
(KNYSNA) AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
999 KNYSNA - KEURHOEK 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET RIGHT 
INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG N2 FOR 8KM TILL TURN 
OFF TO KEURHOEK SUBURB AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
997 KNYSNA - NEKKIES 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET LEFT 
INTO MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG THE 
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N2 LEFT WITH TURN OFF TO NEKKIES LEFT INTO UNION ROAD TILL DROP OFF POINT 
INTO NEKKIES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8344925. (2) NOPOTE FREDDIE F ID NO 6608125365084. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
P.O. BOX 1070, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1855137/0 FROM NOPOTE 
FREDDIE F (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KNYSNA).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF 
TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1855137/0 
974 KNYSNA - DAMSEBOS 
----------------------- 
996 KNYSNA - HORNLEE 
--------------------- 
P86 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - PORT ELIZABETH 
---------------------------------------------- 
P83 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - QUEENSTOWN 
------------------------------------------ 
P85 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - UMTATA 
-------------------------------------- 
P82 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - KEISKAMMAHOEK 
--------------------------------------------- 
P84 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------------------- 
P81 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - EAST LONDON 
------------------------------------------ 
T88 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - KHAYELITSHA, SITE B 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
N14 KNYSNA - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK TO NELSON STREET, TURN RIGHT AT THE ROBOT, TURN RIGHT 
AGAIN OUT OF TOWN, ON N2, VIA PLETTENBERGBAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, PEDDIE AND KING WILLIAMS TOWN, DROP OFF AT THE RANK 
IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN, COME BACK TO PORT ELIZABETH, LOAD AT THE RANK AND 
RETURN TO KNYSNA. 
P24 KNYSNA - PLETTENBERG BAY 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN NELSON STREET, KNYSNA ALONG THE N2 TO PLETTENBERG BAY, 
TURN OFF FOR KWANOKUTHULA, RIGHT TO SHUBA STREET DROP OFF IN KWANOKUTHULA 
TAXI RANK AND RETURN TO KNYSNA WITH THE SAME ROUTE, NO PASSENGERS TO BE 
PICKED UP, ONLY DROP OFF AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W42 KNYSNA - SEDGEFIELD 
------------------------ 
FROM KNYSNA TAXI RANK IN NELSON STREET ONTO N2 TO SEDGEFIELD TAXI RANK IN 
VINK STREET AND RETURN. 
V64 KNYSNA - JOHANNESBURG 
-------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA VIA SEDGEFIELD VIA GEORGE VIA OUDTSHOORN 
VIA DE RUST VIA BEAUFORT WEST VIA COLESBURG VIA BLOEMFONTEIN VIA WELKOM VIA 
KROONSTAD TO JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND PICK UP AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P80 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA JOIN THE N2 VIA SEDGEFIELD VIA WILDERNESS 
VIA GEORGE VIA MOSSEL BAY VIA ALBERTINA VIA RIVERSDALE VIA SWELLENDAM VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND VIA SOMERSET WEST PROCEED TO CAPE TOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, 
NYANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF, KHAYELITHSA RANK DROP OFF AND BELLVILLE TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND COME BACK SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8344930. (2) SIMPIWE HLANGANI ID NO 8401016302087. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
2117 LANGENI STREET, THEMBALETHU, GEORGE, 6529. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 18 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN PACALTSDORP, 
ROSEMORE, PARKDENE AND THEMBALETHU TO MASIBAMBANE EDUCARE CENTRE IN GEORGE 
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AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNINGS:  06H00 TO 08H00 
AFTERNOON: 13H00 TO 16H00 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY OF GEORGE TO POINTS 
SITUATED WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345129. (2) LUCKY BOLITYE L ID NO 7401036105081. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 5733 
LIWANI STREET ZONE 9, THEMBALETHU, GEORGE, 6530. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1616205/7 FROM LUCKY BOLITYE L (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: GEORGE).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1616205/7 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
----------------------- 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------- 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
---------------------------- 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
------------------------- 
752 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
N44 THEMBALETHU - OUBAAI GOLF CLUB 
---------------------------------- 
N45 THEMBALETHU - BLANCO 
------------------------ 
N7 GEORGE - WILDERNESS 
------------------------ 
M4 GEORGE - GRAAFF - REINETT 
----------------------------- 
M2 GEORGE - QUEENSTOWN 
----------------------- 
M3 GEORGE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
N61 GEORGE - UMTATA 
------------------- 
N62 GEORGE - UMQANDULI 
------------------------ 
N63 GEORGE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
P3 THEMBALETHU  ELLIOTDALE 
-------------------------- 
P4 THEMBALETHU - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
P5 THEMBALETHU - LADY FRERE 
----------------------------- 
S57 THEMBALETHU - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
------------------------ 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSELBAAI 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT 
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INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
M5 GEORGE - WHITTLESEA 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT AT N2 VIA KNYSNA, VIA 
PLETTENBERG BAY, VIA HUMANSDORP, VIA JEFFREYS BAY VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA 
GRAHAMSTOWN VIA FORT BEAUFORT, VIA SEAMORE TO WHITTLESEA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN. 
N64 GEORGE - WORCESTER 
----------------------- 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TO SANDKRAAL ROAD ENTER N2 VIA MOSSELBAY VIA 
SWELLENDAM VIA ASHTON VIA ROBERTSON PROCEED TO WORCESTER ALONG HIGH STREET, 
TURN RIGHT AT BARING STREET AND PROCEED TILL TULBAGH STREET, TURN RIGHT TO 
TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O66 GEORGE TO CAPE TOWN / BELLVILLE 
------------------------------------ 
FROM THEMBALETHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT ONTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT ON N2, 
TURN LEFT, VIA MOSSELBAY, VIA RIVERSDALE, VIA SWELLENDAM, VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND, VIA GRABOUW, N2 ALONG ANDRIES PRETORIUS TO SOMERSET WEST 
RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURN INTO R300, TURN LEFT INTO 
STRAND (VOORTREKKER ROAD) AND PROCEED TO RANK TO BELLVILLE, DROP OFF AND 
PICK UP AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8345217. (2) MAJOLA DERRICK MBONGENI DM ID NO 6202286125089. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 388, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
996 KNYSNA - HORNLEE 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET LEFT INTO 
MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET PROCEED TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 RIGHT 
WITH TURN OFF TO HORNLEE LEFT INTO SUNRIDGE STREET LEFT INTO DAVIDSON 
STREET HORNLEE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
997 KNYSNA - NEKKIES 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET LEFT INTO 
MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG THE N2 
LEFT WITH TURN OFF TO NEKKIES LEFT INTO UNION ROAD TILL DROP OFF POINT INTO 
NEKKIES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
998 KNYSNA - CONCORDIA (KNYSNA) 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET RIGHT INTO 
GREY STREET STRAIGHT PASS WHITE INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TO CONCARDIA (KNYSNA) 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
999 KNYSNA - KEURHOEK 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET RIGHT INTO 
GREY STREET LEFT INTO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG N2 FOR 8KM TILL TURN OFF 
TO KEURHOEK SUBURB AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
867 KNYSNA - KNYSNA 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF KNYSNA AND 
RETURN. 
 
OP.8345219. (2) MAHLATI ZOYIKILE Z ID NO 7201046062086. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 1070, KNYSNA, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
974 KNYSNA - DAMSEBOS 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN NELSON STREET KNYSNA, RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO 
MARKET STREET, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, STRAIGHT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED TO 
TURN-OFF FOR DAMSEBOS TO DAMSEBOS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
997 KNYSNA - NEKKIES 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET LEFT INTO 
MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG THE N2 
LEFT WITH TURN OFF TO NEKKIES LEFT INTO UNION ROAD TILL DROP OFF POINT INTO 
NEKKIES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
998 KNYSNA - CONCORDIA (KNYSNA) 
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------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET RIGHT INTO 
GREY STREET STRAIGHT PASS WHITE INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TO CONCARDIA (KNYSNA) 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8345223. (2) JEBE SANDILE JACKSON SJ ID NO 7308195275086. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 7011 NTALANGA STREET, KHAYALETHU SOUTH, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN KNYSNA TO 
CONCORDIA HIGH SCHOOL, SEDGEFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL AND PERCY MDALA HIGH 
SCHOOL AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY OF KNYSNA TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345282. (2) THEMBELA MAFUNA ID NO 8303101170082. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
4267 ZONE 6, THEMBALETHU, GEORGE, 6529. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 4267 ZONE 6, THEMBALETHU, GEORGE TO 
POINTS SITUATED WITHIN THE WESTERN AND EASTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345441. (2) PINTO AND SON'S BUS SERVICES (PTY) LTD ID NO 201405527507. (3) DISTRICT: 
WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 268 SECOND AVENUE, GRASSY PARK, GRASSY PARK, 7941. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 49 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 268 SECOND AVENUE, GRASSY PARK TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPULIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCES IN GRASSY PARK, 
STRANDFONTEIN, PELICAN PARK, LAVENDER HILL, STEENBERG, RETREAT TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY FAIRVIEW PRIMARY AND ST. CLEMENTS(RC) PRIMARY 
SCHOOL AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 08H30 
AFTERNOON: 12H30 - 16H30 
 
OP.8345468. (2) MCINENI NTOMBEMBI LIESBET NL ID NO 6811030652089. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
FROM POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURD OF THEMBALETHU ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT 
INTO NGAKANI STREET, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT TO NEW EXTENSION 
WITHOUT STREET NAMES, LEFT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, INTO ALBERT STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK INTO CRADOCK STREET GEORGE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICK UP ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD. 
I88 GEORGE - OUDTSHOORN 
----------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARKET 
STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS 
OUTENIKWA PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOOG 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET TILL TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
I89 GEORGE - MOSSELBAAI 
----------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK IN CRADOCK STREET, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT IN MARK 
STREET, LEFT INTO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO LINKS ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LOUIS FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT 
INTO MARSH STREET, RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN STEER TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I90 GEORGE - BEAUFORT WEST 
-------------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO MARK STREET, 
RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD MOVE PASS OUTENIKWA 
PASS, LEFT TO OUDTSHOORN FROM LANGENHOVEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO BARON VAN RHEEDE 
STREET TO ROBOT STRAIGHT TO R62, RIGHT INTO N1 MOVE INTO DONKIN STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN DONKIN STREET AND RETURN. 
I91 GEORGE - LADISMITH 
---------------------- 
FROM CRADOCK STREET GEORGE, JOIN WILLINGTON STREET, TURN LEFT TO HIBERNIA 
STREET, STRAIGHT TO R62 TO LANGHOVEN STREET AND RETURN RIGHT TO HIGH STREET 
AND TURN RIGHT AGAIN TO REGION STREET TO TAXI RANK AT OUDTSHOORN, JOIN R62 
TO CALITZDORP TO RUITERS PADKAFEE IN ZOAR TO TAXI RANK IN KING STREET 
LADISMITH AND RETURN. 
752 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
FROM SANDKRAAL ROAD THEMBALETHU INTO SANKRAAL ROAD, LEFT INTO N2, LEFT AT 
CROSSING TO PICK 'N PAY THEN TO CHECKERS COURTNAY STREET FORWARD TILL 
FRIENDLY GROCER, RIGHT INTO WELLINGTON STREET TILL PALLOT DENNE OORD AND 
RETURN INTO COURTNAY STREET, RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, LEFT AT THE COURT THEN 
TO DROP OFF AT GAME RETURN TO YORK STREET, RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, LEFT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET TO GEORGE TAXI RANK GEORGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
 
OP.8345592. (2) MK EXOTIC TOURS ID NO 201105907523. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
56 KROMBOOM ROAD, RONDEBOSCH EAST, RONDEBOSCH EAST, 7700 C/O MR B I MISKEY 6 TIERHOUT 
STREET, BLOMMENDAL, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPL.  (5) 1 X 5 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
UNSCHEDULED SERVICE 
---------------------- 
GUESTS OF THE MOUNT NELSON HOTEL LTD - FROM THE PREMISES OF THE MOUNT 
NELSON HOTEL SITUATED AT 76 ORANGE STREET, CAPE TOWN TO POINTS SITUATED 
WITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345827. (2) ADAMS NOEROENIESA N N ID NO 7706040069085. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 22 ROSLYN REDDY AVENUE, GRASSY PARK, GRASSY PARK, 7941. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN GRASSY PARK, 
LOTUS RIVER, OTTERY, ZEEKOEIVLEI, STEENBERG, PLUMSTEAD, FAIRVIEW AND 
PELICAN PARK TO VISTA NOVA SCHOOL IN RONDEBOSCH AND RETURN AS PER 
TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNINGS:   06H00 TO 08H00 
AFTERNOON:  12H00 TO 16H00 
 
OP.8345837. (2) NKASANA LWANDO L ID NO 8802175143081. (3) DISTRICT: ROBERTSON. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: B19 KREWU STREET, ZOLANI, ASHTON, 6715. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
W65 ASHTON - ASHTON 
-------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN THE MAIN ROAD OF ASHTON TO PLACES WITHIN THE 
MUNICIPAL AREA OF ASHTON AND RETURN. 
D95 ZOLANI - ASHTON 
-------------------- 
FROM THE LIBRARY TAXI RANK IN BUILDING STREET IN ZOLANI, RIGHT ONTO R60, 
ALONG R60, LEFT ONTO R62, PROCEED TO ASHTON MAIN ROAD, TO ASHTON POST 
OFFICE TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
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---------------- 
THE COVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN ASHTON TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY ASHTON C.P. SCHOOL, ASHTON SECONDARY 
SCHOOL, ASHTON PRIMARY SCHOOL AND H. VENTER PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN AS 
PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNINGS:   06H00 TO 08H00 
AFTERNOONS: 12H00 TO 16H00 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE COVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN ASHTON TO THEIR 
PLACE OF WORK NAMELY AVO SERVICE STATION AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNINGS:  06H00 TO 08H00 
AFTERNOON: 14H00 TO 22H00 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM ASHTON 
TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345838. (2) STEPHEN FLESCH ID NO 200508098523. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 213 
FERNBRIDGE, ALNICK ROAD, DIEP RIVER, 7800. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 11 PENINSULA ROAD, ZEEKOEIVLEI TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN 
CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345848. (2) TALIEP JUNAID J ID NO 7010075726085. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 97 
ASHBOOK CRESCENT, MORGANS VILLAGE, WOODLANDS, MITCHELL'S PLAIN, 7785. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 97 ASHBROOK CRESCENT, WOODLANDS, MITCHELL'S PLAIN TO 
POINTS SITUATED WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345871. (2) K2016125909(SOUTH AFRICA) (PTY) LTD ID NO 201612590907. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: UNIT 156 HAASENDAL, BRACKENFELL, CAPE TOWN, 7560. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 6 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 200 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT UNIT 156, HAZENDAL, BRACKENFELL TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345873. (2) D.J MAREE ENTERPRISES ID NO 199600614523. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 39 ZAMBESI ROAD, BONNIE BROOK, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 28 PATRYS CRESCENT, BRACKENFELL TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345874. (2) D.J MAREE ENTERPRISES ID NO 199600614523. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 39 ZAMBESI ROAD, BONNIE BROOK, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 28 PATRYS CRESCENT, BRACKENFELL TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
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OP.8345875. (2) PROTOSCAPE 65 T/A RUMADANI TRANS & TOURS ID NO 200907244423. (3) DISTRICT: 
KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 39 ZAMBESI ROAD, BONNIE BROOK, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 28 PATRYS CRESCENT, BRACKENFELL TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345876. (2) PROTOSCAPE 65 T/A RUMADANI TRANS & TOURS ID NO 200907244423. (3) DISTRICT: 
KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 39 ZAMBESI ROAD, BONNIE BROOK, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 28 PATRYS CRESCENT, BRACKENFELL TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345904. (2) WESSOU FRANKLIN CECIL FC ID NO 6411215178081. (3) DISTRICT: OUDTSHOORN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: JUBILEE STRAAT 16, OUDTSHOORN, OUDTSHOORN, 6623. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 519650/11 FROM WESSOU FRANKLIN CECIL FC (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
OUDTSHOORN).  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 519650/11 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
695 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
----------------------------------------- 
. 
696 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
--------------------------------------- 
976 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
--------------------------------------- 
D58 OUDTSHOORN - DYSSELSDORP 
----------------------------- 
978 OUDTSHOORN - WABOOMSKRAAL - GEORGE 
------------------------------------------- 
982 OUDTSHOORN - MOSSEL BAY 
------------------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
OUDTSHOORN - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT UNION SQUARE OUDTSHOORN INTO BOND STREET, RIGHT INTO 
ADDERLY STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, DYSSELSDORP, DE RUST, 
UNIONDALE, HAARLEM, LOUTERWATER, JOUBERTINA, KAREDO, HUMANSDORP LEFT ON THE 
N2 JEFFERYSBAAI, UITENHAGE, PORT ELIZABETH AND LEFT OF THE N2 AGOEPARK, 
MITCHELL VILL, UMJOLY SQUARE AND RETURN. 
V55 OUDTSHOORN - GEORGE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT UNION SQUARE OUDTSHOORN INTO BONDSTREET RIGHT INTO 
ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD, OVER THE OUTENIQUA PASS INTO HIBERNIA STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK IN GEORGE AND RETURN. 
982 OUDTSHOORN - MOSSEL BAY 
---------------------------- 
FROM UNIE SQUARE OUDTSHOORN CROSS ROBINSON PASS INTO FOURIE AVE LEFT INTO 
GEORGE ROAD RIGHT INTO KERK STREET LEFT MARSH STREET RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN 
STREET RIGHT INTO MATFIELD STREET INTO ERNEST ROBINSON STREET TO TAXI RANK 
AT MOSSEL BAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT THAT THE PASSENGERS 
ARE ONLY DROP-OFF IN MOSSEL BAY AND THAT NO PASSENGERS MAYBE PICK-UP IN THE 
MUNICIPALITY AREA OF MOSSEL BAY 
 



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

46    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

OP.8345905. (2) WESSOU FRANKLIN CECIL FC ID NO 6411215178081. (3) DISTRICT: OUDTSHOORN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: JUBILEE STRAAT 16, OUDTSHOORN, OUDTSHOORN, 6623. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 519358/10 FROM WESSOU FRANKLIN CECIL FC (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
OUDTSHOORN).  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 519358/10 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
695 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
----------------------------------------- 
696 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
--------------------------------------- 
781 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN - NORTH 
------------------------------------ 
976 OUDTSHOORN - OUDTSHOORN NORTH 
--------------------------------------- 
A98 OUDTSHOORN - CALITSDORP 
-------------------------------- 
995 OUDTSHOORN - MOUNT HOPE 
----------------------------------- 
D57 OUDTSHOORN - MATJIESRIVIER 
------------------------------------ 
D62 OUDTSHOORN - VOLMOED 
----------------------------- 
978 OUDTSHOORN - WABOOMSKRAAL - GEORGE 
------------------------------------------- 
982 OUDTSHOORN - MOSSEL BAY 
------------------------------- 
D60 OUDTSHOORN - VLAKTE FARM 
---------------------------------- 
D63 OUDTSHOORN - SPITSKOP 
------------------------------ 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
OUDSHOORN - PORT ELIZABETH 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT UNION SQUARE OUDTSHOORN INTO BOND STREET, RIGHT INTO 
ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, DYSSELSDORP, DE RUST, 
UNIONDALE, HAARLEM, LOUTERWATER, KRAKEEL, JOUBERTINA, KAREDO, HUMANSDORP 
LEFT ON THE N2 JEFFREYS BAY, UITENHAGE, PORT ELIZABETH AND LEFT OF THE N2 
AGOEPARK, MITCHELL VILL, UMJOLY SQUARE AND RETURN. 
V55 OUDTSHOORN - GEORGE 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT UNION SQUARE OUDTSHOORN INTO BONDSTREET RIGHT INTO 
ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD, OVER THE OUTENIQUA PASS INTO HIBERNIA STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET TAXI RANK IN GEORGE AND RETURN. 
982 OUDTSHOORN - MOSSEL BAY 
---------------------------- 
FROM UNIE SQUARE OUDTSHOORN CROSS ROBINSON PASS INTO FOURIE AVE LEFT INTO 
GEORGE ROAD RIGHT INTO KERK STREET LEFT MARSH STREET RIGHT INTO ZIETSMAN 
STREET RIGHT INTO MATFIELD STREET INTO ERNEST ROBINSON STREET TO TAXI RANK 
AT MOSSEL BAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT THAT THE PASSENGERS 
ARE ONLY DROP-OFF IN MOSSEL BAY AND THAT NO PASSENGERS MAYBE PICK-UP IN THE 
MUNICIPALITY AREA OF MOSSEL BAY 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 150 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 16 JUBILEE STREET, OUDTSHOORN TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345927. (2) NGIXI LUVUYO WILSON LW ID NO 6210125940089. (3) DISTRICT: GEORGE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 3680, GEORGE INDUSTRIA, GEORGE, 6530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 0 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
880 THEMBALETHU - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
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FROM POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURD OF THEMBALETHU ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT 
INTO NGAKANI STREET, RIGHT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, LEFT TO NEW EXTENSION 
WITHOUT STREET NAMES, LEFT INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, INTO ALBERT STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CRADOCK STREET, RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK INTO CRADOCK STREET GEORGE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICK UP ALONG SANDKRAAL ROAD. 
 
OP.8345938. (2) MATOKAZI RICHARD ID NO 6206126095089. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 37 FILMOR STREET, WESBANK, KUILSRIVIER, 7581 C/O KHOLIWE NXHOWA J7 NALEDI 
CRESCENT, MFULENI. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1601920/6 FROM MATOKAZI RICHARD (15 
X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI 
PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1601920/6 
D89 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
E56 MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
---------------------- 
E57 - MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
37  MFULENI - BLACKHEATH 
-------------------------- 
K69 MFULENI - KUILSRIVER 
--------------------------- 
L16 MFULENI - TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION, CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
Q78 MFULENI - IDUTYWA 
--------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY LEFT INTO 
ROTTERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO MIDDLE ROAD RIGHT ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG INTO 
BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61, COFIMVABA TURN RIGHT TO TSOMO, MGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P95 MFULENI - GATYANA 
---------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN EERSTE RIVER THEN LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD RIGHT 
ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN PASS 
THROUGH TURN LEFT OVER THE BRIDGE INTO COFIMVABA RIGHT INTO TSOMO ALONG 
NGQAMAKHWE, NDABKAZI, GCUMA, IDUTYWA UNTIL GATYANA AND RETURN TO THE SAME 
PLACE. 
E56 MFULENI - MACLEAR 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R56, ALONG R56 TO TAXI RANK IN MACLEAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E55 MFULENI - UMTATA 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO UMTATA WHICH BECOMES MAIN 
ROAD UMTATA, TO TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T83 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
TOWARDS GRAAFF - REINET, TURN RIGHT INTO PORT ELIZABETH, THROUGH 
JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, MDANTSHANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T84 MFULENI - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------- 
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FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
COFIMVABA, TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, TURN 
RIGHT R410 GATYANE, SHUNSHINE RAND WILLOWVALE AND RETURN. 
M56 MFULENI - TSOLO 
-------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU-GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT-WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, MACLEAR TO REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICAS/TRANSKEI 
BORDER AT TSOLO AND RETURN: SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
M54 MFULENI - EAST LONDON VIA KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
-------------------------------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA SOMERSET WEST, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN TO RSA/CISKEI BORDER AT FISH RIVER 
NEAR PEDDIE AND FROM RSA/CISKEI BORDER AT RAYI TO EAST LONDON VIA KING 
WILLIAM'S TOWN AND RETURN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
THIS OPERATING LICENCE HAS ALREADY BEEN USED FOR SCRAPPING/RECAPITALISATION 
AND A SECOND APPLICATION FOR SCRAPPING MAY NOT BE MADE WITH THIS OPERATING 
LICENCE. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
OP.8345939. (2) MATOKAZI RICHARD ID NO 6206126095089. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 37 FILMOR STREET, WESBANK, KUILSRIVIER, 7581 C/O KHOLIWE NXHOWA J7 NALEDI 
CRESCENT, MFULENI. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1761417/7 FROM MATOKAZI RICHARD (15 
X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI 
PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1761417/7 
37 MFULENI- BLACKHEATH 
----------------------- 
470 MFULENI - KUILSRIVER 
------------------------ 
D89 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
E55 MFULENI - UMTATA 
-------------------- 
E56 MFULENI - MACLEAR 
--------------------- 
E57 MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------- 
Q79 MFULENI - GATYANE WILLOWVALLE 
--------------------------------- 
Q78 MFULENI - IDUTYWA 
--------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
K69 MFULENI - KUILSRIVER 
------------------------ 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EERSTE 
RIVER WAY TO THREE WAY STOP, TURN LEFT INTO BUTTSKOP ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RANKGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO BLACKHEATH RAILWAY STATION DROP OFF PASSENGERS, 
TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, TURN 
LEFT INTO STRAND ROAD WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
CARINUS STREET TO KUILSRIVER TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
L16 MFULENI - TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION, CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOYOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
NKOHLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO INCINIBA 
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO INQILO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, TURN 
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LEFT INTO MEWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OFF RAMP TO N2, TURN LEFT INTO SIR 
LOWRY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION, 
CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
THIS OPERATING LICENCE HAS ALREADY BEEN USED FOR SCRAPPING/RECAPITALISATION 
AND A SECOND APPLICATION FOR SCRAPPING MAY NOT BE MADE WITH THIS OPERATING 
LICENCE. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
OP.8345948. (2) JEAN MARK ITHIER JM ID NO 6507156052183. (3) DISTRICT: GOODWOOD. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 14 LINDEN WAY, PINELANDS, CAPE TOWN, 7405. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 14 LINDEN WAY, PINELANDS TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN THE 
WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345965. (2) VISAGIE EUNICE RECADIO ER ID NO 7311215194089. (3) DISTRICT: ROBERTSON. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 60 ROLBOS STREET, ROBERTSON, 6705. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE IOF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 48 ROLBOS STREET, ROBERTSON TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN ROBERTSON TO THEIR 
RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY ANNE FREDERICKS PRE- PRIMARY CRECHE, VERGESIG 
PRIMARY, DE VILLIERS PRIMARY AND LANGEBERG SECONDARY SCHOOL  AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON: 13H00 - 16H00 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN 
ROBERTSON TO THEIR WORKPLACE ROBERTSON SHELL GARAGE AND LANGEBERG AND 
ASHTON FOODS AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 14H00 
AFTERNOON: 14H00 - 22H00 
EVENING: 22H00 - 06H00 
WINTER TIMETABLE 
---------------- 
DAY SHIFT: 06H00 - 16H00 
NIGHT SHIFT: 17H00 - 03H00 
 
OP.8345982. (2) SANDAZA LINDIWE PATRICIA LP ID NO 6801010630080. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 15201 KUPISO STREET, BLOEKOMBOS, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, 
PERMIT NO. 1855197/0 FROM SANDAZA LINDIWE PATRICIA LP (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  
(5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1855197/0 
F15 BLOEKOMBOS - BELLVILLE 
--------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
172 BLOEKOMBOS - WALLACEDENE - BELLVILLE 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BLOEKOMBOS IN OLD PAARL ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE TILL THE STATION, 
LEFT INTO MARK STREET TILL 9TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO BOTFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO BOESAK STREET, RIGHT 
INTO LABOHEME ROAD, RIGHT INTO BOTFONTEIN ROAD, INTO VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, 
BRIGHTON ROAD, LANGBERG ROAD TILLDURBANVILLE, LEFT INTO WELLINGTON TILL 
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NUWE STREET, DURBANVILLE RETURN WITH WELLINGTON, RIGHT WITH LANGEBERG ROAD, 
BRIGHTON ROAD, VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, RIGHT INTO VAN DER MERWE STREET, LEFT 
INTO PETUNIA STREET, RIGHT WITH AANBLOM STREET, LEFT INTO VAN DER MERWE 
STREET, RIGHT INTO REMBRANDT STREET, LEFT INTO MILTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
MILNER STREET, RIGHT INTO GRAAF STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN DER MERWE STRAIGHT 
INTO FRANS CONRADIE AVENUE, LEFT INTO OKAVANGO, RIGHT WITH OLD PAARL ROAD, 
BELLVILLE, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
BELRAIL ROAD TILL TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
G14 BLOEKOMBOS - DURBANVILLE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN OLD PAARL ROAD BLOEKOMBOS, INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, ALONG OLD 
PAARL ROAD, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 , ALONG N1, LEFT AT 
JOOSTENBERG VLAKTE TURN-OFF, INTO KLIPHEUWEL ROAD, INTO FISANTEKRAAL FARM, 
LEFT INTO LICHTENBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO KLIPHEUWEL ROAD, ALONG KLIPHEUWEL 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES WELLINGTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO NEW STREET DURBANVILLE TO 
TAXI RANK AT DURBANVILLE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N83 BLOEKOMBOS - CAPE GATE CENTRE 
---------------------------------- 
FROM BLOEKOMBOS PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO BRIGHTON ROAD, 
LEFT INTO DARWIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN INTO 
DARWIN, RIGHT INTO OKAVANGO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N87 BLOEKOMBOS - CAPE GATE 
--------------------------- 
FROM BLOEKOMBOS PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL, TURN 
RIGHT AT THE CIRCLE (M167), LEFT INTO N1, TURN OFF AT THE OKAVANGO ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE, INTO SAM 
NTOKOZELA ALONG THIS ROAD TO TAXI RANK. 
466 BLOEKOMBOS - WALLACEDENE 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN OLD PAARL ROAD BLOEKOMBOS, INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD KRAAIFONTEIN, BACK INTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD 
PAARL ROAD, LEFT INTO BOTFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO LABOHEME ROAD TO TAXI RANK 
IN BOESAK STREET WALLACEDENE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
468 BLOEKOMBOS - DURBANVILLE 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN OLD PAARL ROAD BLOEKOMBOS, ALONG OLD PAARL ROAD, INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, INTO BRIGHTON ROAD, INTO 
LANGEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO WELLINGTON ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN NUWE STREET 
DURBANVILLE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT PASSENGERS ARE ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN 
DURBANVILLE AND NOT PICKED-UP. 
G13 BLOEKOMBOS - KRAAIFONTEIN STATION KRAAIFONTEIN 
--------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN OLD PAARL ROAD BLOEKOMBOS, INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD KRAAIFONTEIN , ALONG STATION ROAD 
TO KRAAIFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION KRAAIFONTEIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
 
OP.8345985. (2) BENJAMIN BRADLEY B ID NO 7608255244082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 14 SUNBIRD COURT, BRIDGETOWN, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 3 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 66 TARENTAAL ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 66 TARENTAAL ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345986. (2) BENJAMIN BRADLEY B ID NO 7608255244082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 14 SUNBIRD COURT, BRIDGETOWN, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) LATE RENEWAL WITH ADD AUTH.  (5) 
1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
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---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 66 TARENTAAL ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 66 TARENTAAL ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345989. (2) JAMODIEN MOGAMAT SAMIER SM ID NO 8706075342083. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 41 SCHROEDOR ROAD, PINATI ESTATE, LANSDOWNE, 7782. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 10 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 4A LOWER YORK ROAD, LANSDONE TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8345997. (2) KOLBE MOGAMAT M ID NO 6108245774083. (3) DISTRICT: PIKETBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
2 PETUNIA STREET, PIKETBERG, PIKETBERG, 7320. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 10 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 2 PETUNIA STREET, PIKETBERG TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346003. (2) MQHAKAZA MABOYISANA M M ID NO 7112245720087. (3) DISTRICT: HERMANUS. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 783 THEMBELIHLE, STANFORD, HERMANUS, 7210. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 1622 COMPACTOR STREET, THEMBELIHLE, STANFORD TO POINTS 
SITUATED WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTRH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346006. (2) NCAMISO THEMBAKAZI T ID NO 7910260780088. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A19BC MAKWETLA STREET, SITE C, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT A91B CLEARANCE MAKWETU STREET, SITE C, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346007. (2) MANGALI'S TRANSPORT SERVICES ID NO 201514457107. (3) DISTRICT: EERSTE RIVER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 28 JACANA CRESCENT, ELECTRIC CITY, EERSTE RIVIER, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 28 JACANA CRESCENT, ELECTRIC CITY, EERSTE RIVER TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346016. (2) DIETLOFF NORMAN N ID NO 4909065071084. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 71 
SONATA AVE, GREENFIELDS, PAARL, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 9 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR TRANSPORT 
----------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED IN GROENHEUWEL PAARL IN A PICK UP RADIUS TO 
PAARLZICHT PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
PICK UP MORNING:  07H00 
DROP OFF MORNING: 07H50 
PICK UP AFTERNOON: 14H00 
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DROP OFF AFTERNOON: 15H30 
 
OP.8346018. (2) NGUBENI BONGINKOSI EMMANUEL BE ID NO 7101255796087. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 804, KHAYALETHU, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1791996/4 FROM NGUBENI BONGINKOSI EMMANUEL BE (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 
1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1791996/4 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------------ 
867 KNYSNA - KNYSNA 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KNYSNA TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF KNYSNA AND 
RETURN. 
996 KNYSNA - HORNLEE 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET LEFT 
INTO MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 RIGHT 
WITH TURN OFF TO HORNLEE LEFT INTO SUNRIDGE STREET LEFT INTO DAVIDSON 
STREET HORNLEE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
997 KNYSNA - NEKKIES 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET LEFT 
INTO MARKET STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG THE 
N2 LEFT WITH TURN OFF TO NEKKIES LEFT INTO UNION ROAD TILL DROP OFF POINT 
INTO NEKKIES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
998 KNYSNA - CONCORDIA (KNYSNA) 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET RIGHT 
INTO GREY STREET STRAIGHT PASS WHITE INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TO CONCARDIA 
(KNYSNA) AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
999 KNYSNA - KEURHOEK 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NELSON STREET KNYSNA RIGHT INTO ST GEORGE STREET RIGHT 
INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO INTERSECTION WITH N2 ALONG N2 FOR 8KM TILL TURN 
OFF TO KEURHOEK SUBURB AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346021. (2) KALO ZAMEKILE Z ID NO 4912275436089. (3) DISTRICT: CERES. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7446 
NKONJANE STREET, NDULI, CERES, 6835. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
822 NDULI - CERES 
------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT CHRIS HANI DRIVE NDULI STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET 
RIGHT INTO OWEN STREET LEFT INTO RIVIERKANT STREET LEFT INTO HUGO STREET 
LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE RIGHT INTO FAURE STREET LEFT INTO VOS STREET TILL CPP 
FACTORY TURN AROUND TO VOS STREET LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET LEFT INTO 
CILLIER STREET RIGHT INTO RETIEF STREET LEFT INTO VOS STREET CERES AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
H16 NDULI - NIEWEDORP (CERES) 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CHRIS HANI ROAD NDULI, LEFT VOORTREKKER, RIGHT VOS STREET 
INTO NIEUWEDORP TAXI RANK, CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U93 CERES - WELLINGTON 
----------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN VOORTREKKER STREET, CERES TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET PROCEED ALONG VOORTREKKER STREET ONTO THE R46 PROCEED ON THE R46 
PASSING THE TOWNS  OF WOLSELEY, TULBAGH, GOUDA, HERMON TO WELLINGTON 
RAILWAY STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. PLEASE NOT THAT THIS 
AUTHORITY SHOULD NOT ALLOW OPERATORS TO DEVIATE FROM THE R46 TO PICK UP 
PASSENGERS IN THE TOWNS OF WOLSELEY, TULBAGH, GOUDA AND HERMON. THUS 
OPERATORS MUST REMAIN ON R46 FROM CERES TO WELLINGTON. 
LONG DISTANCE SERVICE 
---------------------- 
M98 NDULI, CERES - STERKSPRUIT 
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------------------------------ 
FROM NDULI CERES TAXI RANK TO TOUWSRIVER, LAINSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBERG, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, 
ALIWAL-NORTH, STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J85 CERES - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------ 
FROM CERES NDULI TAXI RANK, CHRIS HANI STREET, LEFT INTO CERES PROCEED 
UNTIL WORCESTER ONTO N1, DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ABERDEEN (N9), GRAAFF-REINET, BETHESDA ROAD, 
PROCEED ALONG THE R61 UNTIL QUEENSTOWN, LEFT ONTO N6, ALONG N6 UNTIL ALIWAL 
NORTH, RIGHT INTO LADY GREY, LEFT TO STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN. 
T93 CERES - ZASTRON 
-------------------- 
FROM NDULI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE, TURN LEFT ONTO R46 
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD CERES, THEN ONTO R46 TURN LEFT ONTO R301, TURN 
LEFT ONTO R43, TURN ONTO N1(NEAR WORCESTER) PROCEED WITH N1 THROUGH DE 
DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, PRINCE ALBERT, LEEU - GAMKA VIA BEAUFORT 
WEST TO THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER TO COLESBURG PROCEED TO 
VENTERSTAAT, BURGERSDORP TO ALIWAL NORTH CROSS ORANGE RIVER TO ROUXVILLE TO 
ZASTRON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS WHICH IS SITUATED AT 7446 NKONJANE STREET, NDULI TO POINTS 
SITUATED WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346022. (2) KALO ZAMEKILE Z ID NO 4912275436089. (3) DISTRICT: CERES. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7446 
NKONJANE STREET, NDULI, CERES, 6835. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 521947/6 FROM KALO 
ZAMEKILE Z (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CERES).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF 
TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 521947/6 
822 NDULI - CERES 
------------------ 
823 NDULI - CERES 
------------------ 
H16 NDULI - NIEWEDORP (CERES) 
----------------------------- 
T93 CERES - ZASTRON 
-------------------- 
K1 NDULI - STERKSPRUIT 
----------------------- 
M98 NDULI, CERES - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------------ 
J85 CERES - STERKSPRUIT 
----------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
W66 NDULI - CERES 
------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK SITUATED ON CHRIS HANI DRIVE, NDULI, PROCEED ON CHRIS 
HANI DRIVE, ACROSS THE R46 INTO THE RESIDENTIAL AREA OF VREDEBES, PROCEED 
THROUGH THE RESIDENTIAL AREA OF VREDEBES, TURN RIGHT ONTO THE R46, PROCEED 
ON TO VOORTREKKER STREET, CERES, TURN LEFT IN CELLIERS STREET IN TO THE 
TAXI RANK OF CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W54 NDULI - WELLINGTON 
----------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN CHRIS HANI DRIVE NDULI PROCEED IN CHRIS HANI DRIVE, 
TURN LEFT ON THE R46 IN THE DIRECTION OF CERES, CONTINUE ONTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET, CERES, PROCEED ON R46 THROUGH MICHELL'S PASS, PASS THE TOWNS OF 
WOLSELEY, TULBAGH, GOUDA AND HERMON ON THE R46 TO WELLINGTON RAILWAY 
STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING CONDITION: THE OPERATOR WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO 
DEVIATE FROM THE R46 TO ENTER THE TOWNS OF WOLSELEY AND TULBAGH. OPERATOR 
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SHOULD REMAIN ON THE R46. 
X10 CERES - AGTER WITZENBERG VALLEY FARMS 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN VOORTREKKER ROAD, CERES TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOS STREET. PROCEED ON TO THE R303 TOWARDS HAMLET, 
PROCEED THROUGH VOORTREKKER ROAD, HAMLET, ONTO THE R303 THROUGH GYDO PASS, 
TURN LEFT ON THE R303 TO THE FARMS SLAGBOOM, VASTRAP, PAARDEKLOOF, DIE 
EIKE, STERKWATER, DE VLAKTE, DOORNKRAAL, DENNEKRUIN, WELGEMEEN AND ROSENDAL 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X11 CERES - DE STRAAT 
---------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN VOORTREKKER ROAD, CERES TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOS STREET. PROCEED ON THE R303 THROUGH THE TOWN OF 
PRINCE ALFRED HAMLET, ONTO GYDO PASS, PROCEED STRAIGHT ONTO THE R303 TO THE 
FARMS NOOITGEDACHT, BOKVELDSKLOOF, ESPERANTO, PARYS, ROCKLANDS, DE KEUR, 
KROMFONTEIN, DRIEFONTEIN, LOCHLYN, WINKELHAAK, FONTEINTJIES, RIETFONTEIN, 
HELPMEKAAR, VOORSORG, WADRIF, MORESTER, REMHOOGTE, DONKERBOS, TANDFONTEIN 
AND DE STRAAT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X12 CERES - EZELFONTEIN 
----------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN VOORTREKKER ROAD, CERES TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, PROCEED ONTO THE R46, TURN RIGHT ONTO THE EZELFONTEIN ROAD TO THE 
FARMS LORRAINE, LOXTONIA, DWARSBERG, KAALBERG, KWEPERFONTEIN AND 
EZELFONTEIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X13 CERES - LAASTEDRIF 
---------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN VOORTREKKER ROAD, CERES TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, PROCEED ONTO THE R46, TURN RIGHT ONTO THE SWAARMOED ROAD TOWARDS THE 
FARMS SWAARMOED, SKAAPRIVIER, KLIPFONTEIN, HOOGLAND, KLONDYKE, LAKENVLEI, 
GRROTVLAK AND LAASTERDRIF AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X14 NDULI - WOLSELEY STATION 
----------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN CHRIS HANI DRIVE, NDULI PROCEED DOWN CHRIS HANI 
DRIVE, TURN LEFT ON THE R46, PROCEED TO VOORTREKKER ROAD, CERES, ONTO THE 
R6 THROUGH MICHELL'S PASS, PROCEED ON R46, TURN LEFT INTO WOLSELEY, PROCEED 
THROUGH EEUFEES STREET, WOLSELEY, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO PINE VALLEY ROAD TO WOLSELEY STATION. 
X15 NDULI - ZASTRON 
-------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NDULI TURN RIGHT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE, TURN LEFT ON 
THE R46, THROUGH CERES TOWN, PROCEED ON THE R46, TURN LEFT ON THE R43, 
PROCEED TOWARDS WORCESTER, TURN LEFT ON THE N1, WORCESTER, PROCEED ON THE 
N1 THROUGH DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVIER, LAINGSBURG, PRINCE ALBERT, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, HANOVER, COLESBURG, TURN LEFT TO BETHULE, 
SMITHFIELD ON THE R701 TO ROUXVILLE ON TO THE N6 TO ZASTRON AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346023. (2) INCHCAPE SHIPPING SERVICES SOUTH AFRICA ID NO 200800112007. (3) DISTRICT: 
BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 3311, CAPE TOWN, 8001 C/O MR B I MISKEY 6 TIERHOUT 
STREET, BLOMMENDAL, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
UNSCHEDULED SERVICE / MARINE CREW 
--------------------------------- 
1) BETWEEN CAPE TOWN HARBOUR, CAPE TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, SIMONS TOWN 
HARBOUR, SALDANHA BAY, IMMIGRATION OFFICES, CUSTOMS OFFICES, DENTISTS, 
HOSPITALS, HOTELS, HOSTELS AND DOCTOR'S SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 
KILOMETRES FROM HOLDERS PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT GROUND FLOOR, LAGOON 
BEACH OFFICE BLOCK, BOUNDARY ROAD, MILNERTON. 
2) FROM CAPE TOWN HARBOUR AND CAPE TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TO SALDANHA 
BAY HARBOUR, MOSSEL BAY HARBOUR AND GEORGE AIRPORT AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346025. (2) INCHCAPE SHIPPING SERVICES SOUTH AFRICA ID NO 200800112007. (3) DISTRICT: 
BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 3311, CAPE TOWN, 8001 C/O MR B I MISKEY 6 TIERHOUT 
STREET, BLOMMENDAL, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
UNSCHEDULED SERVICE / MARINE CREW 
--------------------------------- 
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1) BETWEEN CAPE TOWN HARBOUR, CAPE TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, SIMONS TOWN 
HARBOUR, SALDANHA BAY, IMMIGRATION OFFICES, CUSTOMS OFFICES, DENTISTS, 
HOSPITALS, HOTELS, HOSTELS AND DOCTOR'S SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 
KILOMETRES FROM HOLDERS PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT GROUND FLOOR, LAGOON 
BEACH OFFICE BLOCK, BOUNDARY ROAD, MILNERTON. 
2) FROM CAPE TOWN HARBOUR AND CAPE TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TO SALDANHA 
BAY HARBOUR, MOSSEL BAY HARBOUR AND GEORGE AIRPORT AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346027. (2) JAFTHA MICHELE M ID NO 6912240133082. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
257 8TH AVENUE, EIKENDAL, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570 C/O MR B I MISKEY 6 TIERHOUT STREET, 
BLOMMENDAL, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 40 KILOMETRES FROM HOLDER'S PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 2ST 8TH AVENUE, EIKENDAL, KRAAIFONTEIN TO POINTS 
SITUATED WITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED WITHIN 
KRAAIFONTEIN, NORTHPINE, BELMONT PARK, BERNADINO HEIGHTS, SCOTTSDENE, 
PEERLESS PARK, EIKENDAL AND BRACKENFELL TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY 
MONUMENT PARK HIGH SCHOOL, BERNADINO HEIGHTS HIGH SCHOOL, SIMONSBERG 
PRIMARY SCHOOL, EBEN DONGES HIGH SCHOOL, EIKENDAL PRIMARY SCHOOL, 
SCOTTSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL, ARISTEA PRIMARY SCHOOL, FANIE THERON PRIMARY 
SCHOOL AND BROOKLANDS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING   06H30 - 07H45 
AFTERNOON 13H00 - 16H00 
 
OP.8346028. (2) RUITERS DAVID D ID NO 5807015136081. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 8 
BOSCH STREET, PAARL, PAARL, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 8 BOSCH STREET, PAARL TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346029. (2) RUITERS DAVID D ID NO 5807015136081. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 8 
BOSCH STREET, PAARL, PAARL, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 8 BOSCH STREET, PAARL TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346030. (2) RUITERS DAVID D ID NO 5807015136081. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 8 
BOSCH STREET, PAARL, PAARL, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 8 BOSCH STREET, PAARL TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346032. (2) RUITERS DAVID D ID NO 5807015136081. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 8 
BOSCH STREET, PAARL, PAARL, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 8 BOSCH STREET, PAARL TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
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OP.8346045. (2) LOSE NKULULEKO N ID NO 7301018770086. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
2642 FREEDOM STREET, BOTRIVIER, CALEDON, 7185. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCE SITUATED AT 
BOTRIVER TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY DE RUST FUTURA ACADEMIC AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING: 07H00 - 07H55 
AFTERNOON: 14H00 - 14H50 
 
OP.8346062. (2) VAN ROOI REMARNO FREDERICO RF ID NO 9106165127081. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 25 9TH AVENUE, ELSIES RIVER, 7490. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER 
------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO 25-9TH AVENUE, ELSIES RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR 
------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES SITUATED IN 
ELSIES RIVER TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY ELNOR PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING 06H30 - 07H50 
AFTERNOON 13H00 - 15H00 
STAFF 
----- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN BELLVILLE, ELSIES 
RIVER, KHAYELITSHA, DELFT, BELHAR, BISHOP LAVIS, LANGA, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 
MILNERTON TO THEIR WORKPLACE NAMELY H.F.C BUILDERS AND FLOOWORKS IN ELSIES 
RIVER AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
8/10 HOUR SHIFTS 08H00 - 17H00 - 01H00 
DAY SHIFTS 08H00 - 17H00 - 02H00 
WEEKEND SHIFT 09H00 - 15H00 - 01H00 
 
OP.8346065. (2) BIZWAPHI S H SH ID NO 8210125833084. (3) DISTRICT: MOSSELBAAI. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
19 THEMBELIHLE STREET, ELANGENI, MOSSEL-BAY, 6501. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
T62 MOSSEL BAY - KHAYELITSHA SITE C LONG DISTANCE 
-------------------------------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK VIA N2 VIA RIVERSDALE VIA SWELLENDAM VIA 
HEIDELBERG VIA RIVIERSONDEREND VIA CALEDON VIA GRABOUW VIA SOMERSET WEST TO 
KHAYELITSHA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK (KUWAIT) AND RETURN. 
N10 MOSSEL BAY - PLETTENBERG BAY 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT ERNEST ROBERTSON STREET RIGHT INTO MONTAQU STREET RIGHT 
INTO KERK STREET LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD RIGHT INTO FOURI ROAD LEFT INTO LINK 
ROAD RIGHT ONTO N2 PROCEED TO PLETTENBERG BAY RIGHT INTO MARENE DRIVE LEFT 
INTO SEAWICH STREET RIGHT AND PROCEED TO TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY 
SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS MAY BE PICK UP AFTER 
DEPARTING FROM MOSSEL BAY AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY THAT NO PASSENGERS MAY 
BE DROP OFF AFTER DEPARTING MOSSEL BAY. 
 
OP.8346070. (2) MANEVELD TERANCE MICHAEL TM ID NO 5811105053081. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 5 KEURBOOM ROAD, THORNTON, THORNTON, 7460. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS IN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
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SITUATED AT THORNTON TO PLACES WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346103. (2) MAAWU QUMEKILE ID NO 5505085440082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
N0.9 YUSUF ARAFAT CRES., MAKHAYA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
611 KHAYELITSHA - SOMERSET WEST 
-------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO BADEN POWELL DRIVE, ALONG 
BADEN POWELL DRIVE, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD 
SOMERSET WEST, RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORUIS STREET TO TAXI RANK AT O K 
BAZAARS IN SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE 
FOLLOWING CONDITIONS: NO PASSENGERS ARE LOADED AT SOMERSET WEST AND THAT NO 
RANKING TAKES PLACE IN SOMERSET WEST. 
D98 KHAYELITSHA - GRABOUW 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KHAYELITSHA,INTO HOZA STREET, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD EXT, LEFT INTO BADEN POWELL DRIVE,RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT INTO 
OU KAAPSE ROAD GRABOUW,INTO MAIN ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN GRABOUW AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICKED UP AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSH ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE DROPPED OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
P26   KHAYELITSHA  - STELLENBOSCH 
------------------------------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA TAXI RANK INTO BADEN POWELL DRIVE ALONG POWELL DRIVE RIVER 
RIGHT INTO ANNADALE ROAD LEFT ONTO BOULEVARD ROAD R44 ALONG BOULEVARD R44 
RIGHT INTO DORP STREET TO TAXI RANK IN STELLENBOSCH AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
P27   KHAYELITSHA  - STELLENBOSCH 
--------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA TAXI RANK INTO BADEN POWELL DRIVE ALONG BADEN POWELL RIGHT 
INTO ADAMS TAS ROAD ALONG ADAMS TAS ROAD RIGHT INTO DORP STREET TO TAXI 
RANK IN STELLENBOSCH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S18 KHAYELISHA - STELLENBOSCH 
------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA TAXI RANK LEFT TO BADEN POWELL DRIVE RIGHT TO ADAMS TAS 
ROAD,RIGHT TO MERRIMAN STREET,RIGHT TO BIRD STREET INTO MUEL STREET, LEFT 
TO PIET RETIEF STREET,RIGHT INTO VRDE STREET AND LEFT INTO KOCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VAN REED STREET,LEFT INTO R44 AND RIGHT INTO ANNANDALE ROAD, 
JOINING BADEN POWELL THEN RETURN TO KHAYELITSHA. 
E79 KUWAIT - HARARE 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, INTO 
OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO 
PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, LEFT INTO NTLAZANE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BUKWAYO ROAD, RIGHT INTO NCUMO ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUNZA STREET, INTO KUYASA, 
INTO WALTER SISULU ROAD, INTO MAKAYA OSCAR MPETHA, INTO TAMBO ROAD, INTO 
BATANDWA NDONDO ROAD TO HARARE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E80 KUWAIT - MAKAZA 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT,LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, INTO 
OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO 
PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, INTO LWANDLE DRIVE, INTO ALBERTINA SISULU, INTO MONGEZI ROAD, 
INTO LAWULO, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO TUTUAVE, RIGHT INTO LINDELA 
ROAD TO MAKAZA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E81 KUWAIT - MACASSAR 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON THUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO PAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BONGA DRIVE (M45), INTO SULANI DRIVE, INTO NYATHI AVE, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO FUKUTHA ROAD, INTO CEKECHA ROAD TO MACASSAR AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
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OP.8346107. (2) BUNGANE KHANYISA ALBERTINA KA ID NO 6812300613082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: NO. 4 ZUZILE STREET, MANDELA PARK, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO. 4 ZUZILE STREET, MNADELA PARK, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346108. (2) MKHOHLI THALITHA THABISA TT ID NO 7604050942087. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 31539 COSMOS STREET, DU NOON, MILNERTON, 7102. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO. 31-539 COSMOS STREET, DU NOON, MILNERTON TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346147. (2) NDIBI W W ID NO 7510035565085. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: A 433 B, 
MTHOBO STREET, SITE C KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
28 KHAYELITSHA - MELKBOSSTRAND - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS MEW 
WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, PROCEED ALONG N2, 
TURNING INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG 
ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO OTTO DU 
PLESSIS DRIVE, INTO BLAAUWBERG, BACK INTO OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, ALONG OTTO 
DU PLESSIS THROUGH MELKBOSSTRAND, INTO WEST COAST ROAD, LEFT INTO 
PHILLADELPHIA TURN OFF, ALONG PHILLADELPHIA ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N7, ALONG N7, 
RIGHT INTO POTSDAM ROAD TO KILLARNEY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M73 KHAYELITSHA - KILLARNEY 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANDSOWNE ROAD TOWARDS MEW 
WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 PROCEED ALONG N2, 
TURNING INTO VANGUARD ALONG N7 AND TURN LEFT PLATTEKLOOF ROAD AND TURN 
RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
G63 KHAYELITSHA - MAITLAND 
-------------------------- 
FROM SITE C TAXI RANK INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD TURN LEFT AT TRAFFIC LIGHTS INTO MEW WAY ROAD TURN INTO FREEWAY N2 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO OVER THE BRIDGE TURN RIGHT TO N7 OVER THE 
BRIDGE TURN LEFT AND TURN TO GUNNERS CIRCLE TO VIKING ROAD RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD TO TURN RIGHT FERDALE STREET TO STATION MAITLAND AND 
RETURN. 
E79 KUWAIT - HARARE 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, LEFT INTO NTLAZANE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BUKWAYO ROAD, RIGHT INTO NCUMO ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUNZA STREET, INTO KUYASA, 
INTO WALTER SISULU ROAD, INTO MAKAYA OSCAR MPETHA, INTO TAMBO ROAD, INTO 
BATANDWA NDONDO ROAD TO HARARE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E80 KUWAIT - MAKAZA 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, INTO LWANDLE DRIVE, INTO ALBERTINA SISULU, INTO MONGEZI ROAD, 
INTO LAWULO, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO TUTU AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
LINDELA ROAD TO MAKAZA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E81 KUWAIT - MACASSAR 
--------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO PAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BONGA DRIVE (M45), INTO SULANI DRIVE, INTO NYATHI AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUKUTHA ROAD, INTO CEKECHA ROAD TO MACASSAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I15 KHAYELITSHA - GOODWOOD - MAITLAND - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, TURN LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS 
MEW WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC 
SIGNALS AT MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, PROCEED ALONG N2, TURNING RIGHT INTO 
VANGUARD DRIVE OVER THE BRIDGE, PROCEED ALONG VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO 
VIKING WAY, LEFT INTO SHOWGROUND AVENUE, LEFT INTO MAIL STREET, GOODWOOD 
(DROP-OFF) RETURN TO VIKING WAY, RIGHT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, PROCEED ALONG 
VANGUARD DRIVE, TAKE OFF-RAMP ONTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED ALONG 
VOORTREKKER ROAD (DROP-OFF) AT CREMATORIUM ROAD MUTUAL, PROCEED ALONG 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO FERDALE ROAD TO MAITLAND STATION RETURN ALONG 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE WHICH BECOMES N7, TAKE 
OFF-RONTO PLATTEKLOOF ROAD,  PROCEED ALONG PLATTEKLOOF ROAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO KOEBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES POTSDAM ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT KILLARNEY AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT PASSENGERS MAY 
ONLY BE PICKED UP AT MAITLAND RANK ON RETURN JOURNEY AND NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICKED UP ON FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND NO PASSENGERS 
ARE SET DOWN ON THE RETURN JOURNEY BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
M66 KHAYELITSHA - BLAAUWBERG 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS MEW 
WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, PROCEED ALONG N2, 
TURNING INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO MONTAGUE 
DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO RACE COURSE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT OTTO DU PLESSIS 
DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO OCEAN DRIVE AND LEFT INTO BAY BEACH AVENUE AND 
LEFT TO MARINE DRIVE AND RETURN SAME ROUTE LEFT INTO SIR DAVID BIRD AND 
TURN LEFT OTTO DU PLESIS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MELKBOS AND RETURN SAME 
ROUTE INTO BLAAUWBERG ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN TABLE VIEW RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
E74 KHAYELITSHA - TABLE VIEW 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C, KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS MEW 
WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, PROCEED ALONG N2, 
TURNING INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG 
ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO BLAAUBERG ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN TABLE 
VIEW RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M36 KHAYELITSHA - MELKBOS 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS MEW 
WAY, LEFT AT TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MEW WAY LEFT ONTO N2 PROCEED ALONG N2 
TURNNING INTO VANGUARD DRIVE LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM ROAD RIGHT INTO MONTAGUE 
DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO RACE COURSE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO OTTO DU 
PLESSIS ROAD RYLAAN AND TURN LEFT INTO OCEAN DRIVE AND LEFT INTO BEACH ROAD 
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO MARINE DRIVE AND RETURN SAME ROUTE LEFT TO OTTO DU 
PLESSIS PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MELKBOS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE INTO BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN TABLE VIEW RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
536 KHAYELITSHA - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 UNTIL UMTATA, R61 BECOMES MAIN ROAD UMTATA TO TAXI RANK IN 
MAIN ROAD UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M51 KHAYELITSHA - MATATIELE 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW-WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 
TO GRAAF REINET, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO R58 TO STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLAER, MOUNT FLETCHER STRAIGHT TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
S39 KHAYELITSHA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------------ 
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FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, 
ALIWAL NORTH, LADY GREY RIGHT ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT, PALMIET AT TELLE 
BRIDGE AND RETURN. 
537 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PORT ELIZABETH, 
THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E20 KHAYELITSHA - TSOLO 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT ONTO R300 TOWARDS N1, ONTO N1, 
ALONG N1 TO RICHMOND, RIGHT ONTO R398, ALONG R398 TO MIDDELBURG, ONTO R56, 
ALONG R56 TO INDWE, RIGHT ONTO R396, ALONG R396 TO TAXI RANK AT TSOLO AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E97 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO PORT ELIZABETH, INTO R72, ALONG 
R72 TO TAXI RANK IN MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED -UP 
AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE 
DROPPED-OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
E98 KHAYELITSHA - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN, INTO R61 TO TAXI RANK IN UMTATA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E99 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PORT ELIZABETH, 
THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN TO MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED -UP 
AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE 
DROPPED-OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
L79 KHAYELITSHA - LADY FRERE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, STRAIGHT 
TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
F55 KHAYELITSHA - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
F61 KHAYELITSHA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW 
WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO R300, ONTO R300 TO N1, ONTO N1 TO COLESBERG, 
RIGHT ONTO R58 TO LADY GREY, RIGHT ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT ONTO PALMIET AT 
TELLE BRIDGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
L80 KHAYELITSHA - WILLOWVALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    61

MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKHWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA STRAIGHT TO WILLOWVALE 
AND RETURN. 
C38 KHAYELITSHA - QUEENSTOWN 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E09 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, ALONG N2 TO 
THE AMALINDA OFF-RAMP IN EAST LONDON, PROCEED ALONG THE OFF-RAMP TO THE 
STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD AND PROCEED ALONG VOORTREKKER 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES AMALINDA MAIN ROAD TO THE FRERE HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT 
INTO LENNOX ROAD AND PROCEED TO THE 4 WAY STOP AT THE ORIENTAL PLAZA, 
PROCEED ALONG MILNER ROAD TO THE STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ST. JOHN'S 
ROAD TO THE ROBOT, THEN TURN LEFT INTO NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY, PROCEED 
ALONG NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY WHICH BECOMES BUFFALO STREET, TURN INTO EAST 
LONDON TAXI CITY RANK AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346155. (2) SESMAN LUVUYO MAXWELL LM ID NO 7902275422087. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 276 BESTER HMES, OLD CROSS ROADS, NYANGA, 7755. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 1857687/0 FROM SESMAN LUVUYO MAXWELL LM (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1857687/0 
1 BELLVILLE - DURBANVILLE 
-------------------------- 
4 BELLVILLE - MOWBRAY 
----------------------- 
40 BELLVILLE - WALLACEDENE 
--------------------------- 
405 BELLVILLE - BLOEKOMBOS 
---------------------------- 
602 BELLVILLE - WELGEMOED 
--------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
175 BELLVILLE - EVERSDAL 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT WITH OLD PAARL ROAD, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUDENHOUT 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE STREET, LEFT INTO OLD OAK ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PANORAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO MOUNTAINVIEW, RIGHT INTO EDELWEIS STREET, RIGHT 
INTO KENDAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO SONDAL CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD INTO MOPANIE 
STREET, LEFT INTO BETHANIE STREET, RIGHT INTO VYEBOOM STREET, EVERSDAL AND 
RETURN AS FOLLOW: RIGHT INTO HEBRON STREET CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD, INTO 
CHANTELEUR CROSS MOUNTANVIEW INTO PANORAM ROAD CROSS OLD PAARL ROAD, INTO 
SOM STREET, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION. 
P73 BELLIVLLE - GUGULETHU 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT BELLRAIL ROAD, MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT 
BORCHARDS QUARRY RIGHT NY 5, NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LEFT NY 1 TO GUGULETHU TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
2 BELLVILLE - NYANGA 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO NY 108, LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD, LEFT INTO MILLERS ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
ZWELITSHA DRIVE, RIGHT INTO SITHANDATHU ROAD TO NYANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
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ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
601 BELLVILLE - WELGEMOED 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, INTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO AJ WEST ROAD, LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, RIGHT INTO LANDROS STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO LINCOLN AVENUE, LEFT INTO FRANS 
CONRADIE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO MIKE PIENAAR DRIVE, LEFT AT KARL BREMER TO 
DROP-OFF AND PICK-UP, LEFT INTO MIKE PIENAAR, INTO JIP DE JAGER DRIVE, 
RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECKHOF ROAD TO WELGEDACHT, WELGEMOED TO DROP-OFF AND 
PICK-UP ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U59 BELLVILLE - MOORREESBURG 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT ONTO 
N1 OFF RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1, RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF RAMP 
ONTO THE N7 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TO MALMESBURY TO MOORREESBURG AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K92 BELLVILLE - STELLENBOSCH 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, THAT BECOMES STRAND STREET, LEFT INTO LABELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
BOTTELARY ROAD, RIGHT INTO R304, JOINS BIRD ROAD, TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P51 BELLVILLE - LANGA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK, CHARL MALN STREET, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT TO LANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K57 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
BELRAIL ROAD RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD 
RIGHT INTO NY108 LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD LEFT INTO M5 DRIVE PROCEED TO PHILLIPI 
NGULUBE ROAD LEFT SYMPHONY ROAD PROCEED RIGHT STOCK ROAD LEFT NGWEBEBA ROAD 
AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q56 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT STELLENBOSCH ROAD RIGHT TO 
M171 TO SYMPHONY WAY TURN LEFT NONDLWANA ROAD NTLOYIYA ROAD RIGHT QAQNZI 
STREET LEFT TO LOWER CROSS ROADS TAXI RANK. 
P72 BELLVILLE - SOMARA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT 
INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT MILLER N5, RIGHT NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LET NY 1, 
RIGHT LANSDOWNE LEFT IN DUINEFONTEIN EXT, LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE TO RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P54 BELLVILLE - CAPE GATE MALL 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO N1, LEFT INTO OKAVANGO ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P55 BELLVILLE - TYGER VALLEY MALL VIA TYGER WATERFRONT 
------------------------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, (DROP OFF ONLY AT WOODBRIDGE 
SHOPPING CENTRE AND TYGER WATERFRONT AREA, RIGHT INTO TYGER VALLEY MALL AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P56 BELLVILLE - VREDEKLOOF 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT MODDERDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL, LEFT INTO BILL 
BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD OAK, RIGHT INTO 
EVERSDAL/STELLENRYK, RIGHT INTO DE BRON, RIGHT INTO VREDEKLOOF, LEFT INTO 
BOULEVARD ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE BRON ROAD AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J33 BELLVILLE - CENTURY CITY VIA N1 
----------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO SOUTH STREET, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT 
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ONTO N1 FREEWAY, LEFT INTO SABLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO RATANGA ROAD AND RIGHT 
INTO CENTURY CITY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F43 BELLVILLE - ATLANTIS 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION BELLVILLE, INTO SOUTH ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ALONG DURBAN ROAD WHICH BECOMES WILLIE VAN SCHOOR 
ROAD, ALONG WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBANVILLE ROAD, ALONG 
DURBANVILLE ROAD, AT CIRCLE IN DURBANVILLE INTO KOEBERG ROAD, INTO ADDERLEY 
STREET, INTO R304, ALONG R304 TO ATLANTIS, LEFT INTO REYGERSDAL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT INTO TAXI RANK AT WESFLEUR ATLANTIS AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS  ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
N73 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO 
DURBAN ROAD INTO FRANS CONRADIE INTO MCINTYRE, INTO PLATTEKLOOF ROAD INTO 
POTSDAM INTO DU NOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R94 BELLVILLE - ROBERTSON 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 VIA HOOG STREET, LEFT INTO HOOG STREET VIA WORCESTER VIA R60 RIGHT 
INTO ROBERTSON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H56 BELLVILLE - HERMANUS 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET RIGHT INTO R300 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TO SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, 
BOTRIVER LEFT INTO HAWSTON, ZWELIHLENA HERMANUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
H57 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT INTO R300 KUILSRIVER NATIONAL ROAD RIGHT N1 PASS 
PAARL TILL FIRST ROBOT TILL WORCESTER TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWEG ROAD ALONG 
RABIE AVENUE LEFT INTO TULBACH STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT THE CORNER OF 
BARING AND TULBACH STREEET AT WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K91 BELLVILLE - GEORGE 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N2, SOMERSET 
WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, HEIDELBERG, MOSSEL BAY TO GEORGE TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M42 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, PEARSTON, SOMERSET EAST, COOKHOUSE, ADELAIDE, FORT 
BEAUFORT, ALICE, MIDDELDRIFT, KEISKAMMAHOEK, KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, BISHO TO 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J23 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
R300, LEFT N2, PROCEED ON N2 PAST SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, RIVERSDAL, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN INTO R72, ALONG R72 TO TAXI RANK IN 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G30 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, IN CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT IN N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT IN 
R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT IN R57 TO GRAAFF-REINET, RIGHT IN R62, IN 
R61 TO TAXI RANK IN UMTATA AND BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE. 
T7 BELLVILLE - STERKSPRUIT 
-------------------------- 
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FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH TO 
STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T11 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, 
ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
T12 BELLVILLE - CALA 
-------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T13 BELLVILLE - WILLOWVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T3 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1 VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T4 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T5 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY 
FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, 
CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T6 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, CATHACART, STUTTERHEIM TO 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K90 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
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----------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE - INTERCHANGE INTO CHARL MALAN (RT) VOORTREKKER ROAD (LT) 
R300 - (RT) N1 PROCEED OVER N1 PAST PAARL, WORCESTER, DE DOORNS, 
TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, (RT) INTO R61 PAST ABERDEEN, GRAAFF 
REINET, PROCEED PAST BEDFORD, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, PROCEED OVER R63 
TURN - (LT) HIGH STREET TO ALICE TAXI RANK. (LT) R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI 
RANK OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, PROCEED WITH R352 TO TANDALA - (LT) N2. PROCEED 
ALONG N2 (RT) TO WELLINGTON STREET TO KING WILLIAM'S TOWN TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T8 BELLVILLE - LADY FRERE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T10 BELLVILLE - IDUTYWA 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V89 BELLVILLE - VREDENDAL 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF- RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP ONTO N7 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY, MOORREESBURG, PIKETBERG, 
CITRUSDAL, CLANWILLIAMS TOWN, KLAWER TO VREDENDAL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
U61 BELLVILLE - BONNIEVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ROBERTSON PAST ASHTON TURN RIGHT TO BONNIEVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N88 BELLVILLE - ROBERTSON VIA ASHTON 
------------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, VOORTREKKER, RIGHT DURBAN ROAD VIA N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, ROBERTSON, MONTAGUE TO ASHTON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
T14 BELLVILEE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANG OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
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GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
CENTANE, WILLOWVALE, IDUTYWA, ELLIOTDALE, MQANDULI TO UMTATA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U58 BELLVILLE - VILLIERSDORP 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD WHICH BECOMES STRAND ROAD, 
WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102) LEFT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG THE N2 TO GRABOUW TO VILLIERSDORP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346158. (2) MADIKANE MTUTUZELI M ID NO 7809145777089. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: X 286 SITE B, GAZI STREET, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1843906/1 FROM MADIKANE MTUTUZELI M (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1843906/1 
O41 MFULENI - ELSIES RIVER 
-------------------------- 
Q8 MFULENI - PAROW RAILWAY STATION 
---------------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
O40 MFULENI - TYGERBERG RAILWAY STATION PAROW 
---------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MAIN ROAD IN MFULENI, LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD RIGHT INTO SILVERSANDS, LEFT 
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE (NO PICK UP ALONG SILVERSANDS AND NELSON MANDELA 
DRIVE) RIGHT INTO R300, LEFT INTO STELLENBOCSH ARTERIAL INTO 35TH STREET 
WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO EPPING AVENUE, OVER 21ST, INTO 
CONSANI ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT ELSIES RIVER TERMINUS, RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ALEXANDER ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEENBRAS STREET, LEFT INTO CLOETE STREET TO 
PAROW STREET, RIGHT INTO JEAN SIMONS STREET TOWARDS SANLAM CENTRE LINK UP 
WITH RAILWAY STREET TO DROP - OFF ONLY AT SANLAM CENTRE. 
W79 MFULENI - MUTUAL STATION 
----------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O O.NKQUBELA, 
MTAMVUNA AND UZUMBE STREET, RIGHT INTO O. NKUBELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG O NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO SAXDOWNS ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT ONTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY (R300), LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP STRAIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, LEFT ONTO SETTLERS DRIVER OFF- RAMP, 
RIGHT INTO RAAPENBERG ROAD, LEFT ALEXANDRA STREET, RIGHT INTO BARKLEY ROAD, 
TURN LEFT THEN RIGHT INTO SUNRISE CIRCLE, LEFT INTO AVONDUUR ROAD, LEFT 
INTO FOREST DRIVE, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO MUTUAL WAY RIGHT 
TO MUTUAL STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME WAY. 
W80 MFULENI - GOODWOOD VIA ELSIES RIVER 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O O.NKQUBELA, 
MTAMVUNA AND UZUMBE STREET, RIGHT INTO O. NKUBELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG O NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO SAXDOWNS ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT ONTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY (R300), LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP STRAIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP, RIGHT INTO 
BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH 
STREET, WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO 21ST AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
CONSANI ROAD TO ELSIES RIVER PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO HALT 
ROAD, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT TO ANDERSON ROAD TO GOODWOOD 
STATION, RIGHT INTO FITZROY ROAD, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO 
JAKES GERWEL DRIVE, LEFT ONTO THE N2 OFF- RAMP ONTO THE N2, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, LEFT INTO N2 OFF-RAMP INTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY 
(R300), LEFT ONTO HINDLE ROAD OFF- RAMP RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
SAXDOWN ROAD LEFT INTO O. NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO UZUMBE STREET, LEFT 
INTO MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE. 
W81 MFULENI - MONTE VISTA VIA EDGEMEAD 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O O.NKQUBELA, 
MTAMVUNA AND UZUMBE STREET, RIGHT INTO O. NKUBELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
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ALONG O NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO SAXDOWNS ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT ONTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY (R300), LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP STRAIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP, RIGHT INTO 
BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH 
STREET, WHICH BECOMES JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO 21ST AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO CONSANI ROAD TO ELSIES RIVER PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO 
HALT ROAD, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO VASCO BOULEVARD WHICH 
BECOMES MONTE VISTA BOULEVARD, LEFT INTO CAMOENS AVENUE WHICH BECOMES 
D'ALMEIDA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LETCHWORT DRIVE, LEFT INTO KASTEEL STREET, 
TURN RIGHT INTO CIRCLE DE GRENDEL AVENUE, LEFT INTO VRYBURGER AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO WYLAND ROAD, RIGHT INTO SPILBERGEN STREET, LEFT INTO COORNHOOP STREET, 
LEFT INTO D'ALMEIDA AVENUE, LEFT INTO MONTAGUE WAY, RIGHT INTO MONTE VISTA 
BOULEVARD, WHICH BECOMES VASCO BOULEVARD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
INTO JAKES GERWEL, LEFT ONTO THE N2 OFF- RAMP ONTO THE N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG THE N2, LEFT INTO N2 OFF- RAMP INTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY (R300), LEFT 
ONTO HINDLE ROAD OFF- RAMP, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO SAXDOWN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO O, NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO UZUMBE STREET, LEFT INTO 
MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE. 
W82 MFULENI - EPPING 
-------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O O.NKQUBELA, 
MTAMVUNA AND UZUMBE STREET, RIGHT INTO O. NKUBELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG O NKQUBELA STREET, RIGHT INTO SAXDOWNS ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT ONTO KUILS RIVER FREEWAY (R300), LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP STRAIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, LEFT ONTO N2 OFF- RAMP, RIGHT INTO 
BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH 
STREET, LEFT INTO OWEN STREET, STRAIGHT OVER VALHALLA DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
BOFORS CIRCLE TO BONTEHEUWEL STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
LONG DISTANCE 
-------------- 
E57 MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, 
LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO PORT ELIZABETH, LEFT INTO IBHAYI, OVER UITENHAGE 
ROAD, INTO NTSHEKISA ROAD, LEFT INTO NORBONGO ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT NJOLI 
SQUARE PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E56 MFULENI - MACLEAR 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R56, ALONG R56 TO TAXI RANK IN MACLEAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E55 MFULENI - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO UMTATA WHICH BECOMES MAIN 
ROAD UMTATA, TO TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
M56 MFULENI - TSOLO 
-------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU-GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT-WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, MACLEAR TO REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICAS/TRANSKEI 
BORDER AT TSOLO AND RETURN: SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
P95 MFULENI - GATYANA 
--------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN EERSTE RIVER THEN LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD RIGHT 
ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN PASS 
THROUGH TURN LEFT OVER THE BRIDGE INTO COFIMVABA RIGHT INTO TSOMO ALONG 
NGQAMAKHWE, NDABKAZI, GCUMA, IDUTYWA UNTIL GATYANA AND RETURN TO THE SAME 
PLACE. 
Q78 MFULENI - IDUTYWA 
--------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY LEFT INTO 
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ROTTERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO MIDDLE ROAD RIGHT ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG INTO 
BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61, COFIMVABA TURN RIGHT TO TSOMO, MGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T83 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
TOWARDS GRAAFF - REINET, TURN RIGHT INTO PORT ELIZABETH, THROUGH 
JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, MDANTSHANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T84 MFULENI - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
COFIMVABA, TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, TURN 
RIGHT R410 GATYANE, SHUNSHINE RAND WILLOWVALE AND RETURN. 
************************************************************************** 
THIS OPERATING LICENCE HAS ALREADY BEEN USED FOR SCRAPPING/RECAPITALISATION 
AND A SECOND APPLICATION FOR SCRAPPING MAY NOT BE MADE WITH THIS OPERATING 
LICENCE. 
************************************************************************** 
 
OP.8346159. (2) MHAMBI MZIYANDA AMOS MA ID NO 6506225687086. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 11 CHERRY CLOSE, THEMBANI, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------ 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN SITE B, 
MAKHAYA, KHAYELITSHA SECTIONS TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY WALMER 
ESTATE PRIMARY, HOLY CROSS RC PRIMARY AND GOOD HOPE SEMINARY JUNIOR SCHOOL 
AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 05H30 - 07H30 
AFTERNOON: 14H30 - 16H30 
 
OP.8346168. (2) TEMMERS KAREL K ID NO 6411115170089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
35 ST BLAISE CRESCENT, MONTAGU VILLAGE, LAVENDER HILL, 7945. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 35 ST. BLAISE CRESCENT, MONTAGU VILLAGE, LAVENDER HILL TO 
POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346169. (2) BORENS ALEC COLLIN AC ID NO 6310185811087. (3) DISTRICT: MONTAGU. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOESAKSTRAAT NO.7, MONTAGU, 6720. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED IN MONTAGUE TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
LEARNERS 
-------- 
THE TRANSPORTATION OF LEARNERS IN RESPECT OF CONTRACT B/WCED 2015/41 - 
ROUTE 041: FROM DRIEBERGE, TWEERIVIERE, GROENLAND, GROOTLAND, 
PATATSFONTEIN, PIETERSFONTEIN AND GOEDEMOED TO KEISIE PRIMARY SCHOOL. 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF IN THE EMPLOYMENT OF LANGEBERG & ASHTON FOODS (PTY) LTD 
SITUATED IN ASHTON FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE IN ROBERTSON TO THEIR 
PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT AND RETURN. 
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TIMETABLE DURING THE SUMMER TIME ARE: 
------------------------------------ 
MORNING SHIFT     06H00 TILL 14H00 
AFTERNOON SHIFT   14H00 TILL 22H00 
EVENING SHIFT     22H00 TILL 06H00 
TIMETABLE DURING THE WINTER TIME ARE: 
------------------------------------ 
DAY SHIFT      06H00 TILL 16H00 
NIGHT SHIFT    17H00 TILL 03H00 
 
OP.8346173. (2) BULEE TRANSPORT ID NO 201543030807. (3) DISTRICT: TULBAGH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 13 
MADANI STREET, PINE VALLEY, WOLSELEY, 6830. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN WOLSELEY TO 
THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY W.F LOOTS PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING    06H00 - 08H30 
AFTERNOON  13H00 - 14H00 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN WOLSELEY TO THEIR 
PLACES OF WORK BEING KFC CERES AND RHODES FOOD GROUP AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
SHIFTS: MORNING SHIFT   06H00 - 14H00 
        AFTERNOON SHIFT 14H00 - 22H00 
        EVENING SHIFT   22H00 - 06H00 
 
OP.8346178. (2) KEPELELE PHUMLANI P ID NO 8502165715084. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: ZONE 25 BLOCK 23, NO.15, LANGA, 7455. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR 
------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN NYANGA, LOWER 
CROSSROADS, GUGULETHU, PHILLIPI TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY LWAZI 
PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING 06H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON 12H00 - 16H00 
 
OP.8346179. (2) KEPELELE PHUMLANI P ID NO 8502165715084. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: ZONE 25 BLOCK 23, NO.15, LANGA, 7455. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR 
------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN NYANGA, LOWER 
CROSSROADS, GUGULETHU, PHILLIPI TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY LWAZI 
PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING 05H30 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON 12H00 - 16H00 
 
OP.8346180. (2) KEPELELE PHUMLANI P ID NO 8502165715084. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: ZONE 25 BLOCK 23, NO.15, LANGA, 7455. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR 
------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN NYANGA, LOWER 
CROSSROADS, GUGULETHU, PHILLIPI TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY LWAZI 
PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
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MORNING 06H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON 12H00 - 16H00 
 
OP.8346202. (2) THOMAS STEVEN JAMES HARCOURT SJH ID NO 5808285094083. (3) DISTRICT: 
GOODWOOD. POSTAL ADDRESS: UNIT 8 SANTOS PARK, 414 VOORTREKKER ROAD, MAITLAND, 7405. (4) 
NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 414 VOORTREKKER ROAD, MAITLAND TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346204. (2) MQHAKAZA MABOYISANA M M ID NO 7112245720087. (3) DISTRICT: HERMANUS. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: BOX 783 THEMBELIHLE, STANFORD, HERMANUS, 7210. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 1809243/5 FROM MQHAKAZA MABOYISANA M M (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: HERMANUS).  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1809243/5 
775 MASAKHANE TOWNSHIP GANSBAAI - GANSBAAI 
------------------------------------------ 
Q47 GANSBAAI - BELLVILLE 
------------------------ 
M97 GANSBAAI - HERMANUS 
----------------------- 
Q48 GANSBAAI - MQUANDULI 
------------------------- 
W88 GANSBAAI - ELLIOTDALE 
-------------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
C11 STANFORD - HERMANUS 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT QUEEN VICTORIA STREET STANFORD LEFT INTO KERK STREET LEFT 
INTO SKOOL STREET RIGHT INTO KANNEMEYER STREET RIGHT INTO DREYER STREET 
LEFT INTO MATILDA MAY STREET LEFT ONTO R43 CROSS 7TH STREET VOELKLIP CROSS 
MAIN ROA DHERMANUS RIGHT INTO LORD ROBERTS STREET LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET 
TO TAXI RANK AT HERMANUS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346209. (2) CAMINO TOURS ID NO 200822833023. (3) DISTRICT: STELLENBOSCH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
4 DEWERSIG, MOLTENO STREET, STELLENBOSCH, 7600. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 60 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT STELLENBOSCH TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE PROVINCE AND 
RETURN. 
 
OP.8346210. (2) CRYSTAL PRODUCTIONS ID NO 200820073323. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 50596, WATERFRONT, 8002. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 9 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 26 WAYFARER AVENUE, MILNERTON TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
PROVINCE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346221. (2) MONEYLINE 1275 ID NO 199801455823. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O 
BOX 7751, ROGGEBAAI, CAPE TOWN, 8012. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICES 
----------------- 
GRANTED MARITIME CREW LOGISTICALLY MANAGED BY PORTCO SA (PTY) LTD, BARWILL 
SA (PTY) LTD AND GAC SHIPPING (PTY) LTD FROM AND TO CAPE TOWN DOCKS, CAPE 
TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, HOTELS AND HOSTELS SITUATED WITHIN CAPE TOWN, 
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SALDANHA BAY PORT, SIMON'S TOWN DOCKS TO OFFICES OF HOME AFFAIRS, CUSTOMS 
AND EXCISE, DOCTORS, DENTISTS, HOSPITALS AND HOTELS AS AND WHEN REQUIRED 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346222. (2) MONEYLINE 1275 ID NO 199801455823. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O 
BOX 7751, ROGGEBAAI, CAPE TOWN, 8012. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICES 
----------------- 
GRANTED MARITIME CREW LOGISTICALLY MANAGED BY PORTCO SA (PTY) LTD, BARWILL 
SA (PTY) LTD AND GAC SHIPPING (PTY) LTD FROM AND TO CAPE TOWN DOCKS, CAPE 
TOWN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, HOTELS AND HOSTELS SITUATED WITHIN CAPE TOWN, 
SALDANHA BAY PORT, SIMON'S TOWN DOCKS TO OFFICES OF HOME AFFAIRS, CUSTOMS 
AND EXCISE, DOCTORS, DENTISTS, HOSPITALS AND HOTELS AS AND WHEN REQUIRED 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346232. (2) VICTORIA SIHAWU V ID NO 4809150755080. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 93 KIPLING AVENUE, MANDALAY, MANDALAY, 7785. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1804867/0 FROM VICTORIA SIHAWU V (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1804867/0 
CHARTER SERVICE 
**************** 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------ 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN MANDALAY, 
MOUNT CLAIR, KWEZI PARK, BHONGWENI, THEMBANI, SITE C, DRIFTSANDS, LOWER 
CROSS ROADS, PHILLIPI, NYANGA, K.T.C AND GUGULETHU TO THEIR RESPECTIVE 
SCHOOLS NAMELY ST. PAUL'S PRIMARY, ST. MARY'S PRIMARY, GOOD HOPE SEMINARY 
JUNIOR, LEARN OF LIVE:SCHOOL OF SKILLS, PRESTWICH STREET PRIMARY, ELLERTON 
PRIMARY, SEA POINT PRIMARY AND TAFELBERG CRECHE AND  RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
------------ 
MORNING: 05H00 - 09H00 
AFTERNOON: 12H00 - 17H00 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN 
BHONGWENI, GUGULETHU, LANGA, DELFT, BONTEHEUWEL, ALL AREAS IN KHAYELITSHA, 
CAPE TOWN TO THEIR PLACE OF WORK MCDONALDS AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
-------- 
NIGHT: 21H00 - 03H00 
 
OP.8346245. (2) LUVALO ALBERT NKOSIKHONA AN ID NO 7911275725084. (3) DISTRICT: HEIDELBERG 
(CAPE). POSTAL ADDRESS: 31678 USASAZO STREET, DUNOON, MILNERTON, 7441. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCES SITUATED AT ATLATIS 
AND WITSAND TO THEIR PLACES OF EMPLOYMENT NAMLEY REDLOCK SECURITY SERVICE 
SITUATED IN TABLEVIEW AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
----------- 
MORNING:   05H15  - 08H30 
AFTERNOON: 17H15  - 20H00 
 
OP.8346254. (2) ROOS PIETER KUHN PK ID NO 7302015091088. (3) DISTRICT: SOMERSET WEST. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 HEWAT CRESCENT, MORNINGSIDE, SOMERSET WEST, 7130. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
5 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 10 HEWAT CRESCENT, MORNINGSIDE, SOMERSET WEST TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
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OP.8346256. (2) ROOS PIETER KUHN PK ID NO 7302015091088. (3) DISTRICT: SOMERSET WEST. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 HEWAT CRESCENT, MORNINGSIDE, SOMERSET WEST, 7130. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 10 HEWAT CRESCENT, MORNINGSIDE, SOMERSET WEST TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346257. (2) BALENI BUNTU CHRISTOPHER BC ID NO 7203025918080. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 1301 DIKINYEZA STREET, KHAYELITSHA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346258. (2) FM TOURS ID NO 201541792007. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 169 
SANDOWN ROAD, RONDEBOSCH, CAPE TOWN, 7758. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN HOUT BAY, 
WYNBERG, SEA POINT, RETREAT, GRASSY PARK AND DIEP RIVER TO THEIR RESPECTIVE 
WORKPLACES NAMELY SMSC CONSULTING IN RONDEBOSCH AND THE DALLIANCE 
RESTAURANT AT WATERFRONT AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE: 
----------- 
MORNINGS:   06H00 TO 08H30 
AFTERNOONS: 15H30 TO 18H30 
EVENINGS:   21H30 TO 12H30 
TOURIST SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINT SITUATED AT THE WATERFRONT SOUTHERN SUN HOTEL TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346259. (2) NKOMANA NOMFEZEKO N ID NO 7803040583080. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 24475, N2 GATEWAY, DELFT, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346262. (2) QIQIMANA NOZIBELE CYNTHIA NC ID NO 7712251249085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 3431 ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, WATEREDEN VALLEY, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 7785. (4) 
NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) 
AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346266. (2) MAKAE EDWARD E ID NO 8403205408089. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
27 GCISA STREET, HARARE, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
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INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346267. (2) NGQOLEKA MZWANDILE M ID NO 8208046003084. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: AA 123 TOWN TWO, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346269. (2) NYUMBEKA MOSES M ID NO 8604155470082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: ERF 6019, 30 LUDIDI CRESCENT, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346270. (2) NTWANAMBI NKOLISO N ID NO 7601045959085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 9253 OUHOUT STR, DELFT SOUTH, DELFT SOUTH, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346271. (2) LINDIKHAYA WILFRED SIYEKA WS ID NO 8305045646085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: N 11 GXIMBA STREET, KHAYELITSHA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346276. (2) PHUNGUPHUNGU OWEN MZIMASI OM ID NO 8705245462086. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 73942 FAYAYO STREET, ZWEZWE, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346278. (2) PHUZA BONGANI GOODMAN BG ID NO 7206266054085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 46 LUVUYO DRIVE, BONGWENI, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346280. (2) TSHOLOBA LL LL ID NO 7806155609087. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 18 
TUGELA AVE, BONGWENI, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
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----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346281. (2) SMITH MOEGAMMAD-ZAIN MZ ID NO 7305055010082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 32 HEATH ROAD, AUSTINVILLE, BLACKHEATH, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM BLACKHEATH AND 
RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
-------- 
START(FLAGFALL)......R2,00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10,00 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48,00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1,00 
 
OP.8346282. (2) SMITH MOEGAMMAD-ZAIN MZ ID NO 7305055010082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 32 HEATH ROAD, AUSTINVILLE, BLACKHEATH, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM BLACKHEATH AND 
RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
-------- 
START(FLAGFALL)......R2,00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10,00 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48,00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
--------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1,00 
 
OP.8346283. (2) MDIKANE THANDO T ID NO 8504046282086. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: DD130 MANYANO STREET, TOWN TWO, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
M7 DELFT SOUTH - EPPING 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DELFT SOUTH VIA DELFT MAIN ROAD INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD INTO MODDERDAM ROAD INTO VALHALLA DRIVE, INTO CARRIER WAY, 
INTO BOFORS CIRCLE INTO EPPING TWO RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON EPPING 
SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346289. (2) NYIRABASHITSI FATUMA F ID NO 7310231331261. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: UPPER NO 20TH AVENUE, SHERWOOD PARK, MANENBERG, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 
X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICES 
---------------------- 
WITH PICK UP RADIUS OF 10 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED FROM 
20-5TH AVENUE, SHERWOOD PARK, MANENBERG TO POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A 50 
KILOMETRES RADIUS AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START(FLAGFALL)......R2,00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10,00 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48,00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE: FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
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FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1,00 
 
OP.8346297. (2) MAKHOSI AMEN LUCAS AL ID NO 6811286077080. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 56027 KUYASA STREET, KHAYELITSHA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 23 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 56027 NXALA STREET, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346301. (2) MBANJWA MSHIKASHIKA ZELULE MZ ID NO 7011035834084. (3) DISTRICT: SOMERSET 
WEST. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 1372, SOMERSET WEST, 7129 C/O LWANDLE TAXI ASSOCIATION P.O. 
BOX 1372, LWANDLE, SOMERSET WEST, 7129. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 508075/5 FROM 
MBANJWA MSHIKASHIKA ZELULE MZ (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: SOMERSET WEST).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 508075/5 
177 - MACASSAR - MADALABOS - SOMERSET WES 
------------------------------------------- 
178 - MACASSAR - ZANDVLIETWEG - SOMERSET WES 
---------------------------------------------- 
179 - MACASSAR - DE BEERS - SOMERSET WES 
----------------------------------------- 
180 - MACASSAR - R102 - FIRGROVE 
----------------------------------- 
181 - MACASSAR - FIRGROVE - SOMERSET WES 
------------------------------------------ 
182 - MACASSAR - R102 - SOMERSET WES 
------------------------------------- 
508 MACASSAR - STRAND 
----------------------- 
509 - MACASSAR - STRAND 
------------------------- 
510 - MACASSAR - STRAND 
--------------------------- 
185 MACASSAR - EERSTERIVIER 
--------------------------- 
190 MACASSAR - STEYNSRUS - SOMERSET-WES 
------------------------------------------ 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
N39 LWANDLE - COFIMVABA 
----------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE VIA N1 PASS WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, GRAAFF 
REINET, CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN TO COFIMVABA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N75 LWANDLE - TSOMO 
------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA ROAD, LEFT INTO N2, ALONG IN 
R44 PASS TO STELLENBOSCH, VIA N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, R61,  ABERDEEN, ALONG R57, GRAAF REINET, 
CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA TO TSOMO TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N76 LWANDLE - TSOMO 
------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2, PASSED 
GRABOUW, BOTRIVIER, CALEDON, RIVIERSONDEREND, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, 
ALBERTINIA, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, PORT ELIZABETH, 
GRAHAMSTOWN, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, NGQAMAKWE TO 
TSOMO TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M58 LWANDLE - IDUTYWA 
--------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE VIA N2, GRABOUW, BOTRIVIER, CALEDON, RIVIERSONDEREND, 
SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, ALBERTINIA, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG 
BAY, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, EAST LONDON, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA.    DROP OFF ONLY. 
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N20 LWANDLE - ALICE 
------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE VIA R44 TO N1 PASSED WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, 
GRAAF REINET, PEARSTON, SOMERSET EAST, COOKHOUSE, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT 
TO ALICE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q10 LWANDLE - ALICE 
------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE TAXI RANK RIGHT INTO N2 GRABOUW, CALEDON, MOSSEL BAY, 
SWELLENDAM, TSITSIKAMA, KNYSNA, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, PEDDIE, 
BEDFORD, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, STUTTERHEIM, CATOCART TO ALICE AND RETURN VIA 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
G31 LWANDLE - UMTATA 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT LWANDLE LEFT ONTO N2 RIGHT ONTO R44 THROUGH STELLENBOSCH 
RIGHT ONTO N1 PASS PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG TILL BEAUFORT 
WEST INTO BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 ALONG R61 TILL ABERDEEN LEFT ONTO 
R57 ALONG R57 TILL GRAAF REINET RIGHT ONTO R61 TILL CRADOCK ALONG R61 TILL 
TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TILL UMTATA INTO MAIN STREET TO TAXI RANK AT UMTATA 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V27 LWANDLE - MATATIEL 
----------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA ROAD,LEFT ONTO N2 
VIA BROADWAY ROAD (R44) STELLENBOSCH, PAARL, N1 PASS WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, 
BEAUFORT WEST, R61 ALONG R57 GRAAFF- REINET, CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN LEFT INTO 
R56 RIGHT ALONG R410 LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT 
FLETCHER TO MATATIEL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N25 LWANDLE - MOUNT FLETCHER 
---------------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE TAXI RANK VIA N1 DIRECTION WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT 
WEST TURN RIGHT INTO R61 CARRY ON TO GRAAF REINETT UP TO MIDDELBURG THEN TO 
STEYNSBURG THROUGH TO MOLTENO TO DORDRECHT CARRY ON TO INDWE THROUGH TO 
ELLIOTT UP TO MACLAIR AND UP TO MOUNT FLETCHER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
N38 LWANDLE - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE VIA N1, PASSED WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, GRAAFF 
REINET, PEARSTON, COOKHOUSE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN, TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G36 LWANDLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
-------------------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE LEFT ONTO N2 PROCEED UNTIL THE R310 BRIDGE ALONG THE R310 
RIGHT INTO KLIPHEUWEL ROAD RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 PROCEED UNTIL BEAUFORT 
WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 PROCEED UNTIL CRADOCK ONTO R63 PROCEED UNTIL TAXI RANK 
AT KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J49 LWANDLE - DURBAN 
-------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE VIA N1, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, GRAAFF-REINET, 
MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
MOUNT FRERE, KOKSTAD, PIETERMARITZBURG TO DURBAN AND RETURN. 
Q11 LWANDLE - IDUTYWA 
---------------------- 
FROM LWANDLE TAXI RANK LEFT INTO N2, R44, STELLNBOSCH, INTO N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVIER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, R61, ABERDEEN, 
TOUWSRIVER, R57, GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, 
TSOMO, BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF. 
 
OP.8346327. (2) WILLIAMS ATTIE A A ID NO 5010255130084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
11 VERA STREET, SCOTTSDENE, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1813362/0 FROM WILLIAMS ATTIE A A (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1813362/0 
LEARNERS 
-------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICES 
--------------- 
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FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 11 VERA STREET, SCOTTSDENE, KRAAIFONTEIN TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346335. (2) EZ SHUTTLE (PTY) LTD ID NO 200703440207. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 SUID STREET, KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 SUID STREET, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346336. (2) EZ SHUTTLE (PTY) LTD ID NO 200703440207. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 SUID STREET, KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 SUID STREET, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346337. (2) EZ SHUTTLE (PTY) LTD ID NO 200703440207. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 SUID STREET, KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 SUID STREET, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346338. (2) EZ SHUTTLE (PTY) LTD ID NO 200703440207. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 SUID STREET, KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 SUID STREET, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346339. (2) SAN-LEE TOURS ID NO 200621544323. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 9 
THIRD AVENUE, FAIRWAYS, FAIRWAYS, 7800. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 9 THIRD AVENUE, FAIRWAYS TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346340. (2) EZ SHUTTLE (PTY) LTD ID NO 200703440207. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 SUID STREET, KUILSRIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 SUID STREET, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346342. (2) PHALI NKOSIKHO WILLIAM NW ID NO 8004185384082. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO.6 ERICA CRESCENT, VILLIERSDORP, 6848. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1793626/3 FROM PHALI NKOSIKHO WILLIAM NW (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CALEDON).  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1793626/3 
E7 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - BELLVILLE 
--------------------------------------- 
G29 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - WORCESTER 
---------------------------------------- 
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ADDIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
D82 VILLIERSDORP - GONIWE PARK 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MAIN STREET VILLIERSDORP INTO MAIN STREET LEFT INTO VAN 
RINEBBECK STREET LEFT INTO VICTORIA STRET RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET LEFT 
INTO GRAAFF STREET RIGHT INTO PROTEA STREET RIGHT INTO BEGONIA STREET LEFT 
INTO SERRURIA STREET INTO SERRURIA STREET TILL TELEPHONE BOOTH OUTSIDE 
GONIWE PARK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K95 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - CALEDON 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK VILLIERSDORP ALONG RIGHT SIDE R43, LEFT THEEWATERSKLOOFDAM 
TO N2 ALONG N2 LEFT SIDE TO CALEDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE TO VILLIERSDORP. 
K94 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - GRABOUW 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BEGONIA STREET, GONIWE PARK, VILLIERSDORP ALONG BUITEKANT 
STREET, RIGHT INTO R321, ALONG R321 TO GRABOUW IN TAXI RANK DROP OFF. 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLIERSDORP TAXI RANK. 
D74 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - MATATIELE 
------------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP, INTO TAXI RANK AT VILLIERSDORP, 
LEFT INTO R43, ALONG R43 INTO DURBAN STREET WORCESTER, INTO N1, ALONG N1 TO 
BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, LEFT INTO R396 TO 
INDWE, RIGHT INTO R56 TO MACLEAR, RIGHT INTO R396 TO TSOLO, INTO N2, ALONG 
N2 TO KOKSTAD, LEFT INTO R56 TO TAXI RANK AT MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
V41 VILLIERSDORP - MOUNT FLETCHER 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN VILLIERSDORP ALONG THE R43 ONTO THE N1ALONG THE N1 TO 
BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 THROUGH GRAAFF REINET ALONG THE N9 TO 
MIDDELBURG TO R56 THROUGH STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR TO MOUNT FLETCHER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V39 VILLIERSDORP - MQANDULI 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN VILLIERSDORP LEFT ONTO R321 TO N2 TO CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, 
GEORGE, KNYSNA, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, KING WILLIAMSTOWN TO R63, 
KOMGA, TURN LEFT TO N2 TO BUTTERWORTH, INDUTWA TURN RIGHT TO VIEDGESVILLE 
ONTO UNKNOWN ROAD TO MQANDULI TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG SAME ROUTE. 
V40 VILLIERSDORP - UMTATA 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN VILLIERSDORP LEFT ONTO R321 TO N2 TO CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, 
GEORGE, KNYSNA, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, KING WILLIAMSTOWN TO R63, 
KOMGA, TURN LEFT TO N2 TO BUTTERWORTH, INDUTWA TURN RIGHT TO VIEDGESVILLE 
ONTO UNKNOWN ROAD TO MQANDULI TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG SAME ROUTE. 
V42 VILLIERSDORP - ELLIOTSDALE 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN VILLIERSDORP RIGHT ONTO R43 TO N1, R61, LAINGSBURG, 
BEAUFORT WEST, GRAAFF REINET, PEARSON, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAINE, FORT 
BEAUFORT, ALICE, QONCE, QUMRHA, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, UMTATA, MQANDULI, 
ELLIOTDALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N59 VILLIERSDORP - HERMANUS AND KLEINMOND 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK RIGHT SIDE INTO R43, TURN LEFT SIDE TO CALEDON ROAD RIGHT TO 
HERMANUS IN ZWELITSHA DROP OFF. 
D97 VILLIERSDORP - STETYN FARMS VILLIERSDORP 
---------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MAIN STREET AT VILLIERSDORP TO FARMS SITUATED ON THE R321 
AND R43 TILL FARMS AT STETYN FARMS AT VILLIERSDORP AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
E38 VILLIERSDORP - HIGH NOON 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD VILLIERSDORP, ONTO R43, ALONG R43 TO TURN-OFF 
TO HIGH NOON, LEFT AT TURN-OFF TO FARM HIGH NOON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
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E18 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - SOMERSET WEST 
----------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BEGONIA STREET GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP, ALONG BUITEKANT 
STREET, RIGHT ONTO R321, ALONG R321 TO GRABOUW, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD 
GRABOUW, ALONG MAIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES OU KAAPSE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG 
N2, RIGHT INTO VICTORIA ROAD SOMERSET WEST, INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS STREET, 
INTO CHURCH STREET TO TAXI RANK AT OK BAZAARS SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8346346. (2) DAVIDS MOGAMAT ZANE ZM ID NO 7106205549080. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 GRAND VUE ROAD, WALMER ESTATE, WOODSTOCK, 7925. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
144.KOEBERG STATION - TABLEVIEW - MELKBOSSTRAND 
-------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION, INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO SECTION ROAD, RIGHT INTO KINGS 
ROAD, ALONG KINGS ROAD, RIGHT INTO WEMYSS STREET, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD OR LOXTON ROAD OR RACE COURSE ROAD, RIGHT INTO OTTO 
DU PLESSIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO BLAAUWBERG ROAD, INTO SERVICE ROAD INTO MARINE 
CIRCLE, RIGHT INTO BEACH ROAD, INTO PERLEMOEN STREET, LEFT INTO WAVE 
STREET, INTO OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, ALONG OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE TO 
MELKBOSSTRAND AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: OTTO DU PLESSIS   DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
BLAAUWBERG  BOULEVARD, BAYSIDE CENTRE TABLE VIEW PICK-UP  POINT, LEFT INTO 
RAATZ DRIVE, RIGHT INTO JANSENS AVE, LEFT INTO BLAAUWBERG ROAD, ALONG 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO FREEDOM  ROAD RETURN 
INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO TYGERHOF ROAD, RIGHT INTO  DANIEL ROAD,INTO 
CHEPSTOWE ROAD, RIGHT INTO GANNET ROAD,LEFT INTO CLUCKMANN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
NAHUM ROAD, INTO WILLIAM MASON  ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG 
ROAD, LEFT INTO PIET GROBLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCESS ALICE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO CLARENDON STREET OR LADY ANNE ROAD,LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD RIGHT INTO 
CORONATION ROAD OR VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT INTO CAMP ROAD TO KOEBERG RAILWAY 
STATION. 
145.KOEBERG STATION - FRANKDALE 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD OR VOORTREKKER  ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO BOSMANSDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO SUMMERS GREENS MAIN ROAD TOWARDS CENTURY CITY, RETURN 
ALONG MAIN ROAD, INTO RAILWAY ROAD MONTAGUE GARDENS, LEFT INTO LINK 
ROAD, LEFT INTO MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO MARCONI ROAD, LEFT INTO MONTAGUE 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG  ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG ROAD INTO POTSDAM ROAD 
THROUGH KILLARNEY GARDENS, DE NOON, LEFT INTO N7, ALONG N7 PAST FRANKDALE 
AND MORNINGSTAR, RETURN AS FOLLOWS: LEFT INTO M19, ALONG  M19, LEFT INTO 
WEST COAST  ROAD, ALONG WEST COAST ROAD, RIGHT INTO SANDOWN ROAD, TURN BACK 
INTO WEST COAST ROAD, RIGHT INTO OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZASTRON 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, INTO UNION ROAD, LEFT INTO BOUNDARY 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO ROYAL ROAD, CORONATION ROAD OR 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO  STATION ROAD TO MAITLAND STATION AND RETURN 
INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO CAMP ROAD TO KOEBERG RAILWAY  STATION. 
146.KOEBERG STATION - SANDRIFT 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1, LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO MONTAGUE DRIVE, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO BOSMANSDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO COSAIR ROAD SANDRIFT AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: RIGHT INTO 
PRINGLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO TYGERHOF ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
WYMESS ROAD, LEFT INTO KINGS ROAD, LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET OR SECTION 
STREET, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO CORONATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD MAITLAND, RETURN TO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CAMP ROAD TO 
KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION. 
147.KOEBERG STATION - SANDRIFT - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
---------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION, INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG  ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG RAOD, RIGHT INTO BOSMANSDAM 
ROAD VIA SANDRIFT, LEFT INTO MONTAGUE DRIVE MONTAGUE GARDENS AND RETURN AS 
FOLLOWS: LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD OR RACE COURSE ROAD, LEFT INTO 
KOEBERG ROAD, VIA CAMBRIDGE TAXI RANK, PROCEED ALONG KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT 
INTO ROYAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD, TO MAITLAND RAILWAY STATION, 
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RETURN TO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CAMP ROAD TO KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION. 
148.KOEBERG STATION - MILNERTON 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT KOEBERG RALWAY STATION INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG  ROAD, PROCEED ALONG KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO IXIA 
ROAD MILNERTON AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: LEFT INTO  LANGERMANN AVE, RIGHT INTO 
ERICA ROAD, LEFT INTO GRAAFF AVE, LEFT INTO ZASTRON ROAD, RIGHT INTO ASCOT 
ROAD, LEFT INTO LOXTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD VIA CAMBRIDGE TAXI 
RANK, PROCEED ALONG KOEBERG  ROAD, LEFT INTO CORONATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD TO MAITLAND RAILWAY STATION, RETURN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CAMP ROAD TO KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION. 
149.KOEBERG STATION - CAMBRIDGE 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION INTO CAMP ROAD, RIGHT INTO BEACH 
ROAD, LEFT INTO KOEBERG  ROAD, ALONG KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE GRENDEL 
ROAD, LEFT INTO MASSON STREET, LEFT INTO MANSELL OR NOBLE STREET, RIGHT 
INTO KOEBERG ROAD TO CAMBRIDGE TAXI RANK AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: PROCEED 
ALONG   KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT INTO CORONATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO 
MAITLAND RAILWAY STATION, RETURN INTO  VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CAMP 
ROAD TO KOEBERG RAILWAY STATION. 
 
OP.8346347. (2) ESACK IMRAAN AHMED IA ID NO 8911045109089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO 5 MANLY ROAD, ATHLONE, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TOURIST SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 5 MANLY ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346348. (2) DUBENI CINGIKAYA C ID NO 6309125857085. (3) DISTRICT: HERMANUS. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 353, GANSBAAI, GANSBAAI, 7226. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 29 TAMBO STREET, GANS BAY TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8346358. (2) NKANUNU SIMON SIMION SS ID NO 6711225721089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 SANGXA STREET, ILITHA PARK, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN KHAYELITSHA 
AND MANDALAY TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY OAKLAND HIGH IN LANDSDOWNE 
AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 05H00 - 09H30 
AFTERNOON: 13H00 - 17H30 
 
OP.8346388. (2) RENE RONELLE CECILIA RC ID NO 6412040200082. (3) DISTRICT: STRAND. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 CHEETAA STREET, MACASSAR, SOMERSET WEST, 7134. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 12 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
-------------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
MACASSAR TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY OKLAHOMA STREET PRIMARY AND 
FIRGROVE PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 07H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON:12H15 - 14H30 
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OP.8346436. (2) GERMS JENNIFER ANN JA ID NO 6711230127082. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 117 MILLENIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7441. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 117 MILLENNIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON 
WAY, CENTURY CITY TO POINTS WITHIN A 40 KILOMETRE RADIUS AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 00 
WAITING TIME 
FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
-------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAMS ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAMS OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
 
OP.8346437. (2) GERMS JENNIFER ANN JA ID NO 6711230127082. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 117 MILLENIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7441. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 117 MILLENNIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON 
WAY, CENTURY CITY TO POINTS WITHIN A 40 KILOMETRE RADIUS AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 00 
WAITING TIME 
FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
-------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAMS ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAMS OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
 
OP.8346438. (2) GERMS JENNIFER ANN JA ID NO 6711230127082. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 117 MILLENIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7441. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 117 MILLENNIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON 
WAY, CENTURY CITY TO POINTS WITHIN A 40 KILOMETRE RADIUS AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 00 
WAITING TIME 
FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
-------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAMS ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAMS OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
 
OP.8346439. (2) GERMS JENNIFER ANN JA ID NO 6711230127082. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 117 MILLENIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON WAY, CENTURY CITY, 7441. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 117 MILLENNIUM BUSINESS PARK, EDISON 
WAY, CENTURY CITY TO POINTS WITHIN A 40 KILOMETRE RADIUS AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
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FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 00 
WAITING TIME 
FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
-------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAMS ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAMS OR PART THEREOF ... R1, 00 
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119395
2

2) JOHN THABO TSHABALALA
7207315510085

3) 3376 BUCK CLOSE, DAWN PARK, BOKSBURG, 1459

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.

7.1.1.1.

1
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8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST1(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204266)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
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he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.4.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
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that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Origin), Kempton Park CBD (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Destination) -
GPBRCSTAFFNKHUMISHE(1205LZ1205KW00230828)The conveyance of Staff transport service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: KEMPTON PARK IN EKURHULENI METRO

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: TEMBISA IN EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
Time Tables: The schedules for this service are as follows:
Departure times: 05H00-06H30
Return time: 17H00-20H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual
basis, that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
5. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119447
6
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1550

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
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Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST1(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204266)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
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South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.

7.1.1.4.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area

7.1.1.5.
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or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119460
2

2) BIRCHWOOD HOTEL AND OR TAMBO
CONFERENCE CENTRE CC
2012/041176/07

3) P.O BOX 1106, OR TAMBO, EKURHULENI, 1627 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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Johannesburg – EKU - AMEND 03

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119407
1

2) sibongile mahlangu 6211180421080 3) 2 SALDAHNA ST, CRYSTAL PARK, BENONI, 1801
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0194966 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Amend 03 (15 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
1
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GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN

7.1.1.5
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RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.2.1.1.
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.2.1.4.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.6.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.7.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.2.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

7.2.1.9.
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
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BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.2.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4
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Johannesburg – EKU - AMEND 04

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119436
7

2) ME MONANA 4203035570080 3) 16878 MBILASE STR, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0120109 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Amend 04 (29 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.7.
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SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
3
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GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO

7.1.1.5
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VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO

7.1.1.6
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R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.6

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.2.1.2.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.4.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.2.1.5.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.6.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.7.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.8.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

7.2.1.9.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119437
0

2) SC MONANA 6312256011084 3) 16878 MBILASE CRESENT, DAVEYTON, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0159300 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Amend 04 (29 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.5.
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TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.8.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

17



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

128    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

CONTINUES ON PAGE 130 - PART 2



No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I C A
R E P U B L I E K  V A N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 613 15
July 
Julie    2016 No. 40136

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40136

PART  2 OF 5



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

130    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
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RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
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TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

7.2.1.7.
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SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.8.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND

7.2.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.2.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.2.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.2.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)7.2.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

7.2.1.3
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RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.2.1.4
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LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.2.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW APP 04

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119379
2

2) M NSELE 5903215521089 3) 194 EMNDENI SOUTH, KWA-XUMA, SOWETO, 1868
Germiston Pietersburg Long Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0601(1001N310020210056503)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24, TURN LEFT TO JOIN  N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKGOPONG DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE  DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE PICK N’ PAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE:FROM POLOKWANE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO R21
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT DROP OFF, AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0601.A1(1001N310020210056504)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKGOPONG DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE  DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE PICK N’ PAY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE:FROM POLOKWANE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO R21
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT DROP OFF, AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA MOLETLANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0602(1001N310020310056505)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO 
R516,CODRINGTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  TUIN PLAAS,TURN LEFT AND PASS CRECY, TURN RIGHT
AND PASS  RODTDAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA  MOLETLANE TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA MOLETLANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0602.A1(1001N310020310056506)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE ,TURNM RIGHT INTO
MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  KWA MHLANGA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  ZEBEDIELA  MOLETLANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0603(1001N35208Q010058447)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND  PASS MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO R71,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFLOOP
UNIVERSITY DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT BOYNE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
HANNESBURG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGES VALLEY OR MAKGOBASKLOOF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PUSELA TAXI RANK (TZANEEN) DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Louis Trichardt (Louis Trichardt) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0604(1001N352081O10058448)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, OFF

7.1.1.6.
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RAMP INTO R24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS
MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE, AND JOIN GROBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO EXECELIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUIS TRICHARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0605(1001N35001EP10058449)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, OFF
RAMP INTO R24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND  PASS MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE, TURN LEFT INTO R71, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUIWELKLOOF
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGAPANE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO
GIYANI MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKHENSANI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GIYANI
TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0609(1001N35201KK10195351)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R516, LEFT TO
BELA-BELA RIGHT TO R101 WARBATHS, LEFT TO R511 THABAZIMBI RIGHT RO R510 TO ELLISRAS
(LEPHALALE) TO O.R. TAMBO STR, TO SHOPRITE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUT
ALTERNATIVELY R511 TO BRITS, PROCEED TO PRETORIA RIGHT TO BRITS PLAZA TO N4 TO N1 TO R21 TO
GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0608(1001N352097V10195353)     GERMISTON TAXI RANK     MPHAHLELE (MMAMALO)
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R516, CODRINGTON, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS TUIN PLASS, TURN LEFT AND PASS CRECY, TURN RIGHT AND PASS ROEDTAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZEBEDIELA, TO MOLETLANE TAXI RANK AND DROP-OFF, TURN RIGHT TO GROOTHOEK HOSPITAL AND TURN
RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND PROCEED TO GA-MPHAHLELE-MMAMALO TAXI RANK &
PUDUNGWANA OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ga-Mphahlele (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0608 A1(1001N3520BAA10195354)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI PLAZA TO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA INTO MARBLE HALL DROP-OFF INTO ZEBEDIELA, TO
MOLETLANE TAXI RANK AND DROP-OFF, TURN RIGHT TO GROOTHOEK HOSPITAL AND TURN RIGHT TO
LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND PROCEED TO GA-MPHAHLELE-MMAMALO TAXI RANK &
PUDUNGWANA OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0607(1001N31001N110195356)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO
PHUMULANI PLAZA, OFF-RAMP TO HAMMANSKRAAL TOLL GATE, TURN LEFT TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE/ALTERNATIVELY INTO R101 VIA PRETORIA THEN JOIN N1
SOUTH, THEN INTO R21 TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0606(1001N36000YJ10195357)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO PHUMULANI PLAZA N4, PASS BRITS PLAZA,
SANDTON AVENUE, MARIKANA PLAZA OFF-RAMP, BUFFALO STR, HAWICK ROAD TO RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK
& RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KROMHOEK TAXI RAXI (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)06010(1001N310024K00195510)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH TO MOKGOPONG, MOKOPANE TO POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT TO R521 PROCEED JOIN R567 (NELSON MANDELA DRIVE) PROCEED TO MOGWADI (DENDRON) TURN
LEFT TO SENWABARWANA (BOCHUM) OFF LOAD AT RANK PROCEED TO KROMHOEK TAXI RANK VIA
ENDERMAAK AND PROCEED TO GOBOKANANG, ELDORADO TAXI RANK, VIVO, RIGHT TO R521, DENDRON,
VIVO, PROCEED TO KROMHOEK TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0119403
6

2) MD DHLADHLA 6805255252088 3) 557 MPELA STREET, MABIYA, VOSLOORUS, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING

7.1.1.3
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COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119403
8

2) MD DHLADHLA 6805255252088 3) 557 MPELA STREET, MABIYA, VOSLOORUS, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.8.
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

7.1.1.4
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ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119407
0

2) BE KUMALO 5304255652084 3) 2903 EMDENI EXT, P O KWA XUMA, SOWETO, 1868
WITWATERSRAND AFRICAN TAXI OWNERS
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904(1001ZD1001Y500119848)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, AT MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER
THE BRIDGE AT MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI
BAZAAR, LEFT INTO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD
ALONG BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TO MAKHETHA STORES, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT THROUGH RIVE ROSES OR MOFOLO PARK THEN TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT
AT SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT ITNO MAIN STREET NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANDA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFF LOAD AND OAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROESUS STATION OFF
LOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED WITH MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET IN FORDSBURG
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT ORIENTAL PLAZA RANK THEN PROCEED TO
MARKET STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD TURN RIGT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT JEPPE
STATION TAXI RANK.  OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

ALTERNATIVELY: FROM KHUMALO, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A1(1001ZD1001Y500119850)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI BAZAAR
LEFT INTO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOANG ALONG
BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TO MAKHETHA STORES, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD FIVE ROSES OR MOFOLO PARK THEN TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT
AT SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANADA ROAD

7.1.1.2.
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TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROESUS STATION OFF
LOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED WITH MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET IN FORDSBURG
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD ATA PLAZA RANK THEN RPCOEED TO MARKET
STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFF LOAD AND LOAD AT JEPPE
STATION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

ALTERNATIVELY: FROM MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED TO CROSS
ROADS, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY..AND PROCEED TO TOWN AS
ABOVE.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A2(1001ZD1001Y500119851)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET,
LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE, MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT TO
EMNDENI BAZAAR LEFT TO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, BOLANI ROAD JOINING MPHUTHI
STREET TURN RIGHT MZILIKAZI ROAD, FIVE ROSES PARK, TURNING LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE, TURNING
RIGHT MTIPA STREET, RIGHT TO KHUMALO STREET LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOWETO HIGHWAY JOINING OPHIR ROAD TURNING LEFT PROCEED INTO EARP STRAAT AT WESTGATE
STATION, STRAIGHT WITH NTEMI PILISO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET TURN RIGHT AT JOHN
PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STREET TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME KROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A3(1001ZD1001Y500119852)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO MZIMBE
STREET, LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT INTO EMNDENI
BAZAAR LEFT OBED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD JOINING MPHUTHI STREET, TURNING
RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PASS CROSSROAD, TURNING LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TRUNING RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET TURN
RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY THEN TURN LEFT FROM OPHIR ROAD INTO WENDEEL STREET JOINING TREU
STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AT FORDSBURG LOADING AND OFF LOADING, PROCEED
STRAIGHT JOINING MARKET STREET TURN INTO JOHNPAGE AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCCED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A4(1001ZD1001Y500119854)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND  ALLOCATION
TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET TURN LEFT AT T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO B.P. GARAGE IN EXTENTION THREE DOBSONVILLE
TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET, JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDLINGILIZI JOINING MNISI STREET,
MEADOWLANDS INTO FOBBS STREET AT SIBONISILE GARAGE, TURN HALF AT INTERSECTION ONTO
SUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD TO SPUTNIK GARAGE JOINING
SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURNING LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG THROUGH NEW CANADA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, LOADING AND OFF LOADING PASSING CROESUS STATION OFFLOADING
AND LOADING, PASSING FORDSBURG JOINING MARKET STREET OFF LOADING RIGHT THORUGH MARKET
STREET AND TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION RANK AND U-TURN BACK TO
COMMISSIONER STREET. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A5(1001ZD1001Y500119855)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET AND TURN LEFT AT THE T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO B.P. GARAGE IN EXTENSION 3 IN
DOBSONVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET, JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI JOINING
MNISI STREET UP TO MEADWOLANDS INTO FOBBS STREET AT SEBENZILE GARAGE.  TURN LEFT AT
INTERSECTION INTO SAUNDERS STREET RIGHT THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD

7.1.1.6.
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TO SPUNK GARAGE JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO BOOYSENS.  JOIN OPHIR ROAD TURN LEFT AT
LUBNERS PROCEED INTO OPHIR STREET JOIN NTEMI PILISO AT WESTGATE DOWN TO MARKET STREET OFF
LOADING AND LOADING AND U-TURN, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AND ENTER JEPPER STATION
TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A6(1001ZD1001Y500119856)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET TURN LEFT AT T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO BP GARAGE IN EXTENSION 3 DOBSONVILLE, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI, JOINING MNISI STREET INTO
MEADOWLANDS, INTO FOBBS STREET AT SEBENZILE GARAGE TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION INTO
SAUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS.  DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD TO SPUNIK GARAGE
JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD AT NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANADA
ROAD UP TO MAIN REEF ROAD TURNING RIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOADING.  PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH
MAIN REEF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PARK AVENUE TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD OFFLOADING AND
LOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN PROCEED TO MARKET STREET LOADING AND OFFLOADING TURNING
RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET TO JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A7(1001ZD1001Y500119858)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT MZIMBA STREET
LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE MBALO STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET TO EMNDENI
BAZAAR LEFT INTO OBED STREET RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD TO BOLANI ROAD STRAIGHT JOINING
MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI STREET, FIVE ROASES, TURNING LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE
TURNING RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD AT NOORDGESIG JOINING NEW
CANADA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PASS CROESUS STATION PROCEED INTO MAIN REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD TO PLAZA TAXI RANK PROCEED TO
MARKET STREET TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION RANK LOADING AND
OFFLOADING AND LOAD, 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A8(1001ZD1001Y500119859)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET
PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL INTO MBALI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT
INTO BAZAAR TURN LEFT INTO OBED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAYA STREET ROAD TO BOLANI ROAD,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALONG BOLANI, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
ROAD, TURN PROCEED TO CROSSROADS, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD TURN LEFT AT KLIPVALLEY
ROAD AND TURN RIGHT AT SOFASONKE INTO MOOKI STREET JOIN MAIN ROADAT NOORDGESIG THROUGH
NEW CANADA ROAD JTURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND OFFLOADING PASSING TO
CORESUS OFFLOADING AND LOADING PROCEE IN MAIN REEF ROAD TO FORDSBURG STRAIGHT TO MARKET
STREET TURNING TO RIGHT AT JOHN PAGE STREET, TO JEPPE TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7905(1001ZD1001XC00119860)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE TURN LEFT INTO MBALO
STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABLALA STREET TURN LEFT AT
T-JUNCTION INTO JACO STREET TO B.P. GARAGE IN DOBSONVILLE EXTENSION THREE TURN RIGHT INTO
MNTANGANYI STREET JOINING MAIN REEF ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI JOINING AT SEBENZILE GARAGE
TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION INTO SAUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT
ROAD TO SPUTNIK GARAGE JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO MAIN RAOD NOORDGESIG
STRAIGHT TO NEW CANADA ROAD, PASS MAIN REEF ROAD INTERSECTION THROUGH COMMANDO ROAD
TURNING LEFT INTO HIGHGATE SHOOPING CENTRE INTO HIGH GATE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7906(1000891001Y500119862)7906 FROM ORLANDO POLICE STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT ORLANDO COURT AT ORLANDO
STADIUM STRAIGHT IN MOOKI STREET ACROSS SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION, INTO MAIN ROAD IN
NOORDGESIG, STRAIGHT TO NEW CANADA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND
OFFLOADING PROCEED STRAIGHT LOADING AND OFFLOADING AT CROESUS STATION.  PROCEED IN MAIN
REEF ROAD INTO LEFT AT TREU STREET IN FORDSBURG PROCEED IN BACK PARK STREET TURNING RIGHT
INTO MAIN ROAD LOADING AND OFFLOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN PROCED TO MARKET STREET
LOADING AND OFFLOADING TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET IN JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD
AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7906.A1(1000891001Y500119863)FROM ORLANDO POLICE STATION TEMPORAY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO COURT LOADING AT
ORLANDO STADIUM STRAIGHT ON MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURNING LEFT INTO
OPHIR STREET, TURN PROCEED TO WESTGATE STATION, PROCEED INTO NTEMI PILISO, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARKET STREET, PROCEED TO JOHN PAGE STREET, PCOEED AND ENTER JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO ORLANDO POLICE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCO(WATA)7906.A2(1000891001Y500119865)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RATHEBE STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGH WAY,
PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OPHIRTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLEY –
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET TAXI RANK,OFF – LOAD, LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), PRITCHARD - VON WEILLIGH (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7907(1000891A443X00119866)FROM THE ORLANDO STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK IN MOORKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO COURT, LOADING AT ORLANDO STADIUM PROCEEDING IN
MOOKI STREET UP TO SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY
PROCEEING TO BOOYSENS TURNING LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, WEBBER
STREET INTO NTEMI PILISO AT WESTGATE DOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
VON WEILLIGH STREET THEN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD AND VON WEILLIGH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE:
U-TURNING BACK TO VON WELLIGH TURNING RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET TURNING LEFT AT
SIMMONDS STREET JOINING BOOYSENS ROAD RIGHT INTO MENTZ STREET PROCEEDING TO OPHIR ROAD,
BOOYSENS JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY OR COMMISSIONR STREET TURNING LEFT INTO WEST STREET
TURNING RIGHT INTO TRIUMPH STREET JOINING PAT MBATHA MOTOWAY TO SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER STREET PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH FORDSBURG TURNING LEFT INTO TREU
STREET; TURNING RIGHT INTO WENDELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR ROAD IN BOOYSENS.
PROCEEDING INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH FORDSBURG TURNING LEFT INTO TREU STREET;
TURNING RIGHT INTO WENDELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSENS ROAD IN BOOYSENS
PROCEEDING IN SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER STREET TURNING LEFT INTO WEST STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TRIUMPH STREET
TURNING LEFT INTO WESTEX, EARP STREET, OPHIR STREET LEFT INTO OPHIR BOOYSENS ROAD STRAIGHT
INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURNING LEFT INTO MPANZA STREET, TURNING LEFT AT CIRCLE THROUGH TO
PLANTATION JOINING NICHOLAS STREET LEFT AT CHAKANE TAXI RANK TO MASOPHA STREET DOWN TO
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ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
SOWETO HIGHWAY TURNING LEFT AT MOOKI STREET, STRAIGHT TO ORLANDO TAXI TURNING LEFT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STREET OFFLOADING AT CHAKANE RANDK AND BACK
TO ORLADNO STATION TAXI RANK. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7908(10003Z12058U00119868)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO PITSE STREET EMNDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, IN FIRST GATE TAXI RANK EMNDENI, PROCEED TO ZOLA CLINIC AND PASS OBED
STREET, TURN LEFT TO BENDILE STREET, LOADING TO KOMA STREET, INTO IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK
OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

BACK SAME WAY TO GREENVILLAGE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7909(12058312058U00119869)FROM ZOLA NORTH TAXI RANK (MORNING RANK) LOAD PROCEED
BOKAZI STREET IN ZOLA NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO JABULANI, TURN LEFT
INTO KOMA ROAD, STRAIGHT TO IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

BACK THE SAME WAY TO ZOLA NORTH MORNING RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Naledi Station (Nkadimeng st) (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7910(10004612057U00119870)FROM NALEDI STATION TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MELATO
STREET, PROCEED TO KGAREBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMOKULUNGISA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SONDELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOTANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIYELA STREET, PROCEED TO
EMNDENI EXTENSION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO TSUKUDU STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PHINDWA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VILIKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENGKOROANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMASILANOKA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSEPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TONKI
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PITSE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENDILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LEGWALE, TURN RIGHT INTO KGAREBE AND PROCEED TO NALEDI STATION.  OFF LOAD AND LOAD EMNDENI
EXTENSION.

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7911(12058M12058300119871)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION, TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHUMULO STREET, PROCEED TO ZOLA 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO MALUNGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAPHANGO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BOLANI STREET PROCEED BACK TO JABULANI NHLANZANE STATION.

7.1.1.1

Mofolo-South (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7912(12058P1001ZD00119872)FROM THE TAXI RANK PROCEED WITH THE KOMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT, TURN LEFT INTO ZULU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAHALEFELE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PELA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS – OPHIRTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY –
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WEBBER STREET,
PROCEED INTO THE TAXI RANK, OFF – LOAD, LOAD 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Meadowlands Taxi Rank(Zone 10) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7913(12058U10017U00119873)FROM IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TRHOUGH
MMILA STREET TO MEADOWLANDS ZONE TEN (10) OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK THE SAME WAY TO IKHWEZI
STATION RANK.

7.1.1.2

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916.A1(10003Z1001S300120138)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, TO PITSE STREET, INTO EMDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE TAXI RANK, EMDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO MASHAYA STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOADING ALONG BOLANI ROAD PROCEED TO INHLANZANE HOSTEL RANK,
PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CJW, PROCEED TO MAKHETHA SHOPS RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD AT CROSS-ROAD,
PROCEED TO MOKOENA STREET AND PASS THE NANCEFIELD HOSTEL, TURNING LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH RANK OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

RETURN USING THE SAME WAY BACK. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916(10003Z1001S300120139)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, TO PITSE STREET, INTO EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZMUKULUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE TAXI RANK, EMNDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO MASHAYA STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOADING ALONG BOLANI ROAD PROCEED TO INHLANZANE HOSTEL RANK,
PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CJW, PROCEED TO MAKHETHA SHOPS RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS ROODEPOORT ROAD, TO TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS
FIVE-ROSE PARK (MOFOLO PARK), TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MPITA DRIVE, THEN
LEFT AT ORLANDO WEST INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED WITH SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, IN ORLANDO EAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK KLIPPEN ROAD, IN DIEPKLOOF,
PROCEED UNTIL TURN RIGHT INTO IMMINK DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916.A2(10003Z1001S300120140)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, PROCEED INTO PARIS STREET, PROCEED OVER THE BRIDGE INTO PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ZAMULUKUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE RANK AT EMNDENI, LOADING PROCEED TO OBED STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, TO IKHWEZI STATION RANK LOAD AND THEN TURN LEFT INTO ZULU STREET,
PROCEED INTO MAHALEFELE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD AT MAPONYA SHOPPING COMPLEX RANK
PROCEED DOWN PELA STREET, STRAIGHT TO KHUMALO STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST INTO SOFASONKE
STREET IN ORLANDO EAST, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, THEN TURN RIGHT INTO MASOPHA STREET AT
ORLANDO STATION, PROCEED THROUGH REITZ CIRCLE TURNING INTO NICHOLAS STREET, DOWN TO
POWER STATION TURN LEFT ITNO POTCHESTROOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7915(1001ZD12058U00120141)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBA STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE PROCEED INTO MBALO STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET TO EMDENI BAZAAR
TURNING LEFT INTO ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET PROCEED WITH OBED STREET INTO BENDILE STREET INTO
KOMA ROAD INTO IKHWEZI STATION OFFLOAD AND LOAD U-TURN BACK TO ISLAND. 

7.1.1.2

Cross Rd A (Roodepoort) (Origin), DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7912.A1(10005X1001ZD00120142)FROM MOFOLO SOUTH CROSS-ROAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO KOMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE,
PROCEED DOWN INDINGILIZI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MNISI STREET, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD LOADING
AND OFFLOADING AND LOADING, TURN LEFT AT B.P. GARAGE INTO JAGA DRIVE, PROCEED DOWN TO
TSHABALALA STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT TO MBALO STREET, TO HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN
RIGHT TO MAPHAILA PROCEED TO DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Naledi Station (Nkadimeng st) (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7914(10004610004D00120143)FROM NALEDI STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO
NKADIMENT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WITH MPHATLALATSANE STREET IN NALEDI, TURN RIGHT
MODUTLWA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOETI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHATLALATSANE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MERAFE ROAD, PROCEED TO MERAFE STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE
SAME WAY TO NALEDI STATION.

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917(1001ZD1001S300120173)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, TO EMNDENI BAZAAR, TURN LEFT INTO
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ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, PROCEED INTO BENDILE STREET INTO KOMA ROAD INTO IKHWEZI STATION,
TURN LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD AT CROSS-ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD TURN LEFT
ITNO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI TURN RIGHT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, TURN LEFT AT CIRCLE INTO NICHOLAS STREET TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM
ROAD TURN LEFT ITNO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. 

BACK THE SAME WAY

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A1(1001ZD1001S300120174)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET AT T-JUNCTION DOBSONVILLE TURN RIGHT MNTANGANYI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT ROAD AT
IKHWEZI STATION TURN LEFT TO NXUMALO STREET LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES PROCEED TO
MNCUBE DRIVE TO DUBE STATION AND TURN LEFT TO MAHALEFELE STREET TO MAPONYA SUPER MAKRET
JOIN PELA STREET TO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS KLIPSPRUIT ROAD, JOIN SOFASONKE
STREET TURN LEFT TO MOOKI STREET TURN RIGHT TO MASOPHA AT SAPS JOIN JACK KLIPPIN STREET
STRAIGHT TO DIEPKLOOF BAR TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK STREET TO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD
AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A2(1001ZD1001S300120175)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZEMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET, AT T-JUNCTION IN DOBSONVILLE, TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE,
PROCEED TO MAIN ROAD DOWIN TO INDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT
ROAD AT IKHWEZI STATION PROCEED IN ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURNING LEFT TO ZULU STREET, JOINING
MAHALEFELE STREET TO MAPONYA SUPER MARKET TO PELA STREET DOWN TO KHUMALO STREET, CROSS
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY ROAD TO SOFASONKE STREET OVER THE RAILWAY LINE TURN LEFT TO MASOPHA,
PROCEED TO JACK KLIPPIN TO DIEPKLOOF BAR, TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK STREET, TO BARAGWANATH RANK
AND BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A3(1001ZD1001S300120176)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, TO EMNDENI BAZAAR, TURN LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, PROCEED INTO OBED ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENDILE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MTSHAYA, TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALONG BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO
MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT NANCEFIELD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOKOENA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A4(1001ZD1001S300120177)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZEMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET, AT T-JUNCTION IN DOBSONVILLE, TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE,
PROCEED TO MAIN ROAD DOWN TO INDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT
ROAD AT IKHWEZI STATION, TURN LEFT ITNO MNCUBE DRIVE, PROCEED AND PASS MTHETHWA STORES,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS MAPONYA SUPER MARKET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS KLIPVALLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO
SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MSOPHA STREET, PROCEED INTO
JACK KLIPPEN STREET DIEPKLOOF, TURN RIGHT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7918(1000891001S300120178)FROM ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED MOOKI
STREET, PROCEED LOADING AND OFF LOADING INTO MASOPHA STREET, PROCEED TO JACK KLIPPEN
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STREET, IN DIEPKLOOF, UP TO ZONE 5 DIEPKLOOF TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK DRIVE LOADING AND
OFFLOADING RIGHT DOWN TO DIEPKLOOF ZONE 6, TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH RANK OFF LOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Moletsane (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7919(12058M12058100120179)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN LEFT KOMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEGWALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOLIWA STREET, 

ON RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO BOLANI STREET AND RETURN BACK TO INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7920(12058M12058300120180)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHUMULO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MALUNGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MAPHANGO ROAD, 

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI STREET AND RETURN BACK TO INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7921(12058M12058M00120181)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAJOLA STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DLAMINI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MASINGAFI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KOMA ROAD AND RETURN BACK
TO JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7918.A1(1000891001S300120182)FROM ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK, LAOD, PROCEED ON
MOOKI STREET, PROCEED INTO MASOPHA STREET.  TURNING RIGHT AT REITZ CIRCLE INTO NICHOLAS
STREET, PROCEED DOWN TO POWER STATION, LOADING AND OFFLOAD ALONG NICHOLAS STREET, UP TO
ORLANDO GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD STRAIGHT AND TURNING LEFT ITNO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7901(10003Z1001Y500119741)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO IKWEZI TAXI RANK, INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT
INTO MNCUBE DRIVE IN DUBE-MOFOLO.  LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE
LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE STREET IN DUBE, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST PROCEEDING,
STRAIGHT OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO S.A.P.S, AND
TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY PROCEEDING TO ORPHITON STREET IN BOOYSENS TURNING LEFT
INTO WENDELL ROAD TURNING LEFT AGAIN INTO TREU STREET PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH MAIN
REEF INTERSECTION INTO PARK STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD IN MAYFAIR OFF-LOADING AND
LOADING AT FORDSBURG PLAZA.  THEN PROCEED IN MARKET STREET LAODING AND OFF-LOADING UNTIL
TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE.

7.1.1.3

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7902(10003Z1001XC00119742)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE.  PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
BENDILE STREET THROUGH IKHWEZI TAXI INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO
MNCUBE DRIVE IN DUBE, MOFOLO LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT
INTO MAHALEFELE STREET IN DUBE, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT
OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO S.A.P.S AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG PROCEEDING TO
NEW CANADA PASS MAIN REEF INTERSECTION INTO COMMANDO ROAD TURNING LEFT HIGHTGATE TAXI
RANK/OFF-LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7902.A1(10003Z1001XC00119744)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.3
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS, PROCEED INTO PITSE STREET IN EMNDENI PROCEED TO MATSHAYA STREET,
INTO BOANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CWJ.  PROCEEDING STRAIGHT OVER ROODEPOORT
ROAD INTERSECTIOJ, TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD, MOFOLO PARK/FIVE ROSES, INTO MTIPA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET INTO ORLANDO WEST AND PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET, PROCEED
THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD NOORDEGESIG JOINING NEW-CANADA
STREET PASSING THROUGH MAIN REEF INTERSECTION INTO COMMANDO ROAD TURNING LEFT INTO
HIGHGATE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903(10003Z1001Y500119745)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED INTO PARK STREET, PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI
THROUGH PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO IKHWEZI TAXI RANK, INTO
ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN
MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT TO MAHALEFELE STREET, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST,
PROCEEDING AND TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO SAPS, THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY
INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD, NOORDEGESIG, PROCEED INTO NEW-CANADA ROAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD.  LOADING AND OFF- LOADING PROCEED IN MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND OFF-LOADING
AT CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK PROCEEDING THROUGH OFF LOADING AND LOADING AND AT
FORDSBURG TAXI RANK IN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEDING JOINING MARKET STREET, OFF LOADING AND
LOADING, PROCEEDING UNTIL TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 
OFF-LOADING AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A1(10003Z1001Y500119747)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED IN PITSE STREET TO EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET THEN, LEFT INTO MATSHAYA STREET, INTO BOLANI ROAD PASS JABULANI FIRE
STATION INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J. LOADING AT MAKHETHA STORES TURNING RIGHT INTO
ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURNING LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, THEN TURN LEFT AT VALLEY ROAD THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONSKE STREET, IN ORLANDO EAST TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT
ORLANDO STATION, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OPHIR STREET, PROCEED TO ERP STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AT
WESTGATE, DOWN TO TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET OFF LOADING AND LOADING PROCEED THROUGH
MARKET STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE, LAODING OFF AND LOADING AT
JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A2(10003Z1001Y500119748)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MATSHAYA STREET, PROCEED TO BOLANI STREET, IN JABULANI FIRE STATION TO MPHUTHI STREET, IN CWJ
PROCEED OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MZILIKAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS FIVE ROASES
PARK, TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE AND RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST PROCEED OVER RAILWAY LINE IN ORLANDO EAST TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI
STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO BRIDGE, ORLANDO STATION, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM
PROCEEDING AND TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TO BOOYSENS LEFT INTO OPHIR STREET, ERP
STREET, WEBBERS STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AT WESTGATE, DOWN TO MARKET STREET, OFF
LOADING AND LOADING, PROCEED THROUGH MARKET STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET
OFF LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A5(10003Z1001Y500119846)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT ITNO
MATSHAYA ROAD, INTO BOLANI ROAD, AT JABULANI FIRE STATION, INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J PROCED
OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST, TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPRIVIER VALLEY ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT AT SOWETO
HIGHWAY AND MOOKI STREET INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG, STRAIGHT INTO NEW CANADA ROAD,
UPTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURNING RIGHT, LOADING AND OFF LOADING, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOADING AND

7.1.1.4
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OFF LOADING AT CROESUS STATION PROCEED IN MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD IN  MAYFAIR OFF LOADING AND LOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN
PROCEED TO MARKET STREET LOADING AND OFF LOADING TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT
JEPPE STATION RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A3(10003Z1001Y500119749)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO PITSE STREET, TO EMNDENI TURNING LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, LOADING AT EMNDENI THROUGH IKHWEZI IN BENDILE STREET, PROCEEDING
INTO IKHWEZI STATION TURNING LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE,
LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE STREET, IN DUBE,
TO KHUMALO STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST, LOADING AT MAKHETHA GARAGE PROCEED IN KHUMALO
STREET, TO ORLANDO WEST TURNING INTO MOOKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO BRIDGE, ORLANDO
SAPS, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM, PROCEE IN MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO
HIGHWAY PROCEEDING TO BOOYSENS INTO OPHIR STREET TURNING LEFT INTO ERP STREET, AT LUBNERS
TO WEBBER STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO, AT WESTGATE DOWN TO TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, OFF
LOADING AND LOADING PROCEEDING THROUGH MARKET, TURNING INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFF LOADING
AND LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A4(10003Z1001Y500119750)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE PROCEED IN PITSE STREET IN EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MATSHAYA ROAD, INTO BOLANI ROAD, AT JABULANI FIRE
STATION, INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J PROCEED OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KHUMALO STREET AT ORLANDO WEST STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT
ORLANDO BRIDGE ORLANDO SAPS ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM THEN ACROSS SOWETO
HIGHWAY INTO MAIN ROAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, OFF LOADING AND LOADING
PROCEEDING IN MAIN REEF ROAD, LOADING AND AT CROESUS STATION, PROCEED, OFF LOADING AND
LOADING UNTIL TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET IN JEPPE OFF LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI
RANK.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119407
8

2) S.A MASUKU 6007055313083 3) 9148B ORLANDO WEST, P.O. PHIRIMA, ORLANDO,
1804 WITWATERSRAND AFRICAN TAXI OWNERS
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A4(10003Z1001Y500119750)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE PROCEED IN PITSE STREET IN EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MATSHAYA ROAD, INTO BOLANI ROAD, AT JABULANI FIRE
STATION, INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J PROCEED OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KHUMALO STREET AT ORLANDO WEST STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT
ORLANDO BRIDGE ORLANDO SAPS ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM THEN ACROSS SOWETO
HIGHWAY INTO MAIN ROAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, OFF LOADING AND LOADING
PROCEEDING IN MAIN REEF ROAD, LOADING AND AT CROESUS STATION, PROCEED, OFF LOADING AND
LOADING UNTIL TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET IN JEPPE OFF LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI
RANK.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.1.
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Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A5(10003Z1001Y500119846)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT ITNO
MATSHAYA ROAD, INTO BOLANI ROAD, AT JABULANI FIRE STATION, INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J PROCED
OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST, TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPRIVIER VALLEY ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT AT SOWETO
HIGHWAY AND MOOKI STREET INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG, STRAIGHT INTO NEW CANADA ROAD,
UPTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURNING RIGHT, LOADING AND OFF LOADING, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOADING AND
OFF LOADING AT CROESUS STATION PROCEED IN MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD IN  MAYFAIR OFF LOADING AND LOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN
PROCEED TO MARKET STREET LOADING AND OFF LOADING TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT
JEPPE STATION RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.2.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904(1001ZD1001Y500119848)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, AT MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER
THE BRIDGE AT MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI
BAZAAR, LEFT INTO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD
ALONG BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TO MAKHETHA STORES, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT THROUGH RIVE ROSES OR MOFOLO PARK THEN TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT
AT SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT ITNO MAIN STREET NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANDA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFF LOAD AND OAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROESUS STATION OFF
LOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED WITH MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET IN FORDSBURG
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT ORIENTAL PLAZA RANK THEN PROCEED TO
MARKET STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD TURN RIGT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT JEPPE
STATION TAXI RANK.  OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

ALTERNATIVELY: FROM KHUMALO, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A2(10003Z1001Y500119748)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MATSHAYA STREET, PROCEED TO BOLANI STREET, IN JABULANI FIRE STATION TO MPHUTHI STREET, IN CWJ
PROCEED OVER ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MZILIKAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS FIVE ROASES
PARK, TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE AND RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST PROCEED OVER RAILWAY LINE IN ORLANDO EAST TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI
STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO BRIDGE, ORLANDO STATION, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM
PROCEEDING AND TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TO BOOYSENS LEFT INTO OPHIR STREET, ERP
STREET, WEBBERS STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AT WESTGATE, DOWN TO MARKET STREET, OFF
LOADING AND LOADING, PROCEED THROUGH MARKET STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET
OFF LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A3(10003Z1001Y500119749)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO PITSE STREET, TO EMNDENI TURNING LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, LOADING AT EMNDENI THROUGH IKHWEZI IN BENDILE STREET, PROCEEDING
INTO IKHWEZI STATION TURNING LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE,
LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE STREET, IN DUBE,
TO KHUMALO STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST, LOADING AT MAKHETHA GARAGE PROCEED IN KHUMALO
STREET, TO ORLANDO WEST TURNING INTO MOOKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO BRIDGE, ORLANDO
SAPS, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM, PROCEE IN MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO
HIGHWAY PROCEEDING TO BOOYSENS INTO OPHIR STREET TURNING LEFT INTO ERP STREET, AT LUBNERS
TO WEBBER STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO, AT WESTGATE DOWN TO TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, OFF
LOADING AND LOADING PROCEEDING THROUGH MARKET, TURNING INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFF LOADING
AND LOADING AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME

7.1.1.5.
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ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903(10003Z1001Y500119745)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED INTO PARK STREET, PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI
THROUGH PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO IKHWEZI TAXI RANK, INTO
ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN
MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT TO MAHALEFELE STREET, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST,
PROCEEDING AND TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO SAPS, THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY
INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD, NOORDEGESIG, PROCEED INTO NEW-CANADA ROAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD.  LOADING AND OFF- LOADING PROCEED IN MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND OFF-LOADING
AT CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK PROCEEDING THROUGH OFF LOADING AND LOADING AND AT
FORDSBURG TAXI RANK IN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEDING JOINING MARKET STREET, OFF LOADING AND
LOADING, PROCEEDING UNTIL TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK. 
OFF-LOADING AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.6.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7903.A1(10003Z1001Y500119747)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED IN PITSE STREET TO EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET THEN, LEFT INTO MATSHAYA STREET, INTO BOLANI ROAD PASS JABULANI FIRE
STATION INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN C.W.J. LOADING AT MAKHETHA STORES TURNING RIGHT INTO
ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURNING LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, THEN TURN LEFT AT VALLEY ROAD THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONSKE STREET, IN ORLANDO EAST TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT
ORLANDO STATION, ORLANDO COURT, ORLANDO STADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OPHIR STREET, PROCEED TO ERP STREET, INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AT
WESTGATE, DOWN TO TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET OFF LOADING AND LOADING PROCEED THROUGH
MARKET STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE, LAODING OFF AND LOADING AT
JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.7.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7902(10003Z1001XC00119742)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE.  PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
BENDILE STREET THROUGH IKHWEZI TAXI INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT INTO
MNCUBE DRIVE IN DUBE, MOFOLO LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE LEFT
INTO MAHALEFELE STREET IN DUBE, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT
OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO S.A.P.S AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG PROCEEDING TO
NEW CANADA PASS MAIN REEF INTERSECTION INTO COMMANDO ROAD TURNING LEFT HIGHTGATE TAXI
RANK/OFF-LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7902.A1(10003Z1001XC00119744)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS, PROCEED INTO PITSE STREET IN EMNDENI PROCEED TO MATSHAYA STREET,
INTO BOANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CWJ.  PROCEEDING STRAIGHT OVER ROODEPOORT
ROAD INTERSECTIOJ, TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD, MOFOLO PARK/FIVE ROSES, INTO MTIPA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET INTO ORLANDO WEST AND PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET, PROCEED
THROUGH SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION INTO MAIN ROAD NOORDEGESIG JOINING NEW-CANADA
STREET PASSING THROUGH MAIN REEF INTERSECTION INTO COMMANDO ROAD TURNING LEFT INTO
HIGHGATE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.9.

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7918.A1(1000891001S300120182)FROM ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK, LAOD, PROCEED ON
MOOKI STREET, PROCEED INTO MASOPHA STREET.  TURNING RIGHT AT REITZ CIRCLE INTO NICHOLAS
STREET, PROCEED DOWN TO POWER STATION, LOADING AND OFFLOAD ALONG NICHOLAS STREET, UP TO
ORLANDO GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD STRAIGHT AND TURNING LEFT ITNO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Destination)
- GPCOJ(WATA)7901(10003Z1001Y500119741)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO EMNDENI IN PITSE STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO IKWEZI TAXI RANK, INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TURN LEFT
INTO MNCUBE DRIVE IN DUBE-MOFOLO.  LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES IN MOFOLO PROCEED TO TAKE
LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE STREET IN DUBE, INTO KHUMALO STREET IN ORLANDO WEST PROCEEDING,
STRAIGHT OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE TURNING LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO S.A.P.S, AND
TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY PROCEEDING TO ORPHITON STREET IN BOOYSENS TURNING LEFT
INTO WENDELL ROAD TURNING LEFT AGAIN INTO TREU STREET PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH MAIN
REEF INTERSECTION INTO PARK STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD IN MAYFAIR OFF-LOADING AND
LOADING AT FORDSBURG PLAZA.  THEN PROCEED IN MARKET STREET LAODING AND OFF-LOADING UNTIL
TURNING RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
GREEN VILLAGE.

7.1.1.1

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7920(12058M12058300120180)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHUMULO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MALUNGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MAPHANGO ROAD, 

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI STREET AND RETURN BACK TO INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7921(12058M12058M00120181)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAJOLA STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DLAMINI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MASINGAFI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KOMA ROAD AND RETURN BACK
TO JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7918(1000891001S300120178)FROM ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED MOOKI
STREET, PROCEED LOADING AND OFF LOADING INTO MASOPHA STREET, PROCEED TO JACK KLIPPEN
STREET, IN DIEPKLOOF, UP TO ZONE 5 DIEPKLOOF TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK DRIVE LOADING AND
OFFLOADING RIGHT DOWN TO DIEPKLOOF ZONE 6, TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH RANK OFF LOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Moletsane (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7919(12058M12058100120179)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, TURN LEFT KOMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEGWALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOLIWA STREET, 

ON RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO BOLANI STREET AND RETURN BACK TO INHLANZANE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A3(1001ZD1001S300120176)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, TO EMNDENI BAZAAR, TURN LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, PROCEED INTO OBED ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENDILE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MTSHAYA, TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALONG BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO
MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT NANCEFIELD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOKOENA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A4(1001ZD1001S300120177)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZEMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET, AT T-JUNCTION IN DOBSONVILLE, TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE,
PROCEED TO MAIN ROAD DOWN TO INDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT

7.1.1.1
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ROAD AT IKHWEZI STATION, TURN LEFT ITNO MNCUBE DRIVE, PROCEED AND PASS MTHETHWA STORES,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHALEFELE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS MAPONYA SUPER MARKET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS KLIPVALLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO
SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MSOPHA STREET, PROCEED INTO
JACK KLIPPEN STREET DIEPKLOOF, TURN RIGHT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A1(1001ZD1001S300120174)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET AT T-JUNCTION DOBSONVILLE TURN RIGHT MNTANGANYI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT ROAD AT
IKHWEZI STATION TURN LEFT TO NXUMALO STREET LOADING AT MTHETHWA STORES PROCEED TO
MNCUBE DRIVE TO DUBE STATION AND TURN LEFT TO MAHALEFELE STREET TO MAPONYA SUPER MAKRET
JOIN PELA STREET TO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS KLIPSPRUIT ROAD, JOIN SOFASONKE
STREET TURN LEFT TO MOOKI STREET TURN RIGHT TO MASOPHA AT SAPS JOIN JACK KLIPPIN STREET
STRAIGHT TO DIEPKLOOF BAR TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK STREET TO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK OFFLOAD
AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917.A2(1001ZD1001S300120175)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZEMBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, LEFT INTO
JACO STREET, AT T-JUNCTION IN DOBSONVILLE, TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET AT B.P. GARAGE,
PROCEED TO MAIN ROAD DOWIN TO INDINGILIZI TURN RIGHT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE JOINING ROODEPOORT
ROAD AT IKHWEZI STATION PROCEED IN ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURNING LEFT TO ZULU STREET, JOINING
MAHALEFELE STREET TO MAPONYA SUPER MARKET TO PELA STREET DOWN TO KHUMALO STREET, CROSS
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY ROAD TO SOFASONKE STREET OVER THE RAILWAY LINE TURN LEFT TO MASOPHA,
PROCEED TO JACK KLIPPIN TO DIEPKLOOF BAR, TURN RIGHT TO IMMINK STREET, TO BARAGWANATH RANK
AND BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Naledi Station (Nkadimeng st) (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7914(10004610004D00120143)FROM NALEDI STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO
NKADIMENT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WITH MPHATLALATSANE STREET IN NALEDI, TURN RIGHT
MODUTLWA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOETI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHATLALATSANE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MERAFE ROAD, PROCEED TO MERAFE STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE
SAME WAY TO NALEDI STATION.

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7917(1001ZD1001S300120173)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, TO EMNDENI BAZAAR, TURN LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, PROCEED INTO BENDILE STREET INTO KOMA ROAD INTO IKHWEZI STATION,
TURN LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD AT CROSS-ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD TURN LEFT
ITNO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI TURN RIGHT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, TURN LEFT AT CIRCLE INTO NICHOLAS STREET TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM
ROAD TURN LEFT ITNO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. 

BACK THE SAME WAY

7.1.1.2

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7915(1001ZD12058U00120141)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBA STREET, LOADING OVER THE
BRIDGE PROCEED INTO MBALO STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET TO EMDENI BAZAAR
TURNING LEFT INTO ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET PROCEED WITH OBED STREET INTO BENDILE STREET INTO
KOMA ROAD INTO IKHWEZI STATION OFFLOAD AND LOAD U-TURN BACK TO ISLAND. 

7.1.1.2

Cross Rd A (Roodepoort) (Origin), DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7912.A1(10005X1001ZD00120142)FROM MOFOLO SOUTH CROSS-ROAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO KOMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO IKHWEZI DRIVE,
PROCEED DOWN INDINGILIZI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MNISI STREET, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD LOADING
AND OFFLOADING AND LOADING, TURN LEFT AT B.P. GARAGE INTO JAGA DRIVE, PROCEED DOWN TO
TSHABALALA STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT TO MBALO STREET, TO HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN
RIGHT TO MAPHAILA PROCEED TO DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916(10003Z1001S300120139)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, TO PITSE STREET, INTO EMNDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZMUKULUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE TAXI RANK, EMNDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO MASHAYA STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOADING ALONG BOLANI ROAD PROCEED TO INHLANZANE HOSTEL RANK,
PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CJW, PROCEED TO MAKHETHA SHOPS RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS ROODEPOORT ROAD, TO TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS
FIVE-ROSE PARK (MOFOLO PARK), TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MPITA DRIVE, THEN
LEFT AT ORLANDO WEST INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED WITH SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, IN ORLANDO EAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK KLIPPEN ROAD, IN DIEPKLOOF,
PROCEED UNTIL TURN RIGHT INTO IMMINK DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916.A2(10003Z1001S300120140)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, PROCEED INTO PARIS STREET, PROCEED OVER THE BRIDGE INTO PITSE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ZAMULUKUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE RANK AT EMNDENI, LOADING PROCEED TO OBED STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, TO IKHWEZI STATION RANK LOAD AND THEN TURN LEFT INTO ZULU STREET,
PROCEED INTO MAHALEFELE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD AT MAPONYA SHOPPING COMPLEX RANK
PROCEED DOWN PELA STREET, STRAIGHT TO KHUMALO STREET, IN ORLANDO WEST INTO SOFASONKE
STREET IN ORLANDO EAST, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET, THEN TURN RIGHT INTO MASOPHA STREET AT
ORLANDO STATION, PROCEED THROUGH REITZ CIRCLE TURNING INTO NICHOLAS STREET, DOWN TO
POWER STATION TURN LEFT ITNO POTCHESTROOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Meadowlands Taxi Rank(Zone 10) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7913(12058U10017U00119873)FROM IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TRHOUGH
MMILA STREET TO MEADOWLANDS ZONE TEN (10) OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK THE SAME WAY TO IKHWEZI
STATION RANK.

7.1.1.2

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7916.A1(10003Z1001S300120138)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, TO PITSE STREET, INTO EMDENI TURNING RIGHT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, AT FIRST-GATE TAXI RANK, EMDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO MASHAYA STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI ROAD, LOADING ALONG BOLANI ROAD PROCEED TO INHLANZANE HOSTEL RANK,
PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET IN CJW, PROCEED TO MAKHETHA SHOPS RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS ROODEPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD AT CROSS-ROAD,
PROCEED TO MOKOENA STREET AND PASS THE NANCEFIELD HOSTEL, TURNING LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH RANK OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

RETURN USING THE SAME WAY BACK. 

7.1.1.2

Jabulani (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7911(12058M12058300119871)FROM JABULANI INHLANZANE STATION, TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHUMULO STREET, PROCEED TO ZOLA 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO MALUNGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAPHANGO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BOLANI STREET PROCEED BACK TO JABULANI NHLANZANE STATION.

7.1.1.2

Mofolo-South (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7912(12058P1001ZD00119872)FROM THE TAXI RANK PROCEED WITH THE KOMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT, TURN LEFT INTO ZULU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAHALEFELE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PELA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS – OPHIRTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY –
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WEBBER STREET,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED INTO THE TAXI RANK, OFF – LOAD, LOAD 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

Zola (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7909(12058312058U00119869)FROM ZOLA NORTH TAXI RANK (MORNING RANK) LOAD PROCEED
BOKAZI STREET IN ZOLA NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO BENDILE STREET, THROUGH TO JABULANI, TURN LEFT
INTO KOMA ROAD, STRAIGHT TO IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

BACK THE SAME WAY TO ZOLA NORTH MORNING RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Naledi Station (Nkadimeng st) (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7910(10004612057U00119870)FROM NALEDI STATION TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MELATO
STREET, PROCEED TO KGAREBE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMOKULUNGISA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SONDELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOTANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIYELA STREET, PROCEED TO
EMNDENI EXTENSION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

ON RETURN TURN LEFT INTO TSUKUDU STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PHINDWA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VILIKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENGKOROANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMASILANOKA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSEPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TONKI
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PITSE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENDILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LEGWALE, TURN RIGHT INTO KGAREBE AND PROCEED TO NALEDI STATION.  OFF LOAD AND LOAD EMNDENI
EXTENSION.

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), PRITCHARD - VON WEILLIGH (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7907(1000891A443X00119866)FROM THE ORLANDO STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK IN MOORKI STREET, LOADING AT ORLANDO COURT, LOADING AT ORLANDO STADIUM PROCEEDING IN
MOOKI STREET UP TO SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION TURNING RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY
PROCEEING TO BOOYSENS TURNING LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, WEBBER
STREET INTO NTEMI PILISO AT WESTGATE DOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET TURNING LEFT INTO
VON WEILLIGH STREET THEN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD AND VON WEILLIGH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE:
U-TURNING BACK TO VON WELLIGH TURNING RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET TURNING LEFT AT
SIMMONDS STREET JOINING BOOYSENS ROAD RIGHT INTO MENTZ STREET PROCEEDING TO OPHIR ROAD,
BOOYSENS JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY OR COMMISSIONR STREET TURNING LEFT INTO WEST STREET
TURNING RIGHT INTO TRIUMPH STREET JOINING PAT MBATHA MOTOWAY TO SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER STREET PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH FORDSBURG TURNING LEFT INTO TREU
STREET; TURNING RIGHT INTO WENDELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR ROAD IN BOOYSENS.
PROCEEDING INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER PROCEEDING STRAIGHT THROUGH FORDSBURG TURNING LEFT INTO TREU STREET;
TURNING RIGHT INTO WENDELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSENS ROAD IN BOOYSENS
PROCEEDING IN SOWETO HIGHWAY. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
COMMISSIONER STREET TURNING LEFT INTO WEST STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TRIUMPH STREET
TURNING LEFT INTO WESTEX, EARP STREET, OPHIR STREET LEFT INTO OPHIR BOOYSENS ROAD STRAIGHT
INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURNING LEFT INTO MPANZA STREET, TURNING LEFT AT CIRCLE THROUGH TO
PLANTATION JOINING NICHOLAS STREET LEFT AT CHAKANE TAXI RANK TO MASOPHA STREET DOWN TO
ORLANDO STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
SOWETO HIGHWAY TURNING LEFT AT MOOKI STREET, STRAIGHT TO ORLANDO TAXI TURNING LEFT INTO
MASOPHA STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STREET OFFLOADING AT CHAKANE RANDK AND BACK
TO ORLADNO STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Green Village (Shenza St) (Origin), Mofolo-North (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPCOJ(WATA)7908(10003Z12058U00119868)FROM GREEN VILLAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PARIS AVENUE, PROCEED TO PITSE STREET EMNDENI, TURNING LEFT INTO
ZAMUKULUNGISA STREET, IN FIRST GATE TAXI RANK EMNDENI, PROCEED TO ZOLA CLINIC AND PASS OBED
STREET, TURN LEFT TO BENDILE STREET, LOADING TO KOMA STREET, INTO IKHWEZI STATION TAXI RANK
OFFLOADING AND LOADING. 

BACK SAME WAY TO GREENVILLAGE TAXI RANK. 

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7906.A1(1000891001Y500119863)FROM ORLANDO POLICE STATION TEMPORAY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET PASS ORLANDO COURT LOADING AT
ORLANDO STADIUM STRAIGHT ON MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURNING LEFT INTO
OPHIR STREET, TURN PROCEED TO WESTGATE STATION, PROCEED INTO NTEMI PILISO, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARKET STREET, PROCEED TO JOHN PAGE STREET, PCOEED AND ENTER JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO ORLANDO POLICE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCO(WATA)7906.A2(1000891001Y500119865)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RATHEBE STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN MOOKI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGH WAY,
PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OPHIRTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLEY –
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET TAXI RANK,OFF – LOAD, LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(WATA)7905(1001ZD1001XC00119860)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE TURN LEFT INTO MBALO
STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABLALA STREET TURN LEFT AT
T-JUNCTION INTO JACO STREET TO B.P. GARAGE IN DOBSONVILLE EXTENSION THREE TURN RIGHT INTO
MNTANGANYI STREET JOINING MAIN REEF ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI JOINING AT SEBENZILE GARAGE
TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION INTO SAUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT
ROAD TO SPUTNIK GARAGE JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO MAIN RAOD NOORDGESIG
STRAIGHT TO NEW CANADA ROAD, PASS MAIN REEF ROAD INTERSECTION THROUGH COMMANDO ROAD
TURNING LEFT INTO HIGHGATE SHOOPING CENTRE INTO HIGH GATE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Orlando Station (Orlando Station) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7906(1000891001Y500119862)7906 FROM ORLANDO POLICE STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MOOKI STREET LOADING AT ORLANDO COURT AT ORLANDO
STADIUM STRAIGHT IN MOOKI STREET ACROSS SOWETO HIGHWAY INTERSECTION, INTO MAIN ROAD IN
NOORDGESIG, STRAIGHT TO NEW CANADA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND
OFFLOADING PROCEED STRAIGHT LOADING AND OFFLOADING AT CROESUS STATION.  PROCEED IN MAIN
REEF ROAD INTO LEFT AT TREU STREET IN FORDSBURG PROCEED IN BACK PARK STREET TURNING RIGHT
INTO MAIN ROAD LOADING AND OFFLOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN PROCED TO MARKET STREET
LOADING AND OFFLOADING TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET IN JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD
AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A7(1001ZD1001Y500119858)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT MZIMBA STREET
LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE MBALO STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET TO EMNDENI
BAZAAR LEFT INTO OBED STREET RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD TO BOLANI ROAD STRAIGHT JOINING
MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZILIKAZI STREET, FIVE ROASES, TURNING LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE
TURNING RIGHT INTO MTIPA STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD AT NOORDGESIG JOINING NEW
CANADA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PASS CROESUS STATION PROCEED INTO MAIN REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD TO PLAZA TAXI RANK PROCEED TO
MARKET STREET TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION RANK LOADING AND
OFFLOADING AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.3
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ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A8(1001ZD1001Y500119859)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET
PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL INTO MBALI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT
INTO BAZAAR TURN LEFT INTO OBED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAYA STREET ROAD TO BOLANI ROAD,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALONG BOLANI, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
ROAD, TURN PROCEED TO CROSSROADS, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD TURN LEFT AT KLIPVALLEY
ROAD AND TURN RIGHT AT SOFASONKE INTO MOOKI STREET JOIN MAIN ROADAT NOORDGESIG THROUGH
NEW CANADA ROAD JTURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD LOADING AND OFFLOADING PASSING TO
CORESUS OFFLOADING AND LOADING PROCEE IN MAIN REEF ROAD TO FORDSBURG STRAIGHT TO MARKET
STREET TURNING TO RIGHT AT JOHN PAGE STREET, TO JEPPE TAXI RANK. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A5(1001ZD1001Y500119855)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET, PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET AND TURN LEFT AT THE T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO B.P. GARAGE IN EXTENSION 3 IN
DOBSONVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET, JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI JOINING
MNISI STREET UP TO MEADWOLANDS INTO FOBBS STREET AT SEBENZILE GARAGE.  TURN LEFT AT
INTERSECTION INTO SAUNDERS STREET RIGHT THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD
TO SPUNK GARAGE JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO BOOYSENS.  JOIN OPHIR ROAD TURN LEFT AT
LUBNERS PROCEED INTO OPHIR STREET JOIN NTEMI PILISO AT WESTGATE DOWN TO MARKET STREET OFF
LOADING AND LOADING AND U-TURN, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET AND ENTER JEPPER STATION
TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET AND PROCEED ON SAME
ROUTE BACK TO GREEN VILLAGE. 

7.1.1.4

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A6(1001ZD1001Y500119856)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEMBE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL, TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET TURN LEFT AT T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO BP GARAGE IN EXTENSION 3 DOBSONVILLE, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDINGILIZI, JOINING MNISI STREET INTO
MEADOWLANDS, INTO FOBBS STREET AT SEBENZILE GARAGE TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION INTO
SAUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS.  DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD TO SPUNIK GARAGE
JOINING SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD AT NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANADA
ROAD UP TO MAIN REEF ROAD TURNING RIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOADING.  PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH
MAIN REEF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PARK AVENUE TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD OFFLOADING AND
LOADING AT ORIENTAL PLAZA THEN PROCEED TO MARKET STREET LOADING AND OFFLOADING TURNING
RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET TO JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A3(1001ZD1001Y500119852)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO MZIMBE
STREET, LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT INTO EMNDENI
BAZAAR LEFT OBED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD JOINING MPHUTHI STREET, TURNING
RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PASS CROSSROAD, TURNING LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD TRUNING RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOKI STREET TURN
RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY THEN TURN LEFT FROM OPHIR ROAD INTO WENDEEL STREET JOINING TREU
STREET TURNING RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AT FORDSBURG LOADING AND OFF LOADING, PROCEED
STRAIGHT JOINING MARKET STREET TURN INTO JOHNPAGE AT JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCCED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A4(1001ZD1001Y500119854)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND  ALLOCATION
TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MBALO STREET PASS HECTOR PETERSON SCHOOL TURN RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA
STREET TURN LEFT AT T-JUNCTION INTO JACO DRIVE TO B.P. GARAGE IN EXTENTION THREE DOBSONVILLE
TURN RIGHT INTO MNTANGANYI STREET, JOINING MAIN ROAD DOWN TO NDLINGILIZI JOINING MNISI STREET,
MEADOWLANDS INTO FOBBS STREET AT SIBONISILE GARAGE, TURN HALF AT INTERSECTION ONTO
SUNDERS STREET THROUGH MEADOWLANDS SAPS DOWN TO VINCENT ROAD TO SPUTNIK GARAGE JOINING
SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURNING LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD IN NOORDGESIG THROUGH NEW CANADA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, LOADING AND OFF LOADING PASSING CROESUS STATION OFFLOADING
AND LOADING, PASSING FORDSBURG JOINING MARKET STREET OFF LOADING RIGHT THORUGH MARKET
STREET AND TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STATION RANK AND U-TURN BACK TO
COMMISSIONER STREET. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A1(1001ZD1001Y500119850)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET, STRAIGHT TO EMNDENI BAZAAR
LEFT INTO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, TO BOLANI ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOANG ALONG
BOLANI ROAD, PROCEED INTO MPHUTHI STREET, TO MAKHETHA STORES, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MZILIKAZI ROAD FIVE ROSES OR MOFOLO PARK THEN TURN LEFT INTO MNCUBE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MTIPA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT
AT SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET NOORDGESIG STRAIGHT WITH NEW CANADA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROESUS STATION OFF
LOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED WITH MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET IN FORDSBURG
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD ATA PLAZA RANK THEN RPCOEED TO MARKET
STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN PAGE STREET OFF LOAD AND LOAD AT JEPPE
STATION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

ALTERNATIVELY: FROM MPHUTHI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED TO CROSS
ROADS, TURN LEFT INTO NANCEFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY..AND PROCEED TO TOWN AS
ABOVE.

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

DOBSONVILLE (ISLAND) TAXI RANK) (Origin), JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(WATA)7904.A2(1001ZD1001Y500119851)FROM DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAPHAELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MZIMBE STREET,
LOADING OVER THE BRIDGE, MBALO STREET, TURNING RIGHT INTO TSHABALALA STREET STRAIGHT TO
EMNDENI BAZAAR LEFT TO OBED STREET, RIGHT INTO MASHAYA ROAD, BOLANI ROAD JOINING MPHUTHI
STREET TURN RIGHT MZILIKAZI ROAD, FIVE ROSES PARK, TURNING LEFT INTO MNCUBE DRIVE, TURNING
RIGHT MTIPA STREET, RIGHT TO KHUMALO STREET LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOWETO HIGHWAY JOINING OPHIR ROAD TURNING LEFT PROCEED INTO EARP STRAAT AT WESTGATE
STATION, STRAIGHT WITH NTEMI PILISO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET TURN RIGHT AT JOHN
PAGE STREET AT JEPPE STREET TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN USE COMMISSIONER STREET UNTIL FORDSBURG AND PROCEED ON SAME KROUTE BACK TO
DOBSONVILLE ISLAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119412
4

2) MM MHLONGO 6010245419083 3) 182 VUSIMUZI SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 

7.1.1.1.
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LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.7.
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COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

7.1.1.1
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FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

7.1.1.3
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                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0119417
2

2) J.E NKOSI 7003155294082 3) 6172 ZONE1 ZONKE ZIZWE,
KATHLEHONG/GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 

7.1.1.9.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
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STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
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OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119420
7

2) TF NONYANE 7802045559087 3) 6505 PITSO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.8.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119426
2

2) SC MBHELE 7605125609080 3) 4545 ZONE 6, ZONKISIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1431
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (THOKOZA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3301(1001OT1001V300055871)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO

7.1.1.1.
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302(1001OT1001V400055872)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND
PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302A1(1001OT1001V400055873)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303(1001OT1001OV00055874)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A1(1001OT1001OV00055875)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPAS DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP ODD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A2(1001OT1001OV00055877)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO T.J. TSHWANE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3304(1001OT1001V500055878)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305(1001OT1001IW10055879)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VEREENIGING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306(1001OT1001L500055898)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MUNICIPALITY AREA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305A1(1001OT1001IW10055899)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHAN LE ROUX DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZNKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306A1(1001OT1001L500055902)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3308(1001OT1001N300055903)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R103/ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M35 GERMISTON/HEIDELBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSPARK M35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD M53 DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE T0
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3309(1001OT1001OZ10055904)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M7/KLIPRIVIER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VEREENIGING ROAD R59, OFF RAMP INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT
INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VLLAGE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310(1001V61001OV00055905)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT  INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANFER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310A1(1001V61001OV00055906)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3311(1001V61001OI10055907)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD R103,TURN RIGHT INTO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LEEUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MARAIS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBEG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3312(1001V610002J10055908)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R550, AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN LE ROUX
STREET, INTO MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3313(1001V61001IW10055917)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3313A1(1001V61001IW10055918)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R550,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KLIPRIVIER
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3314(1001V610006N10055919)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD
VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315(1001V61001N300055934)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315 A1(1001V61001N300055935)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELISPARK ROAD  M35,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTRO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), DUDUZA
TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3316(1001V61001V800055936)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NAMHLANJE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R550,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NALALETSAP STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MINORA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND
SONTONGA STREET.

7.1.1.2
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL R550,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPLAAS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA
STREET.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317(1001V61001V700055937)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, TURN RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A1(1001V61001V700055938)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A2(1001V61001V700055939)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3318(1001V61001P200055940)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT OR RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK AME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319(1001V61001L500055941)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319A1(1001V61001L500055942)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0119433
2

2) M.N.Y NGOBESE 6107030452087 3) 2481 IXIYA STREET, BOKSBURG, 1459, 1459
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2

69



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    211

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.4

72



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

214    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

7.1.1.5
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ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119433
3

2) M.N.Y NGOBESE 6107030452087 3) 2481 IXIYA STREET, BOKSBURG, 1459, 1459
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.2

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
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VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119433
5

2) M.N.Y NGOBESE 6107030452087 3) 2481 IXIYA STREET, BOKSBURG, 1459, 1459
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
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RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG

7.1.1.4

94



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

236    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
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OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119438
9

2) MJ NHLEKO 7005115310080 3) 28058 MOLOPO STREET, EXTENTION 12B,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.4.
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LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0119439
2

2) MJ NHLEKO 7005115310080 3) 28058 MOLOPO STREET, EXTENTION 12B,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.6.
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

7.1.1.3
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GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW APP 05

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119433
7

2) M.N.Y NGOBESE 6107030452087 3) 2481 IXIYA STREET, BOKSBURG, 1459, 1459
THUTHUKANI LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(THULDTA)3001.A1(1001N32001A010124849)3001.A1 FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT5 INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JBACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WAL6TER SISULU
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCE4ED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS NEW CASTLE ,TURN LEFT INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
DANHAUSER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HATTINGH SPRUIT,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R68
DUNDEE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET,DROP OFF AT DUNDEE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R68/R33, P-ROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE
SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEF T INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(THULTDA)3001(1001MM1001X010056195)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS  UTRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NQUTHU,TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE
SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TUBRN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0119463
2

2) AWE BROWN 7609235256089 3) 28 MELKHOUT STREET, MAYBERRY PARK,
ALBERTON, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.1.

1

EKU - New App 05
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

7.1.1.6.

2
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TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119463
6

2) M MARINDZA 6309285132089 3) 23155 MARIMBA STREET, BARCELON, DAVEYTON,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO

7.1.1.4.
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ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

7.1.1.3
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AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119468
4

2) VG MKWANAZI 6907275643088 3) 4225 SHINGA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

7.1.1.6.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

7.1.1.1
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EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.2
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JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3
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INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119472 2) MOISEIS ALBERTO MBALATE 3) 7437 IVORY PARK EXT 7, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
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1)
8

2)
6410235254187

3)
1685 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

7.1.1.1
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
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GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119477
5

2) GJ MNGUNI 5712075342084 3) 319 EMFIHLWENI SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 Tembisa Pretoria Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET
SCHEIDEING STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2705(1000JM1001FJ10051660)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD AND M18(MAIN ROAD) LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PINEDENE  AND IRENE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOTHA
AVENUE,ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  SCHEIDEING STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER
WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET
DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEREA STREET TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN
WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND
PROES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2706(1000IQ1001FJ10051658)FROM PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN
ENTRANCE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M18,(MAIN ROAD)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IRENE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PINEDENE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT
INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M18 DROP OFF AT OLIFANTSFONTEIN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRY ROAD,DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO NUT AVENUE DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BAK STEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LET INTO AXEL DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,TURTN LEFT INTO NUT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE(TEMBISA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2704(1001K41001KB10051651)FROM OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA
STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW
ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 TURN
LEFT INTO N1 OFF RAMP INTO STORMVOEL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD DROP OFF
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI/DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2703(1001K41001FJ10051650)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO ELANDSPOORT STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO WILLOWS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF TURN LEFT
INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING
BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO
SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE-: TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701(1001K41001FJ10051647)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD
(N18) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT PINEDENE AND IREN JOIN BOTHA AVENUE ALONG
BOTHA AVENUE ROUTE DROP OFF UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDEING STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET DROP
OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO BEREA STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN
DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: -TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANTSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701A1(1001K41001FJ10051648)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NELMAPUIS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  INTO NELSON MANDELA JOIN VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP
OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN
WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE-  TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
(TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2702(1001K41001KT10051649)FROM OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA
STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH VIEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD (M18) DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GEAN STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO CANTONMENT STREET DROP OFF RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119477
9

2) F.A NGOBESE 6111105393085 3) 57 CLAIM STREET, BOKSBURG, BOKSBURG, 1459
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
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OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119478
0

2) F.A NGOBESE 6111105393085 3) 57 CLAIM STREET, BOKSBURG, BOKSBURG, 1459
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 05 (05 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
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MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
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ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.2
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TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

7.1.1.4

41



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    293

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
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DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

7.1.1.3
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PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

7.1.1.4
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RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW OL EXP 04 PART 1

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119378
8

2) TJ NAILANA 5305145546089 3) 4338 ZANDEMELA STREET, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.3
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

7.1.1.3
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SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

7.1.1.5
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119379
5

2) TK PHORA 5208275578080 3) 29 CAMORUN STR, WINDMILL PARK, BOKSBURG,
1471 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.5.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

7.1.1.9.
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND

7.1.1.1
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MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

7.1.1.2
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.4

19



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

326    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.5
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MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119404
3

2) M I ZUMA 6111215566083 3) 1/4 BLOCK F, NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.8.
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
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OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
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RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119410
2

2) SM NKOSI 6511035286087 3) 4138 MBATHA STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
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DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

34



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    341

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
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RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119430
7

2) S.V MOTSHWENE 5605015810089 3) 10853 LETWABA STR, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
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STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

44



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    351

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

46



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    353

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
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INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119436
5

2) PD MNISI 5309210353082 3) 14296 BENMYATAZA, DAVEYTON, DAVEYTON, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

7.1.1.4.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4

57



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

364    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29

7.1.1.6
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,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.6
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW OL EXP 04 PART 2

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119378
5

2) M.J MUFAMADI 6310235256085 3) PO BOX 1613, KEMPTON PARK, KEMPTON PARK,
1625 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.7.

1
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RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.3
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GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119410
9

2) SM NKOSI 6511035286087 3) 4138 MBATHA STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
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BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119419
0

2) SP MCHUNU 6706135257083 3) 98 PRESIDENT STR, OLD MUTUAL BUILDING,
GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK

7.1.1.3.
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
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STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119423
7

2) S.M MOTJELELE 5704280627086 3) 550 INGADI STREET, LANGAVILLE EXT 2/SPRINGS,
EKURHULENI, 1550 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119427 2) NW NHLAPO 4101095268084 3) 540 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
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1)
9

2) NW NHLAPO 4101095268084 3)
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

7.1.1.6.
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

7.1.1.2

31



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    401

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
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PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.3
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

7.1.1.6
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119430
0

2) D Miya 8008215549085 3) 570NCALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

44



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

414    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

7.1.1.4
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW OL EXP 04 PART 3

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119373
7

2) HT NKOSI 7901095842086 3) NO 175 FRUISQUIN MALVERN, JHB, JHB, 2094
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1.

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE

7.1.1.4.
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BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0119373
8

2) HT NKOSI 7901095842086 3) NO 175 FRUISQUIN MALVERN, JHB, JHB, 2094
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1.

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.4.

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0119373
9

2) HT NKOSI 7901095842086 3) NO 175 FRUISQUIN MALVERN, JHB, JHB, 2094
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN

7.1.1.1.

3



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

422    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.4.

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

1) AOGPGP0119441
4

2) SJ VILAKAZI 5401315716089 3) 459, LEBOENG  SEC, TEMBISA, 1652 LETHABONG
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119441
7

2) M.H THWALA 6511195527080 3) 22 VAN DER MERWE STREET, KIBLER PARK,
JOHANNESBURG, 2091 SOWETO TAXI SERVICES

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL EXP 04 (26 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nancefield (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7446(10020S12058C00122146)FROM KLIPTOWN TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MDJADJI STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOWETO COLLEGE CROSS OLD POTCH RD  INTO
MBAMRISA  RD INTO LOEMBE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TSOLO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS
RIVER INTO RAILWAY CROSS AND RETURN BACK TO KLIPTOWN

7.1.1.1.

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7445(10020S12057R00122143)TURN RIGHT AT KLIPTOWN AND TURN LEFT TO MDJADJI STREET TO
MNITAMBO STREET TURN LEFT INTO MBOLEKWA STREET TURN LEFT INTO MAVISAUKELA INTO VIKE STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MHLABA STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO WISANI PROCEED TO KALINDE CROSS POTCH RD INTO
ALKHINE PROCEED STRAIGHT PASSSAPS PROTEA MDLALOSE STREET TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT RADEBE
STREET PROCEED INTO LETSATSI STREET STRAIGHT INTO NALEDI EXT PASS NALEDI  STATION SOUTH
CROSS THE BRIDGE INTO PROTEA GLEN EXT 1 TURN RIGHT INTO TOKTLOGO DAY CARE PASS  THUBELISHA
INTO MINI  CLINIC AT GREEN VILLEGE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KLIPTOWN.

7.1.1.2.

Naledi Station (Nkadimeng st) (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7444(10004612057R00122137)FROM NALEDI STATION TURN RIGHT INTO LETSATSI STREET TURN
LEFT TO PROTE GLEN AT TOKOLOGO TURN RIGHT TO GREEN VILLAGE .ALTERNATIVELY TURN LEFT TO
PROTEA GLEN EXT 1-2, 3, 4

7.1.1.3.

Protea (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Protea (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7443(12057X12057X00122136)FROM THE TAXI RANK INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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ALKHINE STREET INTO NDABA DR TURN RIGHT INTO MDLALOSE STREET TURN LEFT INTO RADEBE DR JOIN
LETSATSI STREET PROCEED TO NALEDI EXT 2RETURN JOURNEY SAME ROUTE .ALTERNATIVELY ROUTE
FROM MDLALOSE STREET TURN LEFT AND PROCEED TO CASBAN TURN LEFT INTO PROTEA GLEN EXT 1-8
OR TURN RIGHT TO WILD CHESTNUT CROSS IMPALA RD TO PRETEA GLEN EXT 11, 12, 13 AND GREEN
VILLAGE VIA IMPALA RD.RETURN BACK.

Mofolo-Central (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)74442(12058O1001YY00122135)FROM CROSS RD INTO RODEPOORT RD TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCH PROCEED TO MOROKA SAPS PASS BP MANGALANI GARAGE TO PROTEA GARDENS MALL TURN LEFT
INTO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO NIVANA RD PROCEED TO FRUIT EN VAGE TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPSPRUIT
VALLEY PASS LENMED CLINIC TO LENASIA SOUTH TURN ITO R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK

7.1.1.5.

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), LERATONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7441(10021P1001ZN00122134)FROM LENASIA TAXI RANK INTO STATION PLAZA STREET TURN
LEFT INTO GEMSOBOK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NIVANA RD PROCEED TO BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT
INTO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT AND N12 HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT AT WATER WORK AND JOIN IMPALA RD R558
PASS PROTEA GLEN EXT 11 PASS GREEN VILLAGE PROCEED AND CROSSMAIN REEF RD TURN LEFT INTO
LERATONG TAXI RANK RETURN JOURNEY SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Klipspruit Ext 2 (Francis & Adams Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7440(1001S310005000122133)FROM BREE STREET MALL TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI
STREET TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILISO STREET TURN LEFT INTO CARR STREET PROCEED TO M1 WEST ON
RAMP TURN INTO M2 SOUTH PROCEED TO N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP AT OLD POTCH RD ANG TURN RIGHT
AND PROCEED TO BARA TAXI RANK PAS ORLAND GARAGE TO KLIPSPRUIT TURN RIGHT INTO MOKOENA
STRJOIN MOROKA NANCEFIELD RD PASS NANCEFIELD HOSTEL TURN LEFT INTO KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY RD
AND TURN LEFT INTO KLIPSPRUIT EXT 2 (FRED CLARK). 

7.1.1.7.

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7439(1001S312057R00122129)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO
CHIAWELO AND PROTEA NORTH PASS PROTEA GLEN INTO IMPALA RD TURN RIGHT INTO R 559 PASS WATER
WORKS INTO GLEN RIGDE AND EXT 9.RETURN BACK

7.1.1.8.

HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7438(1001XC12057R00122087)FROM HIGHGATE TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO RD CROSS MAIN
REEF RD ,PROCEED TO NEW CANANDA RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY RD TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO MOROKA (SAPS ) AND CHIAWELO
AND BP MANGALANI GARAGE TURN RIGHT  INTO TSHIANDA STREET  PROCEED TO TSHITHUTHUNI STREET
JOIN KUNENE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NDABA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MDLALOSE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO RADEBE DR PROCEED TO LETSATSI STREET TURN LEFT AND PROCEED TO TOKOLOGO CENTER AND
TURN RIGHT EXT 11,12,13AND PROCEED TO PROTEA GLEN EXT 1,2,3.4,5,6,7 AND 8.

7.1.1.9.

HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7437(1001XC10020S00122085)FROM HIGHGATE TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDORD CROSS MAIN
REEF RD INTO NEW CANANDA RD TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO KLIPSPRUIT
VALLEY RD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOROKA NANCEFIELD TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN
RIGHT INTOMOROLA STREET PROCEED TO MODJADJI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY RD
TURN AT SISULU SQUARE TURN LEFT INTO KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7436(1001XC10004D00122084)FROM HIGHGATE TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO DR CROSS MAIN
REEF RD INTO NEW CANANDA RD PROCEED TO SOWETO HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY RD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH  RD PASS MOROKA SAPS TURN RIGHT
INTO MABALANE STREET AND PROCEED TO MERAFE STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

HIGHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7435(1001XC12057U00122083)FROM HIGHGATE TURN RIGHT INTO COMANDO RD CROSS MAIN

7.1.1.1

11



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

430    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

REEF RD INTO NEW CANANDA RD TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO KLIPVALLEY RD
PASS NANCEFIELD HOSTEL TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN RIGHT RODEPOORT RD TURN LEFT
INTOPHELA STREET JOIN THE BARA –NALEDI –EMDENI TERMINUS ROUTE. ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
AT NANCEFIELD HOSTEL INTO MOROKA NANCEFIELD RD JOIN THE MAIN ROUTE IN PHELA STREET AND
PROCEED TO EMDENI TERMINUS.

Mofolo-Central (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7434(12058O10004D00122082)FROM CROSS RD TURN RIGHT INTO RODEPOORT RD TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO ZENEX GARAGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MABALANE STREET AND
CONTINUE TO MERAFE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7433(10020S12057U00122081)FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO KLIPVALLEY RD TURN
RIGHT INTO MODJADJI STREET PROCEED TO PIMVILLE CLINIK AND TURN LEFT CONTINUE TO KENNY”S
BRICKS (BLUE FLAME) TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO ROODEPORT RD AND TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO CROSS RD AND TURN LEFT INTO PHELA STREET JOIN BARAGWANATH TO EMDENI
TERMINUS.ALTINATIVE ROUTE FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPVALLEY RD PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO OLD POTCH RD AND TURN LEFT JOIN THE MAIN ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), Mofolo-Central (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7432(10021P12058O00122078)STATION PLAA TURN LEFT GERMSBOK TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA
TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK CROSS N12 INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN RIGHT POTCH RD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT RD TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PHERA ROADD AT CROSS ROAD
C.W.J.

7.1.1.1

Baragwanath Hospital Main Taxi Rank (old Potchefstroom Road) (Origin), Green Village (Shenza St) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7431(10008210003Z00122075)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH STRAIGHT TO
CHIAWELO AND TURN INTO TSIAND STREET TO TSITHUTHUNE STREET INTO KUNENE STREET AND TURN
RIGHT NDABA DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO MDLALOSE DR TURN LEFT INTO RADEBE DR PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LETSATSI STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROTEA STRAIGHT TO NALEDI EXT 2 CROSS THE BRIGE
INTO PROTEA GLEN AND TURN RIGHT AT TOKOLOGO DAY CARE CENTER.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chiawelo (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7430(1001S312058700121994)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO CHIAWELO TURN RIGHT INTO TSIANDA STREET TSITHUTHUNI STREET INTO KUNENE TO TURN RIGHT
INTO NDABA DR TURN INTO MDLALOSE DR TURN LEFT INTO RADEBE DR PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LETSATSI
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NALEDI EXT 2.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7429(1001S31001SA00121973)7429 FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH PRCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PROTEA GARDENS MALL TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT NIVARNA DR PROCEED
GERMSBOK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO STATION  PLAZA STREET .ALTERNATIVELY FROM LENASIA LINK
PROCEED INTO ROSE AVE TURN RIGHT INTO STATION PLAZA STREET TO THE TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7428(1001S310020S00121972)TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN LEFT INTO MOROLA
STREET PROCEED INTO MODJADJI  STREET INTO KLIPTOWN RD INTO KLIPTOWN TAXI MALL .ALTERNATIVELY
TURN LEFT INTO MAROSADILEPE STREET PASS ROMA CHURCH PASS DR KHOA AND BACK TO MDJADJI
STREET TO KLIPTOWN TAXI MALL.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7427(1001S310004D00121971)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO ZENEX (ESSO) GARAGE TURN RIGHT INTO MABALANE STREET TO MERAFE STATION.RETURN BACK.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7426(1001S312057U00121970)BARA TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT RD AND TURN LEFT INTO PHERA STREET JOIN SIBIS STREET .MALIZA DR
TURN LEFT INTO MOFOKENG STREET TURN RIGHT MPHAHLELE STREET TURN LEFT INTO MAISANE STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO KOMA RD TURN LEFT INTO LEGWALE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EMDENI BUS
TERMINUS .ALTERNATIVELY FROM OLD POTCH TURN INTO SAFA SIMBA STADIUM PROCEED MOROKA
NANCEFIELD RD JOIN PHERA STREET AT CROSS RD TO EMDENI TERMINUS.

7.1.1.2
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Chiawelo (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7425(1205871001S300121968)FROM ALKHINE STREET TO CHIAWELO EXT 4/5 VIA CHIAWELO POST
OFFICE INTO MBOLEKWA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MASHONGOLORO STREET TO KLIPTOWN STATION
WEST VIA PIMVILLE CIRCLE TO MODJADJI STREET PIMVILLE AND JOIN MOROLA STREET TO OLD POTCH RD
INTO BARA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7424(10020S1001RW00121958)FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI MALL INTO KLIPVALLEY RD TO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE INTO MODJADJI RD AND JOIN MOOKA RD TO OLD POCTH .ALTERNATIVELY TURN RIGHT INTO
MAROBADIPELE STREET PASS DR KHOZA PASS ST PETERS CHURCH INTO MODJADJI STREET TO OLD
POTCH RD TO CHIRS HANI BARAGWANATH TO N12 HIGHWAY JOIN NALEDI, MERAFE, PROTEA NORTH AND
SOUTH AND PROTEA GLEN ALL EXT TO VON BRANDIS POLLY STREET AND BREE STREET TAXI MALL AND
RETURN BACK JOURNEY.

7.1.1.2

FANANI temporary allocated Taxi Rank @ c/o/ Potchefstroom Main Rd. and Sibasa Street in Chiawelo) (O, UNCLE
TOMS HALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7423(1001YA10022M00121956)FROM FANANANI GREEN
CHURCH TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO POTCH RD TURN LEFT INTO NTULI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO VUNDLA
DR TURN RIGHT INTO PHERA STREET PROCEED TO CROSS RD TURN LEFT INTO ROODPOORT RD TURN LEFT
INTO MACHABA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MAHALEFELA RD PROCEED TO PELA STREET PASS HECTOR
PERTERSON  MUSEUM PARK TO HOME AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT.
RETURN

7.1.1.2

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7422(1001SA12057R00121853)FROM STATION PLAZA STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMSBOK
STREET TURN  RIGHT INTO NIRVANA DR AND TURN LEFT INTO LANASIA  LINK  TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WEST
ON RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO R558 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EXT 8
PROTEA GLEN THROUGH ALL EXT 7,6,5,4,3,2 AND 1.CROSS IMPALA RD  R558 TO EXT 11,12,13,14,16, PROTEA
GLEN. RETURN BACK.

7.1.1.2

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7421(1001SA1001G110121852)FROM STATION PLAZA STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMSBOK
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA PROCEED TO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT TO N12 ON RAMP PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ON R558 AND TURN LEFT INTO R559 PROCEED STRAIGHT TOWARDS TOEKOMRUS
AND MOHLAKENG AND RANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Westonaria Mines taxi rank(Westonaria) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7420(1001SA1000WN10121851)FROM STATION PLAZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GERMSBOK
STREET .TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA RD TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WEST ON
RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO 17 SHAFT PROCEED STRAIGHT WESTONARIA / BEKKERSDAL

7.1.1.2

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), Zuurbekom (Westonaria) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7419(10021P12056V10121850)FROM STATION PLAZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA RD TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO N12 ON RAMP
PROCEED STRAIGHT AT 2ND AVE AND TURN 2ND AVE .TO MODISE CHURCH FROM MODISE CHURCH CROSS
N12 TO5TH AVE SHEMBHE CHURCH

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea South (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7418(1001S312057Q00121849)TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED STRAIGHT  PASS
MIDWAY GARAGE AND PROTEA GARDEN MALL INTO PROTEA SOUTH TURN RIGHT INTO EMPIRE ROAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7417(1001S312057Q00121847)FROM BARA TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO POTCH RD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WEST TURN RIGHT INTO R558 AND LEFT ONTO R559
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TOEKOMSRUS AND MOHLAKENG INTO MAIN REEF RD TOWARDS RANDFONTEIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BEKKERSDAL MAIN TAXI RANK (WESTONARIA)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7516(1001S310001410121844)TURN RIGHT INTO POTCH RD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT  PASS CALTEX GARAGE
MOROKA BY PASS TURN RIGHT INTO BEKKERSDAL ONR28 WEST RAND A.H. INTO BEKKERSDAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zuurbekom (Westonaria) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7415(1001S310001410121843)TURN RIGHT INTO POTCH RD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO N12  WEST  TURN RIGHT ON N12 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO CALTEX GARAGE AT ZUURBERKOM AT 2ND AVE TO MODISE CHURCH, FROM MODISE CHURCH CROSS
N12 INTO 5TH STREET TO SHEMBHE CHURCH.

7.1.1.3
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BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARLETONVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7414(1001S310000M10119528)FROM BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO POTCH AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO N12 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT
TOWARDS CARLTONVILLE DIRECTION TURN RIGHT INTO CARLTONVILLE RD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CARTONVILLE TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

Naledi Ext 2 (Naledi Ext 2) (Origin), LENASIA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7413(10003V10021P00119527)FROM NALEDI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO LETSATSI
STREET, PROCEED INTO RADEBE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MDLALOSE TURN LEFT INTO NDABA DR INTO
ALKHINE STREET .TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT INTO
NIVARNA STREET TURN LEFT INTO ROSE AVE TURN RIGHT STATION PLAZA STREET INTO THE TAXI RANK
.ALTERNATIVELY ROUTE FROM NIVARNA DR TO FLAMINGO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVE TURN
RIGHT INTO STATION PLAZA STREET INTO THE TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

Zola Office (Bendile) (Origin), LENASIA TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7412(10004P10021P00119526)FROM
ZOLA OFFICE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JABAVU RD JOIN MAPHANGO STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BOLANI RD TURN RIGHT INTO KOMA RD .TURN RIGHT INTO KHAMA STREET TURN LEFT INTO MABALANE
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO KOMATI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO LENASIA LINK
CROSS N12 HIGH WAY TURN RIGHT INTO NIVARNA RD TURN LEFT INTO ROSE AVE TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION PLAZA INTO THE TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7411(10020S10021P00119525)FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPVALLEY RD
TURN LEFT AND CROSS RAILWAY BRIDGE CROSS KLIPRIVER  TURN LEFT INTO MNTAMBO STREET .PROCEED
TO MHLABA TURN LEFT INTO MBOLEKWA TURN LEFT INTO NEMATSWERAME INTO TSHARITSE STREET, TURN
LEFT MAVISAUKELA STREET INTO VIKE STREET TURN RIGHT MHLABA TURN LEFT INTO WISANI STREET
PROCEED TO KALINDE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT INTO  NIVARNA DR TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET TURN RIGHT STATION
PLAZA INTO THE TAXI RANK. ALTERNATIVELY FROM NIVARNA INTERSESSION INTO FLAMINGO RD TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSE AVE CROSS GEMSBOK TURN RIGHT INTO STATION PLAZA STREET INTO LENASIA TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zola Office (Bendile) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7410(10020S10004P00119523)FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPVALLEY RD
TURN LEFT AND CROSS RAILWAY LINE THEN CROSS KLIPRIVER INTO MTAMBO STREET  TURN RIGHT
NGOASE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBOLEKWA STREET TO POTCH RD TURN RIGHT INTO MABALANE
STREET PROCEED UP TO MERAFE STATION. PROCEED INTO KHAMA STREET TURN LEFT INTO KOMA STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOLANI RD TURN RIGHT INTO NTSUNYAMA STREET INTO JABAVU RD UP TO
MAHOLWANE RD AT ZOLA OFFICE TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7409(10020S10004D00119522)FROM KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPVALLEY RD
TURN LEFT AND CROSS RAILWAY LINE THEN CROSS KLIPRIVER INTO MTAMBO STREET  TURN RIGHT
NGOASE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBOLEKWA STREET TO POTCH RD TURN RIGHT INTO MABALANE
STREET PROCEED UP TO MERAFE STATION. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7408(1001S312057R00119521)Start LENASIA DRIVE (c/o LENASIA St and GEMSBOK St), Turn Left
R558 ROAD, Continue ADCOCK (R558) STREET, Continue ADCOCK STREET, End (c/o ADCOCK St and R41 MAIN
Rd)

RETURN ROUTE
Start ADCOCK STREET (c/o ADCOCK St and R41 MAIN Rd), Continue ADCOCK (R558) STREET, Continue R558
ROAD, Turn Right LENASIA DRIVE, End (c/o LENASIA St and GEMSBOK St)

7.1.1.3

Naledi Ext 2 (Naledi Ext 2) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7407(10003V1001RW00119520)FROM NALEDI EXT 2 INTO LETSATSI STREET RADEBE DR TURN
RIGHT INTO MDLALOSE STREET TURN LEFT INTO NDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO KUNENE STREET
PROCEED TO TSHITHUTHUNE AVE JOIN TSHIANDA STREET TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED TO
CHRIS HANI BARA HOSPITAL INTO N12 HIGHWAY TO M1 NORTH HIGHWAY PASS SELBY INTO VILLAGE MAIN
TO SAUER STREET .ALTERNATIVELY OFF RAMP INTO BOOYSEN RD AND JOIN SAUER STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO PRESIDENT STREET TO END STREET. 

RETURN ROUTE
FROM SAUER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET  TO END STREET TURN  RIGHT INTO ROCKEY
STREET CROSS SEIMENT ROAD TO ERROR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO STAIB STREET TURN RIGHT INTO VAN 

7.1.1.4

14



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    433

BEECK STREET PROCEED TO ERROR STREET TURN LEFT INTO RIVERWRIGHT AVE INTO MOSELEY STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET PROCEED TO SAURER STREET AND TURN RIGHT THEN TURN LEFT INTO
GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILISO
STREET TURN LEFT INTO CARR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ON RAMP STRAIGHT TO M2 SOUTH
JOIN N12 WEST OFF RAMP TO OLD POTCH RD TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO NALEDI EXT 2 TAXI RANK .

JOHANNESBURG VON BRANDIS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla
Bottle Store) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7406(1001LH10004D00119519)TURN RIGHT INTO ANDERSON
STREET.TURN LEFT INTO ELLOF STREET PROCEED TO ELOFF EXT TURN RIGHT INTO STOTT STREET TURN
RIGHT INTO M1 WEST ON RAMP TO M2 SOUTH TO N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED TO MERAFI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG (JEPPE & POLLY TAXI RANK) (Origin), Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7405(1001ZL10004D00119508)FROM JOHANNESBURG POLLY STREET TAXI RANK , LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN LEFT INTO VON WELIGH STREETTURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILEE
STREET TO ELLOFF STREET EXT  TURN RIGHT INTO STOTT STREET TO M1 WEST ON RAMP TO M2 SOUTH TO
N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO MERAFI STATION TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

Merafe Station (Next to Mapetla Bottle Store) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7404(10004D1001RW00119505)FROM MERAFE STATION SOUTH INTO MABALANE STREET TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCH RD TO CHRISHANI BARANGWANATH TO N12 EAST HIGHWAY TO M1 NORTH HIGHWAY
PASS SELBY INTO VILLAGE MAIN INTO SAURER. ALTERNATIVELY BOOYSEN OFF RAMP INTO BOOYSEN RD
AND JOIN SAUER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET INTO END STREET. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM SAUER STREET TURN RIGHT BREE STREET AND PROCEED TO END STREET CROSS SIEMENT RD TO
ERROR STREET TURN INTO STIAB STREET  TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BEECK STREET PROCEED TO ERROR
STREET TURN LEFT TO SIVERWRIGHT  AVE INTO MOSELEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET AND
TURN SAUER AND TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TAXI MALL
RETURN BACK:TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET TURN
LEFT INTO CARR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH AND INTO N12 OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH RD
STRAIGHT MERAFI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG VON BRANDIS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto)
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7403(1001LH12057U00119504)FROM JOHANNESBURG VON BRANDIS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET 
PROCEED TO ELOFF EXT TURN RIGHT INTO STOTT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M1 WEST  ON RAMP TO M2
SOUTH TO N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TO NALEDI BUS
TERMINUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG (JEPPE & POLLY TAXI RANK) (Origin), Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7402(1001ZL12057U00119503)FROM POLLY STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET  TURN
LEFT INTO VON WEILLIGH STREET RIGHT INTO TURN WEMMER JUBILES RD TO ELOF EXT TURN RIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET TO M2  SOUTH TO N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH RD AND PROCEED TO EMDENI
BUS TERMINUS

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

Emdeni (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7401(12057U1001RW00119494)FROM EMDENI BUS TERMINUS INTO LEGWALE STREET PASS
NALEDI DRIE HOEK PASS NALEDI SAPS ZENEX GARAGE TO TLADI LOCATION PASS TLADI CLINIC TO
MOLETSANE PASS ENTOKOZWENI TO JABULANI FLATS TURN RIGHT INTO KOMA ROAD PASS BP GARAGE
AND RAILWAY BRIDGE PASS MOLAPO AND MAPETLA LOCATION PASS ROCKVILLE AND CALTEX GARAGE
PASS MOROKA SAPS TURN LEFT INTO POTCH ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CHIRIS HANI BARAGWANATH
HOSPITAL TO N12 EAST HIGHWAY TO M1 NORTH HIGHWAY PASS SELBY INTO VILLAGE MAIN INTO SAURER
STREET. ALTERNATIVELY BOOYSEN OFF RAMP INTO BOOYSEN ROAD AND JOIN SAURER STREET.TURN
RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET TO END STREET.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM SAUER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET AND PROCEED TO END STREET TURN RIGHT TO
ROKECY STREET CROSS SIEMENT ROAD TO ERROR STREET TURN RIGHT TO STAIB STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO VAN BEEK STREET PROCEED TO ERROR STREET TURN LEFT TO SIVERWRIGHT AVE INTO MOSELEY
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO JEEPE STREET PROCEED TO SAURER STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET
TAXI MALL. RETURN JOURNEY TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILISO

7.1.1.4
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STREET TURN LEFT INTO CARR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ON RAMP STRAIGHT TO M2 SOUTH
AND BACK TO NALEDI BUS TURMINUS.

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LERATONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7447(1001S31001ZN00122150)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO INTO PROTEA GARDENS AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALKHINE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MDLALOSE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO PROTEA GLEN EXT 2 ON PROTEA BLVD STREET INTO R558
KRUGERSDORP PROCEED STRAIGHT CROSS MAIN REEF RD INTO LERATONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN BACK

7.1.1.4

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7448(10021P12057R00122226)FROM STATION PLAZA STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMSBOK
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA DR TURN LEFT INTO LENASIA LINK AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 KRUGERSDORP RD TURN RIGHT INTO UBAMBO GLEN EXT
1-8TURN LEFT INTO WILD CHESTNUT STREET INTO PROTEA BLVD STREET CROSS R558 INTO PROTEA GLEN
EXT 11, 12, 13 AND 16.RETURN BACK.

7.1.1.4

Klipspruit Ext 2 (Francis & Adams Ave) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7449(1000501001RW00122228)FROM KLIPSRUIT TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP VALLELY  RD  TURN LEFT
INTO MOROKA NANCEFIELD RD CROO THE RAILWAY LINE INTO PIMVOLLE TURN LEFT INTO MBABISA DR
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD POTCH RD TURN LEFT INTO POTCH RD PASS BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL INTO
N12 EAST PASS BOOYSEN OFF RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SELBY OFF RAMP INTO VILLAGE  MAIN
STREET  TURN LEFT INTO SAURE STREET  AND TURN RIGHT PRESIDENT STREET UP TO END STREET AND
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER   STREET TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER  TURN
LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI STREET INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO (FRED CLARK)
KLIPSRUIT EXT 2.

7.1.1.4

Protea Glen (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7450(12057R1001YY00122229)FROM THUBELISHA TO MINI CLINIC INTO R558 KRUGERSDORP
TURN LEFT PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12 EAST OFF RAMP ON KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY CROSS NIRVANA DR
EAST R554 PASS LENMED CLINIC INTO GRASMERE INTERSECTION FINE TOWN TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY R553 PASS MAGSON MANOR PASS MNTANI MINI MARKET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE
FARM EXT2 PASS SKHUMBUZO HIGH SCHOOL AND TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FOCHVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7451(1001S36001HD10122237)FROM BARA TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO N12 WEST PASS ZUURBEKOM PASS LEBANON MINES TURN
LEFT INTO CROSS ROAD FOCHVILLE AND CARLTONVILLE  ROAD TURN RIGHT TO PRESIDENT STREET INTO
CIRCLE OPPOSITE ZENNEX GARAGE AND SHELL GARAGE INTO KOKOSI TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK

7.1.1.5

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), FOCHVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7452(10021P1001FX10122256)FROM LENZ TO STATION PLAZA STREET INTO GERMSBOK STREET
TURN RIGHT TO NIRVANA DRIVE TO LENASIA LINK TURN LEFT INTO N12 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOCHVILLE CROSS TURN LEFT PROCEED TO PRESIDENT STREET INTO CIRCLE OPPOSITE ZENEX GARAGE
AND SHELL GARAGE INTO KOKOSI TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO LENASIA STATION

7.1.1.5

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), Protea (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7454(10021P12057X00122258)FROM LENASIA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO STATION  PLAZA
STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMSBOK TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA DR PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA LINK  N12  WEST INTO TURN RIGHT INTO R558 KRUGERSDORP TURN LEFT INTO R558 RANDFONTEIN
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS PROTEA GLEN EXT GLEN 12 &13 TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ENTRANCE .

7.1.1.5

Bree A (Bree Street) (Origin), Chiawelo (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7455(1000F112058700122259)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO GWIGWI MRWEBI
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET TURN LEFT INTO CARR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MIRRAM
MAKEBA STREET JOIN M2 SOUTH  FREEWAY JOIN N12 WEST OFF RAMP INTO DOORNKOP MILITARY CAMP
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCH  RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT  INTO KLIPSPRUIT  VALLEY TURN RIGHT
INTO MOROLA STREET JOIN MNTAMBO STREET  TURN   LEFT PROCEED TO MHLABA TURN LEFT INTO
MBOLEKWE TURN LEFT INTO NEMATSWERANE INTO TSHARITSE STREET LEFT MAVISAUKELA STREET INTO
VIKE STREET TURN RIGHT WISANI JOIN KALINDE STREET INTO OLD POTCH RD RETURN BACK TO
JOHANNESBURG C.B.D AREA.

-

7.1.1.5
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POLLY (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Chiawelo (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7456(135KE512058700122260)FROM POLLY STREET TAXI RANK –FARADAY TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET TURN LEFT INTO VON WELLIGHT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILEE   RD TO
ELOFF STREET TURN RIGHT INTO STOTT STREET TO M2 WEST HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO OLD POTCH RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPSPRUIT VALLY TURN LEFT INTO MOROLA STREET JOIN
MNTAMBO STREET  PROCEED TO MHLABA TURN LEFT INTO MBOLEKWA TURN LEFT INTO NEMATSWERANE
INTO TSHARITSE STREET TURN LEFT INTO MAVISAUKELA STREET INTO VIKE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
WISANI JOIN KALINDE STREET INTO OLD POTCH RD RETURN BACK TO J.H.B. C.BA.D AREA

7.1.1.5

LENASIA TAXI RANK (Origin), CARLETONVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STS)7453(10021P60000M10122261)FROM LENASIA TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO STATION PLAZA
STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMBOK STREET  TURN RIGHT INTO NIRVANA DR PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT LENASIA LINK INTO N12WEST PASS ZUURBEKOM PASS LEBANON TURN RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO
CARLTONVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO WEST DREIFONTEIN MINES CROSS RAILWAY LINE  CROSS MAIN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VON BRANDIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), CHIAWELO FANANANI
(ESO RANK) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STS)7457(1001FU10022I00122262)FROM VON BRANDIS STREET TURN RIGHT
ITO ANDRERSON STREET TURN  LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET PROCEEDSTRAIGHT TO ELOFF EXT TURN RIGHT
INTO STOTT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M1 WEST ON RAMP TO M2 SOUTH TO N12 HIGHWAY OFF RAMP INTO
OLD POTCH PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPSPRUIT VALLEY TURN LEFT INTO MOROLA STREET
JOIN MNTAMBO STREET PROCEED TO MHLABA TURN LEFT INTO MBOLEKWA TURN LEFT INTO
/NEMATSWERANE INTO TSHARITSE STREET TURN LEFT INTO MVISAUKELA STREET INTO VIKE STREET TURN
RIGHT INTO WISANI JOIN KALINDE STREET INTO OLD POTCH RD RETURN BACK TO JOHANNESBURG CBD.

7.1.1.5
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW OL EXP 05 PART 1

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    437

1) AOGPGP0119438
3

2) B.C DLAMINI 6409155702084 3) POOX1585, PHOMOLONG, TEMBISA, 1628
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION7.1.1.2
3
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3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP

7.1.1.3
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OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119461
6

2) KC NHATE 8010050828087 3) 27628 BARCELONA EXT 27, BENONI, EKURHULENI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.4.
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STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.4
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119462
2

2) SP MADELA 5706155291088 3) 598  TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
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LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
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NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119464
7

2) M.M HANYANE 7304210387089 3) 279 PHOOKO STREET, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.7.
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GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
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SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
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MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

1) AOGPGP0119473
9

2) MR MTSHALI 5807255886080 3) 208/212 JEPPE, JHB, JHB, 2001 Vosloorus &
Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
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GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.3
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(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
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AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

7.1.1.5
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RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119474
9

2) E. MDHLULI 6203160778084 3) 1684 JACOBS STREET, DUDUZA, NIGEL, 1491 Nigel
Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119475
5

2) MM NDWANDWE 4706065446088 3) 6 ZONKIZIZWE, SECTION 1, KATLEHONG, 1432
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317(1001V61001V700055937)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, TURN RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), DUDUZA
TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3316(1001V61001V800055936)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NAMHLANJE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R550,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NALALETSAP STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MINORA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND
SONTONGA STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL R550,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPLAAS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA
STREET.

7.1.1.2.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KLIPRIVIER
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3314(1001V610006N10055919)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD
VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3313A1(1001V61001IW10055918)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R550,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3313(1001V61001IW10055917)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315 A1(1001V61001N300055935)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELISPARK ROAD  M35,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTRO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3312(1001V610002J10055908)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R550, AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN LE ROUX
STREET, INTO MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3311(1001V61001OI10055907)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD R103,TURN RIGHT INTO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LEEUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MARAIS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBEG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310A1(1001V61001OV00055906)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310(1001V61001OV00055905)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT  INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANFER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3309(1001OT1001OZ10055904)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M7/KLIPRIVIER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VEREENIGING ROAD R59, OFF RAMP INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT
INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VLLAGE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3308(1001OT1001N300055903)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R103/ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M35 GERMISTON/HEIDELBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSPARK M35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD M53 DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE T0
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306A1(1001OT1001L500055902)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305A1(1001OT1001IW10055899)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHAN LE ROUX DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZNKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306(1001OT1001L500055898)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MUNICIPALITY AREA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305(1001OT1001IW10055879)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VEREENIGING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3304(1001OT1001V500055878)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A2(1001OT1001OV00055877)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO T.J. TSHWANE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A1(1001OT1001OV00055875)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPAS DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP ODD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303(1001OT1001OV00055874)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302A1(1001OT1001V400055873)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302(1001OT1001V400055872)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND
PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (THOKOZA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3301(1001OT1001V300055871)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A1(1001V61001V700055938)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER

7.1.1.2
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MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A2(1001V61001V700055939)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3318(1001V61001P200055940)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT OR RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK AME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319(1001V61001L500055941)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319A1(1001V61001L500055942)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315(1001V61001N300055934)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119484
6

2) M MVELASE 6511125215087 3) 7501 JUMBA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
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DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119493
5

2) DW MPANZA 6008235460083 3) 160 MAVIMBELA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 ZAMOKUHLE LONG DISTANCE
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD
 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,
 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,
 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 
INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 
TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET
 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT
 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 
INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 
STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN
RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE
STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 
,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 
N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 
ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH
TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT
LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI
RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH
WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 
OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET
 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 
INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 
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PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 
LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 
TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 
ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND
PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO
STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,
PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER
STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 
AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN
N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF
RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE
STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 
HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119495
1

2) SMP NGWENYA 6407175686089 3) 321 MDAKANE STREET, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,

7.1.1.2.
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TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1

61



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

498    No. 40136	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 15 JULY 2016

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN

7.1.1.2
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LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 
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Johannesburg – EKU - NEW OL EXP 05 PART 2

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119503
9

2) DW MTSHALI 7410095406082 3) 46 11TH STLEEY, SPRINGS SUB OLD, SPRINGS,
1559 Springs Long Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET

7.1.1.5.
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RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO
UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS

7.1.1.1
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:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119507
0

2) ALBERT MJUNI NYATHELA
7704035808088

3) 5360 KAU STREET, DUDUZA, NIGEL, 1496 Nigel Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119507
4

2) AF ZEFENIAS 6312045143180 3) 5514 MOLELEKI EXT 1, KATLEHONG EXT 1,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

9



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    511

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
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STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.6
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119517
5

2) NF MAKHANANESA 7006075360081 3) 4664 UMSANDANE STREET, BIRCH ACRES EXT 27,
KEMPTON PARK, 1619 LETHABONG TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 05 (04 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY7.1.1.1
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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Johannesburg – EKU - NMBT 05 PART 1

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119380
1

2) MATLAKALA SUPRISE MABULANA
8411065710080

3) 69 STEENBOK AVENUE, LEONDALE, GERMISTON,
1401

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETMABASA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at THE REEDS - CENTURION (18
SHAW AVENUE) in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2. A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5. Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETMABASA(1205MG1100HM00225485)THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETMABASA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at THE REEDS - CENTURION (18
SHAW AVENUE) in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2. A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5. Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their

7.1.1.1.
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Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119380
5

2) MNTUBU TRADING CC 2011/062407/233) 1892 LITCHI STREET, RONDEBULT, GERMISTON,
1431

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119382
0

2) ANDREW NNDWAMMBI 53031655550803) 15 JIVE CLOSE, ELSPARK EXT 4, GERMISTON, 1401

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from EASTRAND MALL in Ekurhuleni Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETEM01(1000IR1000IR00209505)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from EASTRAND MALL in Ekurhuleni Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119384
1

2) THABO GEORGE SHALANG
7611065556083

3) 9452 MAIDI STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Tsakane (Brakpan) (Origin), Brakpan CBD (Brakpan) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUSHALANG6(1205PO1205QG00218432)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: BRAKPAN PRIMARY SCHOOL,BRENTHURST PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TSAKANE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00am and 07:25am
Return times:14:00pm and 15:30pm
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.
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1) AOGPGP0119396
8

2) SIGA EMMAH LEDWABA 68081305760853) 557 ECALENI SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Origin), Modderfontein (Lethabong (Jhb)) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDULEDWABA(1205LZ1205JJ10230456)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: NOBEL PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TEMBISA IN EKURHULENI METRO.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H30-07H30
Return times:14H00-17H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119409
1

2) Shembi  David Mhlambi 68092457040833) 823 KWANELE SOUTH, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMHLAMBISD(1205B01205C400230925)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: GALWAY PRIMARY SCHOOL,MEL INTERNATIONAL PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:
Return times:
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the

7.1.1.1.
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name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119418
0

2) N.J SPAMBO 5610245339081 3) 2599 MODUWANE STR, LIKOLE EXT, KATLEHONG,
1431

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119424
8

2) LERONTI LAWRENCE NTSASI
5301265571080

3) 7124 RAMONOTSI STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUNTSATSI(1205C91205C900231009)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: THOKOZA IN EKURHULENI METRO.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00-07H30
Return times:13H30-17H00

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119426
8

2) JEFFREY VUSIMUZI MTSHABANE
5710275799087

3) 71092 MARUMO STR, EXT 2, DAVEYTON, 1520 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from ROTHSAY STREET in Ekurhuleni Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRPA(11001711001700207055)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from ROTHSAY STREET in Ekurhuleni Metro. 
Description:

7.1.1.1.
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119433
9

2) SIPHO JETRO MNCUBE 69051557500803) 2262 MAKHUKHULE STREET, THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMNCUBESJ(1205C91205C900231005)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LERATADIMA PRIMARY SCHOOL & ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: THOKOZA IN EKURHULENI METRO.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00-07H30
Return times:14H00-17H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

8
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1) AOGPGP0119435
2

2) MBUZENI LAWRENCE MBOKAZI
6406015406088

3) 1575 MNUMZANE STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMLMBOK(1205B01205C900231053)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TOKOZA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119438
8

2) B.M.L MKAZA 6904295300088 3) 7 WALNUT STREET, EXT 4 BAKERTON, SPRINGS,
1559

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 05 (25 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

10
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Johannesburg – EKU - NMBT 06 PART 1

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119466
5

2) Elizabeth Nkosi 6202200365084 3) 11299 LENONG STREET EXTENSION 2, THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUENKOS(1205B01205C900231397)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TOKOZA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.2.1.

1
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119466
6

2) LOUIS MPHIKELELI SHEZI
6607145270084

3) 366 TSHIPI STREET, MAILULA PARK EXT3,
VOSLOORUS, 1475

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GPBRCEDULMSHEZI(1205CN1205C900220983)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06h00 & 07h00
Return times:14h00 & 16h00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of iss3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the
manner prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GPBRCEDULMSHEZ(1205CN1205C900231399)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROYAL SCHOOLS ALBERTON.
Origin: VOSLOORUS.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.

7.1.1.2.

2
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7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119466
9

2) Kufa Given Manana 7608255413083 3) 1203 KGORONYANA STREET, SPRUITVIEW,
VOSLOORUS, 1431 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Spruitview (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUKGMAN(1205C31205C900231400)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: SPRUITVIEW.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.

7.1.2.1.

3
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6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119467
4

2) Elizabeth Mthembu 6106080313082 3) 9421 SIBEKO STREET EXTENSION 2, THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUEMTHEMB(1205B01205C900231396)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TOKOZA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

7.1.2.1.

4
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Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119472
5

2) Nomsa Jacoline Nobathana
6508210254088

3) 1840 KHOTSO STREET, SILUMA VIEW,
VOSLOORUS, 1434 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNJNOBAT(1205B01205C900231459)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROYAL SCHOOOLS ALBERTON.
Origin: SILUMA VIEW.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119472
6

2) Elizabeth Nkosi 6202200365084 3) 11299 LENONG STREET EXTENSION 2, THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUENKOS(1205B01205C900231397)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALBERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TOKOZA.

7.1.1.1.

5
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Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119472
7

2) Matome Jacobus Meela 66050555280873) 194 KWANELE SOUTH, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMEELA(1205B01205C900231011)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROYAL SCHOOLS.
Origin: KATLEHONG IN EKURHULENI METRO.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H30-07H30
Return times:13H30-17H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119481
4

2) SC MOTAUNG 7308265292086 3) 80 RAMPELA, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 19 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Kwathema Ext (Springs) (Origin), Nigel (Nigel (East Rand)) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUSCMOTAUN(1205QB1205R000231577)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ALRA PARK SECONDARY  SCHOOL.
Origin: KWATHEMA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

7
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1) AOGPGP0119483
0

2) CHARLOTTE LUNGILE HLENGWA
7807200334085

3) 40 AERO CITY ESTATE, DANIEL STREET
RHODESFIELD, KEMPTON PARK, 1619 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

7.1.1.2.
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119497
3

2) JUDITH MORAJANE 5903040685083 3) 521 PHADIMA SECTION, SENONG STREET,
KATLEHONG, 1432 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Brackendowns (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUJMORAJ(1205B01205B300231756)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: GLENBRACK HIGH SCHOOL.
Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 

7.1.2.1.
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3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119497
4

2) BRILLIANT NOMTHANDAZO DUBE
8012090733087

3) 7096 LENNONG STREET, EXTENSION 3
ROODEKOP, ALBERTON, 1449 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Roodekop (Alberton) (Origin), Albermarle (Germiston) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUBNDUB(1205B61205CD00231762)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LAERSKOOL ELANDIA.
Origin: ROODEKOP.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00OPM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119497
5

2) ISRAEL PULE MOLEKE 63071256080863) 392 HLAHATSI SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUIPMOLE(1205B01205CT00231764)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: RONDEBULT INDEPENDENT PRIMARY SCHOOL.

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Sunward Park (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUIPMOLEK(1205B01205DI00221964)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: FREEWAY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL
Origin: KATLEHONG
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AMAND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating license must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating license must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0119498
1

2) KHINDI MESHACK MORAJANE
5001285461086

3) 606 KHUMALO VALLEY, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Reiger Park (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMORAJANEKM(1205B01205DB00227285)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Board route code:
Destination: ST. ANTHONY'S EDUCATION CENTRE.
Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 15H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119498
4

2) JUDITH MORAJANE 5903040685083 3) 521 PHADIMA SECTION, SENONG STREET,
KATLEHONG, 1432 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Brackendowns (Alberton) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUJMORAJ(1205B01205B300231756)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: GLENBRACK HIGH SCHOOL.
Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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Johannesburg – EKU - NMBT 06 PART 2

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119428
3

2) NAPOLEON SIYABULELA MONAKALI
8311065357082

3) 59 TANZANIA STR, SLOVO PARK, SPRINGS, 1559

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119504
3

2) REFILOE SYBEL SELEPE
8908030293084

3) 71 MOLELEKI  STREET, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1432

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), Kensington (Central Region) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDURSSELEP(1205B01205Y510231760)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: EASTGATE PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: KATLEHONG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.

1

EKU - NMBT 06
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prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119505
6

2) KWETEPE GLADYS MAFOLO
6607080249085

3) 13249 UNOME CRESCENT EXTENSION22,
WILLOWDALE, VOSLOORUS, 1475

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Origin), Boksburg (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUKGMAFOL(1205CN1205DO00231858)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PARKDENE PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: VOSLOORUS.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.

2
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119516
1

2) WEALTH ENGENEERING INSPECTION
(PTY)LTD 2014/120058/07

3) 06 HAMPDEN STREET, RHODESFIELDS, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 3 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 06 (06 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tuck-Tuck7.1.1.)

Kempton Park Other (Lethabong (East Rand)) (Origin), Kempton Park Other (Lethabong (East Rand)) (Destination) -
GPBRCTUKWEI(1205LP1205LP00231915)The conveyance of: Tuk Tuk service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: The operator shall be entitled to operate as a feeder service only within the boundaries of Monument road,
Central avenue, Pretoria street, Voortrekker avenue, Highveld road, Commissioner street, Van Riebeck road, Central
avenue,  West street, Greyilla road, Langenhoven avenue, Long street, Partridge avenue, End street, Margret avenue
and to access the R21 via Voortrekker road to Freight Complex and shall not be entitled to operate on scheduled
mini-bus taxi route and bus routes within the area.
Origin: The operator shall commence his/her journey from KEMPTON PARK( JET PARK) in Ekurhuleni Metropolitan
area.
Description: Tuk-Tuk service means a public passenger road transport service provided in an urban area describing the
destinations.

Time Tables:  This is an unscheduled on demand.
Service conditions imposed by the GPRE:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity Such a certificate
shall be re-evaluated annually.
3.The permit holder shall have public passenger liability insurance in such amounts as determined by Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity, which shall be valid for the duration of the period of the operating licence and which shall be available
in the vehicle for inspection at all times.
4.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5.The driver of the vehicle must be in possession of a valid Professional Driving Permit (PrDP).
6.A predetermined tariff per distance & waiting time per route  which is advertised at  Johannesburg as approved by
Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged. The tariff shall also be displayed in the vehicle.
7.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8.The vehicle that was approved for the operations may not be altered without board’s approval
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.

3
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Johannesburg – EKU - TRANS 03

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119487
0

2) MPUMELELO MNYANDU 64121406860813) A36 LEITON CENTRE LONG STREET, KEMPTON
PARK, KEMPTON PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0162952 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 03 (03 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

1
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)7.1.1.1
2
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CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI7.1.1.1
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119487
1

2) MPUMELELO MNYANDU 64121406860813) A36 LEITON CENTRE LONG STREET, KEMPTON
PARK, KEMPTON PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0111801 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 03 (03 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

7.1.1.1.
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,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

7.1.1.6.
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PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

7.1.1.1
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STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

7.1.1.1
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TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2
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Johannesburg – NMBTSHW68

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    569

1) AOGPGP0119230
6

2) JAN THABO MAAPOLA 78121853130883) SP1181 STOFFEL PARK, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETMAAPOLA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at SP-1181 (Stoffel-Park)
MAMELODI EAST within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2. A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5. Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETMAAPOLA(1205RN1100HM00229210)THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETMAAPOLA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at SP-1181 (Stoffel-Park)
MAMELODI EAST within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2. A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The

7.1.1.1.
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Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5.  Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119278
2

2) MABHOKO EDWARD SYDNEY KHOZA
5403155784086

3) 657 BLOCK BB, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETKHOZA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at UNIT 657-ZONE
BB-SOSHANGUVE within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2.  A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5.  Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETKHOZA(12063D1100HM00229580)THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETKHOZA
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at UNIT 657-ZONE
BB-SOSHANGUVE within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable

7.1.1.1.

2



This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

	 STAATSKOERANT, 15 JULIE 2016� No. 40136    571

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2.  A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5.  Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119291
9

2) LAVHELESANI PHUME 87072708840853) 301 HELEN FLAT, 369 LYDS STREET, SUNNYSIDE,
0002

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETLAVHELESANI
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at 369 LEDYS STREET -
SUNNYSIDE within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2.  A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5.  Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is

7.1.1.1.
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Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETLAVHELESANI(1205NB1100HM00229794)THE CONVEYANCE: METERED TAXI SERVICE.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCMETLAVHELESANI
DESTINATION: To Any Where in the Republic Of South Africa.
ORIGIN: The Operator is allowed to start the journey From a Holding / Parking Area at 369 LEDYS STREET -
SUNNYSIDE within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Conveyance of Metered Taxi passengers may stand for hire at a holding area as defined above and is
available for hire by hailing, by telephone or by any other communication the Tshwane Metropolitan Area to anywhere
within the Boundaries of the Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not Applicable
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This Operating License Is Subject To All Relevant Provisions Of The National Land Transport Act 05 Of 2009, The
National Land Transport Regulations Of 2009, The Regulations Of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity Of 2011,
National Road Traffic Act 93 Of 1996, Regulations In Terms Of The National Road Traffic Act, 1996 And All The By-Laws
Relevant To The Local Authorities Where The Operator Operates.
2.  A Valid Certificate Of Fitness (Cof) Must Be Submitted To The Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. On An Annual
Basis, That Is, One Year From The Date Of Issue.
3. The Distinguishing Mark Issued With The Operating Licence Must Be Displayed On The Vehicle At All Times In The
Manner Prescribed.
. The Operator Is Allowed To Operate A Public Transport Service By Means Of A Motor Vehicle Which Is Designed, Or
Lawfully Adapted, In Compliance With The National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 Of 1996), To Carry Fewer Than 7
Seated Persons, Including The Driver, Where That Vehicle:
(A) Is Available For Hire By Hailing, By Telephone Or Otherwise;
(B) May Stand For Hire At A Rank As Defined Above; And
(C) Is Equipped With A Sealed Meter Calibrated To The Specific Vehicle In Use, In Good Working Order, For The
Purpose Of Determining The Fare Payable.
5.  Metered Taxis May Leave Their Defined Areas of Operation If: They Carry the Same Passengers To and From Their
Destinations or If The Taxi Returns Empty.
6. The Vehicle Must Be Marked In The Prescribed Manner.
7. The Vehicle That Was Approved for the Operations Shall Not Be Altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s Approval.
A Metered Taxi May Be Operated At A Fare Not Determined By The Meter If The Fare For The Particular Journey Is
Agreed Before The Journey Begins.
THE AUTHORITY AND CONDITIONS CONTAINED HEREIN MAY BE REVIEWED AT ANY TIME.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119360
5

2) JACOB RAMALEPA 6010045448084 3) 135 PITZER STREET, DANVILLE, PRETORIA WEST,
0183

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.1.
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the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119362
1

2) SIMPHIWE NZIMANDE 82021457120833) 1706MAMELODI WEST, PRETORIA, PRETORIA, 0122

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119363
3

2) JOHANNES KALABASHI MABUNDA
8611255672087

3) 612 MABUNDA STAND, WINTERVELD, TSHWANE,
0190

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)
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Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Mabopane (Pretoria Rural) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMABUNDA(12062J1205NN00229694)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMABUNDA
DESTINATION: To ROYAL SCHOOLS QUEENS PRIVATE SCHOOL, ELMAR COLLEGE AND BURGHER RIGHT
SCHOOL  within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in MABOPANE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 03H45AM – 07H30AM
RETURN TIMES: 14H00PM – 17H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Depart from UNIT 612 Winterveldt-MABOPANE at 03h45am, proceed to Bushveld road south to Mabopane until at
Lewate Police Station and turn left to pick up learners at 04h45 at House no 504 Block E and proceed to house no 506 to
pick up other leaners at 04h10am, turn right to pick up learners at house no 711 Block E at 04h10am, proceed the same
street to pick up learners at house no 827 Block E at 04h15am, turn right at Walter Garage and proceed straight to Block
B Mabopane to pick up learners at house no 324 at 04h25am, turn left to pick up learners at house no 407 at 04h30 and
proceed to Block A in Mabopane to pick up other learners at house no 548 Block A at 04h40 and turn left to eastern
direction to pick up other learners at House no 621 Block A at 04h45, proceed through Soshanguve Sunvalley Bridge to
Soshanguve to start to pick up learners at  House no 11 at 05h02 and drive straight to straight to house no 506 to pick up
learners, at House no 777 and turn right to House no 1017 at Block G at 05h15am, turn left pass Soshanguve Medi-Clinic
turn right to pick up learners at Hosue no 1110 Block G at 05h22am, proceed to House no 1201 Block G to pick up
learners at 05h30am, proceed straight to Soshanguve Highway passing Wonder Park through Martin Sport Mountain and
turn at Suideberg off-Ramp to the west, join Bremer street and drive through and turn left to Church Street pass Kwagga
Plaza straight at WF Nkomo Street (Church Street)m turn right with Rebecca Street and turn left to Royal Private School
to drop off learners, turn right  to Frederick street to Pretoria West and Drop off other learners at Burgher Right School
and turn right to the east to Quagga and Drop  off Elmer College to drop off at 06h45am. Return the same route in
reverse to residential area in and around Bougainville areas in the afternoon, last drop off at homes until at  16h00pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.2.1.
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the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119382
7

2) MODISE GLAYTON MODISE
4008135408085

3) 430 HEINRICH AVENUE, KARENPARK EXTENSION,
AKASIA, 0118 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 52 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119382
8

2) MODISE GLAYTON MODISE
4008135408085

3) 430 HEINRICH AVENUE, KARENPARK EXTENSION,
AKASIA, 0118 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 72 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)
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Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119383
0

2) MODISE GLAYTON MODISE
4008135408085

3) 430 HEINRICH AVENUE, KARENPARK EXTENSION,
AKASIA, 0118 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 72 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

7.1.1.1.
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specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119385
8

2) CEMERA TRANSPORT SERVICES CC
2006/017238/23

3) 316 BLOCK M, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119387
5

2) TSHWENE MARGARET SEBULELE
5302050808083

3) 140 BLOCK F, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 

7.1.1.1.
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TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119387
7

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119388
0

2) SEAKGE WILLIAM MASHABELA
7503135641088

3) 4366 EXT 6, PHOMOLONG, MAMELODI EAST, 0122 
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1) 2) 3) 4366 EXT 6, PHOMOLONG, MAMELODI EAST, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119388
1

2) SEAKGE WILLIAM MASHABELA
7503135641088

3) 4366 EXT 6, PHOMOLONG, MAMELODI EAST, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.
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prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119388
2

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119390
0

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

7.1.1.1.
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points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119390
1

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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1) AOGPGP0119390
2

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119390
4

2) TUMELO WALTER PHAHO
7901175620089

3) 34022 NTSWILA STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

7.1.1.1.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119390
5

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119390
7

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)
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Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119390
8

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119390
9

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119391
0

2)  BOKAMOSO PASSENGER SERVICES
2006/011208/23

3) P.O BOX 911-3438, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

7.1.1.1.
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SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119405
1

2) JOHANNES PETRUS JANSEN
6012225055085

3) 10 JACO  HOF, 31 VORSTER   AVE, PIERRE VAN 
RYNEVELDT, 0045 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

7.1.2.1.
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SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119409
5

2) MADIE PHILLEMON TABANE
8002175493087

3) 308 JACOB MARE STREET, RANSBURG FLAT,
PRETORIA, 0002 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE OF METERED TAXI SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS
DESTINATION: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. ORIGIN: The operator is allowed to start the journey from
Holding / Parking area at SOUTHERN SUN,Cnr. Church and Beatrix streets in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION:Conveyance of Metered Taxi Type Services passengers from any points within the Boundaries of
TSHWANE metropolitan Municipality to any points within the Boundaries of Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not applicable
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS(1374AU1100HM00212839)THE CONVEYANCE OF METERED TAXI SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS
DESTINATION: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. ORIGIN: The operator is allowed to start the journey from

7.1.1.1.
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Holding / Parking area at SOUTHERN SUN,Cnr. Church and Beatrix streets in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION:Conveyance of Metered Taxi Type Services passengers from any points within the Boundaries of
TSHWANE metropolitan Municipality to any points within the Boundaries of Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not applicable
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119409
6

2) MADIE PHILLEMON TABANE
8002175493087

3) 308 JACOB MARE STREET, RANSBURG FLAT,
PRETORIA, 0002 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - THE CONVEYANCE OF METERED TAXI SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS
DESTINATION: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. ORIGIN: The operator is allowed to start the journey from
Holding / Parking area at SOUTHERN SUN,Cnr. Church and Beatrix streets in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION:Conveyance of Metered Taxi Type Services passengers from any points within the Boundaries of
TSHWANE metropolitan Municipality to any points within the Boundaries of Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not applicable
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS(1374AU1100HM00212839)THE CONVEYANCE OF METERED TAXI SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCMETSOUTHERNS
DESTINATION: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. ORIGIN: The operator is allowed to start the journey from
Holding / Parking area at SOUTHERN SUN,Cnr. Church and Beatrix streets in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION:Conveyance of Metered Taxi Type Services passengers from any points within the Boundaries of
TSHWANE metropolitan Municipality to any points within the Boundaries of Republic of South Africa.
TIME TABLES: Not applicable
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119409
7

2) KETLAFENYA DANIEL MACHWISA
5607045766083

3) 616 LEBANON, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0190 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Mabopane (Pretoria Rural) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa Zone5 (Ga Rankuwa) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMACHW(12062J12062100211283)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: TOKYO SEXWALE PRIMARY SCHOOL,BOIKANYO PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: MABOPANE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119411
2

2) MAPUTLE TOLERANCE MOLAPO
7909285827080

3) 8469 KGAUTA STREET, NELMAPIUS EXT 7,
MAMELODI, 0008 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPBRCSHUTTLEMOLAPO(1205N912059J10230820)THE CONVEYANCE: SHUTTLE TYPE SERVICE
NATIONAL BOARD ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCSHUTTLEMOLAPO
DESTINATION: Greater Tshwane Metro, Johannesburg Metro, Ekurhuleni Metro and OR Tambo Airport (On
Pre-Arranged trips).
ORIGIN: Pretoria CBD (Tshwane Metropolitan Municipality)
DESCRIPTION: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided: in the following limited area:
O.R. Tambo International Airport (on Pre-Arranged Trips) in the EKURHULENI and JOHANNESBURG Metropolitan
Municipalities, and GREATER TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality areas.(see attached Tariffs List)
TIME-TABLES: This is a unscheduled service on demand. 
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PUBLIC TRANSPORT REGULATORY ENTITY:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.A predetermined tariff of (see attached Copy) per route which is advertised at TSHWANE as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119415
0

2)  ARONN TRANSPORT TRADING AND
PROJECTS (PTY) LTD 2013/194203/07

3) MATSOBANE STREET EXT 8, HOUSE NO: 27089,
MAMELODI, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

7.1.2.1.
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that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119415
4

2) WILLEM KOOS MASOMBUKA
6605115288086

3) 186 KAMBULE STREET, RETHABISENG,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 25 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119415
5

2) WILLEM KOOS MASOMBUKA
6605115288086

3) 186 KAMBULE STREET, RETHABISENG,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW68 (22 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 7.1.1.1.
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CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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Johannesburg – NMBTSHW69

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119300
3

2) PILLOW AND SPOON 2007/015613/073) POSBUS 511, WIERDAPARK, TSHWANE, 0149

4) LGPGP0185854 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCCHARTER(12059J12059J00204008)The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1

NMBTSHW69
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1) AOGPGP0119345
5

2) SOLOMON MAKWALO 73100454300853) 495 BLOCK P, MABOPANE, PRETORIA, 0190

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Atteridgeville (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMAKWALO(1205TT1205NN00230800)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMAKWALO
DESTINATION: To BAGALE PRIMARY SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in ATTERIDGEVILLE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 05H00AM – 07H15AM
RETURN TIMES: 13H30PM – 16H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Departures from House no 10522 Lebololo Stret Extension 4at 05h00am, proceed on Mashiya street and turn right on
Mashiga street and turn right on House no 17 Madisha Street to pick up learners at 05h40am, proceed straight and turn
right on Pula Crescent House no 8 and pick up learners at 05h50am, turn right on Mogolodi Street at House no 25 to pick
up at 06h00am, proceed straight to Righane Street at House no 06 to pick up learners at 06h10am, proceed and turn
right on Matshiga Street at House no 69 to pick up learners at 06h20am, turn left on Mohlabane Street at House no 46 to
pick up learners, , proceed straight via WF Nkomo Street and turn right into Lotus Gardens at Mogothlou street and pick
up learners at 06h50am at Houseno 311 Ajovan Street, turn right at Antner Avenue at 07h00am to pick up learners,
proceed straight and turn left on Drosera Crescent to pick up learners at 07h10am, drive straight on Monepenepe Street
and turn right on Rolihlahla Street at Phase 4 in Lotus Gardens to Drop of all learners at 07h15am. Return the same route
in reverse to residential area in ATTERIDGEVILLE areas in the afternoon, last drop off at homes until at  16h00pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

7.1.2.1.

2
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points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119424
1

2)  MATHAFENG BUS SERVICES (PTY)
LTD 2014/059290/07

3) P.O BOX 2277, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119424 2)  MATHAFENG BUS SERVICES (PTY) 3) P.O BOX 2277, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

3
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1)
2

2)
LTD 2014/059290/07

3) P.O BOX 2277, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119424
4

2)  MATHAFENG BUS SERVICES (PTY)
LTD 2014/059290/07

3) P.O BOX 2277, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.

7.1.1.1.

4
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4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119424
6

2)  MATHAFENG BUS SERVICES (PTY)
LTD 2014/059290/07

3) P.O BOX 2277, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA, 0200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119429
0

2)  KEY SHUTTLES AND TOURS (PTY) LTD
2015/296333/07

3) 286 WATKINS AVE, QUEENSWOOD, TSHWANE,
0186

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02

7.1.1.1.

5
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DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119430
9

2) NOKO SALVETION MASEMOLA
8301095662080

3) 34824 MAHLAKOLA STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

7.1.1.1.

6
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DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119433
1

2) BOISY LUCAS MOLEFE 56092458520853) 128 ZONE 7, GA-RANKUWA, TSHWANE, 0208 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa Zone7 (Ga Rankuwa) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMOLEFE(1206281205NN00230802)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMOLEFE
DESTINATION: To LESOLANG PRIMARY SCHOOL, LESEGO PRIMARY SCHOOL, BOIKANYO PRIMARY SCHOOL
AND IKAGENG PRIMARY SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in GA-RANKUWA in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 06H20AM – 07H44AM
RETURN TIMES: 13H30PM – 16H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Departures from House no 128 Makinta street at 06h20am, proceed same street and pick up learners, turn right via
Mapitsi Supermarket proceed to Omega Supermarket to pick up learners at House no 2007 at 06h25am, turn left proceed
to Monama street at 06h30am to pick up learners at House no 1225, proceed to pick up same street at House no 1218 at
06h27am, proceed to Mogale Street to pick up other learners at House no 1425, turn right at Moloka Street , turn right
again at Mhlanga Street to pick up learners at House no 577 at 06h25am, proceed to Molani street and pick up learners,
proceed to House no 713 to pick up at 06h50am, continue to pick up at same street at House no 671, turn  left and pass
Mapitsi Supermarket, pass Traffic Circle and turn left to Rakale Primary School to drop off learners, proceed left and pass
Drumbeat Supermarktes and turn left to pick up learners at 07h00am, proceed to Setlalentwa street via the Magistrate
Court to Mathabe street into Boikanyo Primary School to drop off learners, proceed straight to Neo Mokgaui street to pick
up learners at Zone 14 Squatter camp at 07h10am, proceed via Molefi Makinta street to Maboe Street and pick up
learners at 07h17am, turn left at Molantoa Road returning to Mathabe street to drop other learners at the remaining
schools at 07h44am. Return the same route in reverse to residential area in GA-RANKUWA areas in the afternoon, last
drop off at homes until at  16h00pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.
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2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119443
4

2) FLOYD MOKONE 7407025343088 3) 13 RAMOFIE STREET, SAULSVILLE, PRETORIA,
0125

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Atteridgeville (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMOKONE1(1205TT1205NN00231132)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMOKONE1

7.1.1.1.
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DESTINATION: To HIMALAYA SECONDARY SCHOOL, KWAGGASRANDSKOOL AND VALHALLA PRIMARY
SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in ATTERIDGEVILLE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 05H00AM – 08H00AM
RETURN TIMES: 12H30PM – 16H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Starting Point from 05h00 at 26 Umnga Street, Kalafong Heights, Atteridgeville from home join Umkhombe Street, turn
left at the end of the Umkhombe, turn right into Pabadu Street to collect a child at Pabadu Street, at a traffic circle turn left
into Phudufudu Street, turn right at the Khoza street traffic circle, turn right into Kalafong Road pass the hospital, turn left
at the stop sign, proceed across WF Nkomo Street into Acridian Road, turn left into Anthesis Street, turn right into Festura
Street, turn left into Attar Street collect a child at corner house, turn right into Festura Street, turn right into Anthisis, turn
left into Citron Drive, turn right into Rholisizwe Street, turn left at the traffic circle into Rholihlahla Mandela Street, turn left
into Jabulani Cres, collect a child fifth house on the right and proceed straight, turn left into Rholihlahla Mandela Street,
turn left into Ruth First Street pass the shopping mall on the right, jump Randu Street and collect on child on the second
house in the left, turn back using Ruth First Street, turn left into Citron Road at the traffic circle, over the N4 freeway, turn
right into WF Nkomo Street, turn left into Tlou Street, at the T-Junction turn right into Moroe Street, turn left into Mhlanga
Street, turn left into Lehabe Street collect a child at house no 20, turn left into Ratshoeuntane Street, turn left into
Ramushu Street, proceed until T-Junction, turn left into Sekhu Street, proceed straight pass Maunde Street turn right into
Tsheepe Street and collect a child at house no 39, turn right into Romano Street, turn left into Maunde Street, turn right
into Ramofye Street and collect a child at house no 13, turn left into Ramosa Street, turn right in Ntsu Street, turn right
into Ramokgopa Street, turn left into Ngaka Street, turn left into Mohlabane Street and collect a child at house no 68 and
house no 71, proceed straight until T-Junction, turn left into Mngomezulu Street, turn right into Ramokgopa Street, turn
right into Masopha Street, turn left into Hlakola Street, turn right into Makuruntsi Street, turn left into Kgaka Street, turn
right into Letsatsi Street, turn left into Khabo Street and collect a child at corner Khabo and Kgokong Street, turn left into
Fenyang Street, turn right into Kgaka Street, at the stop sign turn left into Chauke Street, turn left at the traffic circle into
Hlakola Street, turn right into Modjadji Street proceed pass Makhaza Street, turn left into 4th Street, turn left into 18th
Avenue, turn left into 10th Street, turn left into 13th Street and collect a child at Corner house (13th and 8th Street),
proceed on 8th until T-junction, turn left into 10th Street, turn right into 18th Avenue, turn right into Schurweberg Road,
turn left into Vergenoeg Street and collect a child at the last house before Mabunza Supermarket, turn left into Maunde
Street, proceed straight and turn right into Hlahla Street, turn left into Mashupye Street and collect a child at seventh
house on the right, turn right into Mamahlola Street, turn right into Hlahla Street, turn right into Maunde Street, proceed
straight until Quagga Road, turn left into Quagga Road, turn left into Rod Street, turn left into Bosbok Street, turn left into
Parakiet Street and drop off at Quaggasrand School, Proceed ahead and turn left into Waterbok Street, turn right into
Rod Street, turn right into Quagga and proceed straight until traffic light, turn right into Military Road, turn right into 40th
Ave, turn left into Bengal Street and drop Himalaya pupils, go back on Bengal Street toward the east until the street turns
to 1st Avenue and to Maxwell Road, turn right into Quagga Road, turn left into Stephanus Schoeman Rd (M24), turn right
into Alaric Road, turn right into Hans Road, turn into Imatra Road, turn right into Ninow Road until to the final destination
Valhallla Primary School. The return trip Starts at 12h00, same route back home at about 16h00 delivery end.
The return trip Starts at 12h30, same route back home at about 16h00 delivery endSERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED
BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public

1) AOGPGP0119444
3

2) FLOYD MOKONE 7407025343088 3) 13 RAMOFIE STREET, SAULSVILLE, PRETORIA,
0125

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Atteridgeville (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMOKONE1(1205TT1205NN00231132)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMOKONE1
DESTINATION: To HIMALAYA SECONDARY SCHOOL, KWAGGASRANDSKOOL AND VALHALLA PRIMARY
SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in ATTERIDGEVILLE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 05H00AM – 08H00AM
RETURN TIMES: 12H30PM – 16H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Starting Point from 05h00 at 26 Umnga Street, Kalafong Heights, Atteridgeville from home join Umkhombe Street, turn

7.1.1.1.
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left at the end of the Umkhombe, turn right into Pabadu Street to collect a child at Pabadu Street, at a traffic circle turn left
into Phudufudu Street, turn right at the Khoza street traffic circle, turn right into Kalafong Road pass the hospital, turn left
at the stop sign, proceed across WF Nkomo Street into Acridian Road, turn left into Anthesis Street, turn right into Festura
Street, turn left into Attar Street collect a child at corner house, turn right into Festura Street, turn right into Anthisis, turn
left into Citron Drive, turn right into Rholisizwe Street, turn left at the traffic circle into Rholihlahla Mandela Street, turn left
into Jabulani Cres, collect a child fifth house on the right and proceed straight, turn left into Rholihlahla Mandela Street,
turn left into Ruth First Street pass the shopping mall on the right, jump Randu Street and collect on child on the second
house in the left, turn back using Ruth First Street, turn left into Citron Road at the traffic circle, over the N4 freeway, turn
right into WF Nkomo Street, turn left into Tlou Street, at the T-Junction turn right into Moroe Street, turn left into Mhlanga
Street, turn left into Lehabe Street collect a child at house no 20, turn left into Ratshoeuntane Street, turn left into
Ramushu Street, proceed until T-Junction, turn left into Sekhu Street, proceed straight pass Maunde Street turn right into
Tsheepe Street and collect a child at house no 39, turn right into Romano Street, turn left into Maunde Street, turn right
into Ramofye Street and collect a child at house no 13, turn left into Ramosa Street, turn right in Ntsu Street, turn right
into Ramokgopa Street, turn left into Ngaka Street, turn left into Mohlabane Street and collect a child at house no 68 and
house no 71, proceed straight until T-Junction, turn left into Mngomezulu Street, turn right into Ramokgopa Street, turn
right into Masopha Street, turn left into Hlakola Street, turn right into Makuruntsi Street, turn left into Kgaka Street, turn
right into Letsatsi Street, turn left into Khabo Street and collect a child at corner Khabo and Kgokong Street, turn left into
Fenyang Street, turn right into Kgaka Street, at the stop sign turn left into Chauke Street, turn left at the traffic circle into
Hlakola Street, turn right into Modjadji Street proceed pass Makhaza Street, turn left into 4th Street, turn left into 18th
Avenue, turn left into 10th Street, turn left into 13th Street and collect a child at Corner house (13th and 8th Street),
proceed on 8th until T-junction, turn left into 10th Street, turn right into 18th Avenue, turn right into Schurweberg Road,
turn left into Vergenoeg Street and collect a child at the last house before Mabunza Supermarket, turn left into Maunde
Street, proceed straight and turn right into Hlahla Street, turn left into Mashupye Street and collect a child at seventh
house on the right, turn right into Mamahlola Street, turn right into Hlahla Street, turn right into Maunde Street, proceed
straight until Quagga Road, turn left into Quagga Road, turn left into Rod Street, turn left into Bosbok Street, turn left into
Parakiet Street and drop off at Quaggasrand School, Proceed ahead and turn left into Waterbok Street, turn right into
Rod Street, turn right into Quagga and proceed straight until traffic light, turn right into Military Road, turn right into 40th
Ave, turn left into Bengal Street and drop Himalaya pupils, go back on Bengal Street toward the east until the street turns
to 1st Avenue and to Maxwell Road, turn right into Quagga Road, turn left into Stephanus Schoeman Rd (M24), turn right
into Alaric Road, turn right into Hans Road, turn into Imatra Road, turn right into Ninow Road until to the final destination
Valhallla Primary School. The return trip Starts at 12h00, same route back home at about 16h00 delivery end.
The return trip Starts at 12h30, same route back home at about 16h00 delivery endSERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED
BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public

1) AOGPGP0119445
3

2) PHUMUDZO LUCAS RAMUFHUFHI
9012055817080

3) 01 KGABO STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE EXT 31,
PRETORIA, 0008 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Atteridgeville (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDURAMUFHUFHI(1205TT1205NN00231227)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDURAMUFHUFHI
DESTINATION: To WESPARK PRIMARY SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: From residential areas in ATTERIDGEVILLE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 05H30AM – 07H05AM
RETURN TIMES: 14H30PM – 17H30PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
Depart from House no 01 Kgobo Street at Kalafong Heights in Atteridgeville Extension 31 at 05h30am. Proceed to
Phudufudu Street, drive on Khoza Street towards Maunde Street. Turn at Schueweberg Road, turn at Vergenoeg Street
towards extension 6 to pick up at 06h05am House no 124 in Morotlologa Street. Drive through Morotlologa street towards
Vergenoeg turn into Schurweberg road and again into 18th Avenue, turn right into 10tgh Avenue to pick up at 06h12am,
house no 06 and 10th Avenue, Extension 7, drive towards 18th Avenue and drive towards Maunde Street and turn left to
Khoza street, turn right to Phudufudu street to pick up at House no 120 at 06h30am, drive to Mogatantswe street, turn
right to Modubunoka street to pick up at house no 09 at 06h35am. Return to Mogatantswe street, turn right into
Phudufudu street towards Khoza, drive on khoza street and turn right to kalafanong road, and cross the Traffic Lights at
WF Nkomo Street, drive to Acridian Road to Lotus gardens to pickup at House no 7148 at 06h45am, Ajowan Street
Extension 12 Lotus Gardens. Drive on Acridia road towards WF Nkomo street, proceed and pick up at Bus Stop at
Manhattans Flats at 06h55am at WF Nkomo street. Proceed on WF Nkomo Street into Valk Street and turn ion Bosbok
street and drop off at Wespark Primary School at 07h05am. The return same route back home to Atteridgeville and Lotus

7.1.1.1.
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gardens last drop off at 17h30PM..
The return trip Starts at 12h30, same route back home at about 16h00 delivery endSERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED
BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

1) AOGPGP0119448
3

2)  SECOND GENERATION CONSULTING
1998/009120/23

3) 549 LILIAN NGOYI, PRETORIA, PRETORIA, 0001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.2.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119455
6

2) ROBERT VUSI MAMINZA
6706275262083

3) 446 BLOCK X, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCSTAFFMAMIZA(12055T1100HM00218102)THE
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF TRANSPORT SERVICE:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCSTAFFMAMIZA
DESTINATION: To places of Employment at NECSA in PHELINDABA via Hartebees within TSHWANE Metropolitan
Municipality.
ORIGIN: Employees will be transported from SOSHANGUVE in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 05h30 AM – 07H30 AM
RETURN TIME: 17H00 PM – 18H30 PM
ROUTE DESCRIPTION:
Depart from House no 446 House Block X at 05h: 30, then pick up the first prson at house no 451 Block X next Mabana
Primary School at 05h35am, then I turn right and proceed until 4-way stop then turn left then go straight till T-Junction,
turn left into Soutpan Road then continue up until I turn right into M44. Pick up two passengers on M44 road next to Batho
Plaza at 05h40am, then proceed pass Block DD, Block BB and Block FF Fourway Stop, then pass BP Garage on My left,
pick up  four passnegrs at Chicken Licken food Store at 06h00am, proceed with M44 then turn left into Molefe makinta
Drive to pick up three persons next to Ipeleng Test Station at 06h10am, Proceed pass Metro Police Offices on my right
then traffic circle then pick up two person next Morula Sun at 06h15am, then proceed on Molefe makinta go through
Hebron until zone 15 Industrial Site then pick up two persons next to Ga-Rankuwa Hights at 06h30 am proceed with
Molefe Makinta then pick up another one next to Uncle nats Shops at 06h36am, then proceed with Kgware Road, Then
cross the R566 into Dewild Road then turn right into R513 until we join R511 via Hartesbees then turn left at the TOTAL
garage via Sediba Shopping Complex then go via Xanadu Estate the turn right into R512 then right again into Elias
Motswaledi Stret into NECSA at PHELINDABA to Drop off at 07h30. In the Afternoon at 16h30 we will return the same
trip in reverse and last drop of at residential areas is 18h30pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
5.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.

7.1.1.1.
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6.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. NOTE:  THESE
CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119455
8

2) KABU HEBRON MOKHINE
6811275414088

3) 4780 ODIRILE STREET, NELLMAPIUS, EXT 2, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.
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prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119464
3

2) TLADI FRANK LEPULE 57112758720803) 8474 ZONE 6, GA-RANKUWA, TSHWANE, 0190 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.2.1.
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prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119469
4

2) SIPHO SIMON MBATHA 69021954930863) 27162 BEN MARINE STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 59 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119471
6

2) MPAPA SIMON MADISHA
5701075699080

3) 1706 BLOCK I, BERUIT, WINTERVELD, 0198 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Educational Transport7.1.1.)

Mabopane (Pretoria Rural) (Origin), Pretoria Univ & Schools (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMADISHA(12062J1205NN00230150)THE CONVEYANCE OF EDUCATION SERVICES:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCEDUMADISHA
DESTINATION: To CLAPHAM HIGH SCHOOL within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.

7.1.1.1.
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ORIGIN: From residential areas in MABOPANE in Tshwane metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions.
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 03H45AM – 07H30AM
RETURN TIMES: 14H00PM – 16H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION: 
FIRST TRIP: Depart from House  no 1706 Beirut, proceed to pick up learners at House no 707 at 07h45, then proceed
and turn left to pick up learners at House no 02 & 03 at house no 711 Lebanon at 03h55am, proceed to pick up learners
at House no 1161 Extension X at 04h00 and proceed straight to pick up learners at House no 1187 at 04h05 and turn
right to pick up learners at House no 1334 at 04h14am, proceed straight to House no 441 Extension X, prick up learners
at 04h20am, proceed and turn left to West direction to Morula View to pick up learners at House no 8029 at 04h30am and
drive left  to pick up learners at 04h35am, turn left again to pick up learners House no 321 Morula View at 04h40am
proceed straight to pick up learners at House no 447 Block B Mabopane at 04h55am, turn left into House no 341 Block C
to pick up learners at 05h00am, proceed straight to pick up learners at House no 2573 Block B at 05h10am, drive join
route M17 and turn left to Ruth First Straight to Soshanguve Highway till at Mountain View proceed to Eskia Mphahlele
Drive and turn left at Boom Street and straight until at DR Savage Road and proceed to Soutpan road to Queenswood
and turn left to 31 Avenue at 06h15am  and drop off at Claphan High School. Return the same route in reverse to
residential area in and around MABOPANE areas in the afternoon, last drop off at homes until at  16h00pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

7.1.2.1.
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119479
1

2) EMMANUEL PONI MPUTLA
6805225733084

3) STAND NO 1533, TEMBA, TEMBA, 0400 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119479
2

2) Emmanuel  Poni Mputla 68052257330843) P. O .Box 1106, Temba, Temba, 0407 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

7.1.1.1.
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points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119479
5

2) EMMANUEL PONI MPUTLA
6805225733084

3) STAND NO 1533, TEMBA, TEMBA, 0400 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119483 2) MTHOMBO BLESSING NGUBANE 3) 155 HONBRI AVENUE, ROOIHUISKRAAL, TSHWANE,
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1)
1

2)
7606105372087

3)
0157

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST02(1205N91205N900210398)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST02
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119487
3

2) NIKO DESMOND MALATJI
8205315283082

3) P.O BOX 16235, LYTTELTON, PRETORIA, 0140 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) - GPBRCSTAFFMALATJIE1(1100HM1205N900226005)THE
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF TRANSPORT SERVICE:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCSTAFFMALTJIE1
DESTINATION: To places of Employment at in PRETORIA within TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
ORIGIN: Employees will be transported from Mamelodi in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 06h00AM – 07H30AM
RETURN TIME: 16H30 PM – 22H00 PM
ROUTE DESCRIPTION:
Depart from Steers Food Store and take aways at Pretorius and Lillian Ngoyi Streets at 06h00am, proceed to
Vermeuleun Street to Stanza Bopape Street, proceed straight into Silverton Watloo street, proceed towards Tsamaya
Road turning right at Watloo, tunr right into Tsamaya Avenue M8  to Mahube Complex to drop off and collect other
employee, return to Pretoria CBD and after hours to convey other passengers from R104 Stanza Boapae Street, join
Pretoria street in Silverton, then left into Watloo road, then right into Tsamatya Avenue M8 to Pretorius Street, turn left
onto Andries street to R21 road into Monument Park turn right Makau Street at House no 19h00. 
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4.In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
5.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
6.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. NOTE:  THESE
CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119491
2

2)  RAMETSE EXPRESS TOURS
2002/057088/23

3) P.O BOX 17694, PRETORIA NORTH, TSHWANE,
0110

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

7.1.1.1.
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that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119491
4

2)  RAMETSE EXPRESS TOURS
2002/057088/23

3) P.O BOX 17694, PRETORIA NORTH, TSHWANE,
0110

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119491
5

2)  RAMETSE EXPRESS TOURS
2002/057088/23

3) P.O BOX 17694, PRETORIA NORTH, TSHWANE,
0110

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 7.1.1.1.
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CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119495
3

2) JOB LEFU MOLLO 6304125727081 3) P.O BOX 1444, EKANGALA, EKANGALA, 1021 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119495
4

2) BENJAMIN WILFRED CICERO
4006065148085

3) 95 BALLAKISTAN AVENUE, EERSTERUST,
PRETORIA, 0022 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Eersterus (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCSTAFFCICERO1(1205P61100HM00225679)THE
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF TRANSPORT SERVICE:
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE: GPBRCSTAFFCICERO1
DESTINATION: To places of Employment at “PICK ‘N PAY” STORE in FARIE-GLEN within TSHWANE Metropolitan
Municipality.
ORIGIN: Employees will be transported from EERTERSUST in TSHWANE Metropolitan Municipality.
DESCRIPTION: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
TIME TABLES: The schedules for this service are as follows:
DEPARTURE TIMES: 04h10 AM – 05H45AM
RETURN TIME: 16H10 PM – 20H00 PM
ROUTE DESCRIPTION:
Depart from House no 191 James Dewrance street in Eersterust at 04h10am, proceed to 468 same street to pick up at
04h20am, proceed same street, turn right in Floksie avenue, proceed and turn left onto Hans Coverdale street, proceed
on the eastern side of the street turn left on Stormvoel road, proceed on Stormvoel raod towards Mamelodi proceed on
Tsamaya Road at ZCC Churchm tuirn right into Bufferzone, proceed to House no 20353 ro pick up at 04h40am. Make a
U-Turn proceed towards Tsamaya Road and turn right into Tsamaya road proceed and turn right onto Mabena street
Phase Three Mandela Village, proceed and turn left on Ramaroka street,proceed and turn right into Morwa street and
pick up at house no 30333, proceed on same street turn left into Mabena street, proceed on Mabena street turn left at
Phalaphala street, turn left at Imbane street and proceed and turn left into Khensani street, proceeda and turn left into
Mahube then into SS Mokone drive, turn left into Motalenwa street, proceed and turn left into Mhloti stret, proceed to
house no 312 and pick up at 04h45am, make a U-tunr and proceed on mhloti street, turn right into Hlabirwa street,
proceed on same street and turn rightinto Lesilo street, proceed to hosue no 247 same street to pick up and into
Phomola, proceed and turn left into Motalentwa street, proceed and turn into Mokone street at 04h59am  to pick up at
hosue no 453,. Proceed on same street and turn right into Umulayeso street, proceed on same street and turn right into
Khomotso street at hosue no 3899 Khomotso street to pick up, proced same street and turn right on Mmogo street,
proceed same snad turn left into SS Mokone drive, proceed andturn right at LP Bambo street, proceed same street and
pick up at BP garage at 05h03am, proceed and turn right onto Solomon Mahlangu Road, proceed on Solomon Mahlangu
drive and turn right into Sholovane street, turn right into Rammapudi street Extension, turn right into Buthelezi Street and
proceed same street and pick up at 05h07am,, make a U-Turn and proceed on Buthelezi stteet and turn left into
Rammapudi and proceed and turn left into Shilovhane street, proceed and turn right onto Solomon mahlangu Drive,
proceed on Solomon Mahlangu drive at Intersection of Hinterland and Solomon Mahlangu drive, pick up at 05h10am at
Extension 4, proceed on Solomon Mahlnagu Drive  and pick up at Heatherdale Cemetry entrance at 05h20am, turn right
into Atterbury road, proceed and turn right into Silikaats Causeway proceed and turn left into Pick n Pay store at
05h45am to drop off all Employees. Return the same route in the afternoon to drop off employees at their residential
areas in and around Mamelodi and Eersterust until at 20h00pm.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
5.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
6.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. NOTE:  THESE
CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0119496
1

2) MOLEBOGENG JUDICCA MOTHOA
8905150743088

3) 4659 MAJANENG, MOSHATE SECTION,
HAMMANSKRAAL, 0402 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

7.1.1.1.
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119496
2

2)  BOPHELONG COMMUNITY
INDEPENDENT SCHOOL 056-903 NPO

3) 194777 MOLEPO STREET, KHUTSONG EXTENSION,
MAMELODI EAST, 0122 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHW69 (18 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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Mthatha — ORT110 NAT

MTHATHA

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary: Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X5036, Mthatha, 5100, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X5036,
Mthatha, 5100, en die betrokke applikant.

The detailed route description is available at the Transportation Board Offices in Mthatha.
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1) AOECORTL12304
7

2) LAMAVUSO TRANSPORT
1998-069540-23

3) NO. 19 TYAMZASHE, KWEZI TOWNSHIP, MTHATHA,
5099

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: ORT110 NAT (28 Jul 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Mthatha (Origin), STOCK (Nyanga) (Destination) - ecbrcortdbus183(3100P24309OL10229113)Conveyance of
passengers and their personal effects from Circus Triangle joins Sutherland street R61, Ngcobo Main Road-departs from
Engcobo to Cofimvaba, Arrives at Cofimvaba bus rank-stops  joins R61again to Queenstown-, joins R61 to Tarkastad ,
passes Takastad to Cradock, Cradock to Graafreinet, Graafreinet to Beauford West, Beauford West  Lainburg to
Worcester, Worcester to Paarl, passing Paarl to Nyanga Stock Road, Stock Road Terminus and the last stopping point
and Back to Mthatha 
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Warning!!!
To all suppliers and potential suppliers of goods to the  

Government Printing Works

The Government Printing Works would like to warn members of the public  

against an organised syndicate(s) scamming unsuspecting members of the  

public and claiming to act on behalf of the Government Printing Works.

One of the ways in which the syndicate operates is by requesting quotations for  

various goods and services on a quotation form with the logo of the  

Government Printing Works. Once the official order is placed the syndicate  

requesting upfront payment before delivery will take place. Once the upfront  

payment is done the syndicate do not deliver the goods and service provider  

then expect payment from Government Printing Works.

Government Printing Works condemns such illegal activities and encourages  

service providers to confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders with GPW SCM, 

prior to processing and delivery of goods.

To confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders, please contact:

	 Renny Chetty (012) 748-6375 (Renny.Chetty@gpw.gov.za),

	 Anna-Marie du Toit (012) 748-6292 (Anna-Marie.DuToit@gpw.gov.za) and

	 Siraj Rizvi (012) 748-6380 (Siraj.Rizvi@gpw.gov.za)
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